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VOICE OF HISTORICAL TRUTH 

Moscow KOMMUNIST in Russian No 5, Mar 80 pp 13 

[Text] Whenever our unfading semory turne to the past, to the long-gone, 
hard years, whether the time of revolutionary battles or the civil war, the 
firet five-year plane or the exploit of the whole people in the Great 
Patriotic War, when we consider the present and ite accomplishmente, and 
when our dreams turn to the future, on each occasion we feel the powerful 
spiritual and soral currente which link together the past with the present 
and the future. The heroics of yeare gone by are linked with our active 
present and the new horizons opened to us by developed socialien. 

The iemortal Leninist doctrine te the life-bringing ideological base for 
this firm tie linking times and destinies of generations. This 4 theory 
which wae @ guiding star in the etruggle waged by the broadest possible 
masses for the radical reorganization of the world, for a reorganization 
founded on the sensible principles of communist justice, goodness and 
beauty. 

The attractive truth of the Leninet ideas led the Soviet people through the 
long chain of most severe trials, tempering them, giving them experience 
and wiedom and strengthening their will to reac their objective. We Lint 
our deep attachment to these ideas with the sacred feeling of love for the 
socialiat fatherland and boundless loyalty to the cause of those who 
stormed the Winter Palace in the fiery Petrograd sidnight. They have 
become an inexhaustible source of revolutionary creativity for aillions of 
people and an organic part of the life of every builder of the new society. 
The fighters for communiem dedicate all their thoughts, knowledge, strength 
and seal of their hearte to their implementation, for, remembering Marx’ 
shining metaphor, great ideas are ideas “which conquer our thoughts, which 
subordinate our convictions and to which the mind binds our conscience, 
ties which cannot be broken without breaking one's heart. . .” (K. Marx 
and *. Sngele, “Soch.” (Works), Yol 1, p 118). 

These ideas raise ue to the heights of the noble epirit of mankind, te 
freedom and morality! 



"for nearly one-quarter of century, step by step, gradually,” Henry 
harbusse wrote, “Lenin prepared the most staggering change in the history 
of mankind. We dedicated his entire being to hie task. Throughout all 
those years he tirelessly remained the true leader and inepirer of the 
movement: it was he who dealt the calculated and decisive strike which in 
Oetober 1917 changed the aspect of the entire world and the course of world 
history.” 

A revolution which tnaugurated the age of the Liberation of the working 
people from calamities, sufferinge and humiliations, created by millenw'‘a 
of domination of the oppressors, was made in Russia, on a land sitting 
astride two parte of the world=-Burope and Asia. A new social system was 
born. A new meaeure of human life, human values and human relations was 
born. Thie marked the beginning of a path followed today by many tense of 
millions of people and which will be walked by anyone who lives on this 
earth. 

At a turning point of history Lenin wae able to provide this amazing lever 
which triggered into action the Latent forces of the revolution. This 

lever was the proletarian party of a new type--the party of the Bolehe- 
vike--which was the firet to combine in practice scientific socialiem with 
he maee workers’ movement. It was ready to lead and led the proletariat 

to the seizure of power. 

lenin's party embodies the inseparable unity between revolutionary theory 
and practice. On the baeie of the Marxiat-Leniniet analysis of the 
economic, sociopolitical and ideological processes occurring in the country 
and in the international arena, and as 4 result of the skillful utilization 
of the lawe of social development, it formulates the general prospects for 
the progress of our society toward communiem, earmarks the course of the 
domestic and foreign policy of the state and gives a conscious, planned and 
purposeful nature to the labor activities of the masses. The fullest 
possible utilization of the tremendous opportunities of mature socialism is 
the pivot of the Leniniet party's political and organizational work at the 
present etage. This is confirmed by the intensive work done to implement 
the socioeconomic and cultural program formulated at the 25th CPSU Con- 
erees. This leade to the further growth of the prosperity of the working 
seople, the improvement of their working and living conditions and the 
perfecting of the socialist way of life. 

Fach age faces mankind with problems without whose solution the progressive 
development of society would be impossible. The profound historical 
necessity of our age is the conversion of mankind to communist forms of 
commonveaith. This objective need has found ite concentrated scientific 
reflection in Leniniem. As the theory and practice of the revolutionary 
masses and as 4 ectenc of active effort, Leninism must not only explain 
the world in {te entire complexity, variety and contradictoriness, but show 
the way to its transformation. “It expresses profoundly and accurately the 
intereste of the working clase and all working people and the requirements 



of global social progress. It enables use to formulate proper anawere to 
the most burning and vital probleme of our time, It teaches the bold and 
creative solution of ripe problems and arma us with a eclentific under= 
standing of the prospects of social development” (CC CPSU decree "On the 
110th Anniversary of the Birth of Viadimir Tl'ich Lenina”). 

The tremendous revo lutionary~transforming activities of Leniniam te 
expressed through ite constant turn to new experience and new ideas. As 
Lenin tirelessly emphasized, revolutionary theory te not an ossified dogma 
but a dynamic theory to which stagnation te alien, a theory drawing ite 
forces from social practice, which it fructifies, 

In the unity and interacticn among all ite componente--dtlalectical - 
materialistic philosophy, political economy and ectentific communiem--the 
doctrine of Marx and Foee « wae to Lenin a “living doctrine,” whose unquee- 
tionable truth he reached from the first steps of his revolutionary activi- 
ties and a loyalty to which he felt to hie last breath. However, the 
greatest ecientiet of the revolution and revolutionary in ectence did not 

consider loyalty to Marxiem merely ae the acknowledgment of the unfading 
truthe proclaimed by ite founders. More than anyone else Lenin understood 
that the greatness of Marxiem ities, above all, in the fact, the very 

easence, the very foundations of the theory contain the imperative require- 
ment to creatively apply revolutionary principles to changing reality. 
Accepting the innovative and active nature of Marxiem and guided by the 
idea of the creative application of theory to life, Lenin's venius re- 
amelted everything developed by the progressive philosophy of the century, 
everything that had been experienced by the working people in the clase 
battles and acquired at the coset of heroic efforts. A etriking social and 
political perspicacioveness multiplied by a broad moral -phil osophical 

interpretation of the world, a very rare gift of ecientific prediction and 
the ability for a most profound penetration into the complex fabric of 
social collisions enabled Lenin, under the new historical conditions, to 
comprehensively develop Marxiet theory and enrich it with essentially 
important concepts. That ie why in our day Marxiem would be inconceivable 
without all that Lenin contributed to ite treasury. And that is why we 

describe Leninien ae the Marxiem of our age and Marxiem-Leninies as an 
integral, international. continuingly developing theory of the working 
class. 

According to Lenin, what gives the proletarian doctrine a creative and 
revolutionary-critical epirit, a epirit of steady search and tireless pro- 
grese and eternal self-renewal in the process of social practice? It is 
dialec.ical meterialienm! tt is precisely thie “soul” of Marxism that is 
the irreplacible theoretical tool which makes human thought precise and 
flexible, enabling ue to follow all changes and turns of reality and not 

lose our permanent live link with life. Tt te no accident, therefore, that 
when Lenin analyses the reasons and shows the gnosiclogical roots of a 
betrayal of Maruism in one or another current within the workers’ sovement, 
he sees them, above all, ae 4 lack of understanding of Marxian dialectics. 



"They," Lenin wrote referring to the ojportuniste, “describe themselves ae 
Marxiete. However, they conceive of Marxiem to an impossibly pedantic 
degree. They have totally failed to understand the decisive feature of 
Marxiem: namely ite revolutionary dialectica” ("Poln. Sobr. Soch." [Com- 
plete Collected Works], Vol 45, p 378). Considering dialectics as 
“decisive within Marxiem,” Lenin dedicated a great deal of efforte to ite 
elaboration, considering thie a guarantee for the proper, the scientific 
study of historical practice and, therefore, for the further substantiation 

and concretizing of the principles of Marxist theory. 

Lenin was the unsurpassable master of revolutionary dialectics. His works 
are brilliant examples of dialectical thinking, capturing in the course of 
his studies the most essential and main features of ite development. The 
inner logic of his theoretical views itself inevitably led to revolutionary 
conclusions and contributed to the proper solution of probleme which had 
never before faced mankind, vet which had appeared and which had to be 

anewered from ecientific positions. It wae precisely the dialectical- 
materialistic approach to developing social reality and to the latest data 
in ecience, natural ecience in particular, that predetermined the great 
discoveries he made in the field of Marxist theory. 

The philosophical concepts elaborated by Lenin in the stormy years of the 
firet Russian revolution and on the eve of World War I are inseparably 
linked with hie epecific studies of the economics and policies of the new 
ane. Lenin's theory of imperialiam, the socialist revolution and the 
dictatorehip of the proletariat, the party, the clase allies of the prole- 
tariat in the etrugegle for democracy and socialiem, the close unity between 

social and national Liberation and the ways leaving to the building of a 
new gocie., has become a priceless ideological-theoretical and methodologi- 
cal possesion of the revolutionaries of all countries. 

The ability to apply Marxiem to the specific circumstances in which the 

Rueeian revolutionary movement developed and determine the specific forms 
of the general social lawe under the conditions of the imperialist stage of 
capitaliom, initiated at the end of the 19th century, and the thorough 
study of such conditions enabled Lenin to substantiate a number of most 

important theoretical concepts. Lenin's work “Imperialiem as the Highest 
‘tage of Capitaliem” was the natural extension and development of the study 
o! the capitalist socioeconomic system provided by Marx in "Das Kapital.” 
Comprehensively characterizing age with its economic, political and spiri- 
tuel features, Lenin proved with tremendous emphasis that the sum total of 
ite specific contradictions and characteristics inevitably leads to a pro- 

letarian revolution as the most necessary, important and historically ripe 
demand of the age. Having discovered the law of the uneven economic and 
political development of capitaliem, he drew the daring conclusion that the 
socialist revolution could win initially in one country or in several coun- 
tries. This conclusion brightly illuminated the objectives and tasks of 
the proletariat and defined the ways and means of its subsequent struggle. 



Marx' and Engele' intraneient contribution to mankind lies in their clari- 
fication of the universa) historical mission of the working class, the 
maker of the socialist soctety, showing the factual waye for the assertion 
of communiet ideale. In the age of ascending capitaliem they laid the 
foundations of proletarian atrategy and tactica. Entering the politica’ 
stage in a period of sharp aggravation of all contradictions within the 
bourgeois system, at a time very close to the socialist revolution, Lenin 
developed their principles into an all-embracing science of the clase 
etruggie of the proletariat, tried in the fiemes of the revolutionary 
battles of the 20th century. 

The theaie that the working class ie the main motor of the socialist revo- 

lution and of the building of the new society wae assigned by Lenin a 

central role in Marx’ doctrine. Characterietically, to thie day our ideo- 
logical opponents are tirelessly launching moet fierce attacks against this 
basic concept. Falsifying and forging facte, they keep trying to insinuate 
the idea that monopoly capital deprives the working clase of its revolu- 
tioniem (the more so ae time goes on), narrowing the social base of the 
socialiat revolution. What are their arguments’ The improved material 
well-being of the workers, their reduced nurSere and the decline of their 
share in the production procese. Yet is this factually the case? 

Actually. as Lenin predicted, everything is entirely different. The social 

status of the worker ie worsening steadily. His wages are falling consid- 
erably behind vital needs. The level of exploitation of the working people 
ie rising. The insecurity and hopelessness of their lives are becoming 
ever gore obvious. To thie day Lenin's statement that " . The oppres- 
sion by a few monopoliste of the remaining population is becoming a hundred 
times heavier, more tangible and unbearable” ("Poln. Sobr. Soch.,” Vol 27, 
p 321) remains topical. A bourgeois society would not be what it is unless 
it steadily reproduced the nutritive grounds on which the revolutionien of 
the working class grows, called upon by deetiny iteelf to become the grave 
digger of capitallan. 

We know that physical labor alone was never considered by the founders of 
Marxiem or by Lenin ae the lot of the proletariat. As early ae the 1640's, 
mocking the pompous claims of the neo-Hegelians, Pngele wrote: “Critical 
criticiem does not create anything. [It is the worker who creaces every- 
thing, to euch an extent that he pute all criticiem to shame even through 
his spiritual creations” (K. Marx and F. Engels, “Soch.,” Vol 2, p 21). 
This applies to the present ae well, to an incomparably greater extent, 
under the conditic w of the social and ecientific and technical revolution, 
when the artificial “separation” of the working clase from the intellectual 
potential of society, ignoring the facts, playe a frankly reactionary role. 
According to Marxist-Leninist theory the proletariat is a clase of hired 
workers deprived of their own productive capital, Living exclusively by 
selling their manpower and exploited by capital directly in the course of 
the production process (see ibid, Vol 4, p 424; V. I. Lenin, op cit, Vol 2, 

p 93). This view--the only accurate and scientific one--presumes the 



inclusion in this category of individuale wh. do not perform exclusively 
physical but mental, creative functions in the production process. It is a 
queation of the highly skilled workers and specialists har ling complex 
modern equipment. It is important to note, furthermore, that Lenin also 
determined the trend, expanding in the period of monopoly capital, of the 
proletarization of a number of people engaged in mental work. This trend 
has become today a profound social process, eloquently confirming the 
active broadening of the social base of the revolution through the joining 
of new detachments of working people. In thie case it ia politically neces- 
ary alwaye to remember the qualitative boundaries of the proletariat as a 
clase of exploited production workers whose leading detachment is that of 
the factory-plant workers. 

The entire course of the world's development proves the accuracy of Lenin's 
conclusion that in our age as well the working class remains the main, the 
decisive and the ever-stronger revolutionary force. “Under the conditions 
of the intensification of the general crisis of capitaliem, showing up in 
literally all realms of life in bourgeois society," notes the CC CPSU 
decree "On the 110th Anniversary of the Birth of Vladimir 11'ich Lenin,” 
“the heat of the etruggle waged by the working clase and the working people 
sgainet the omnipotence of imperialist monopolies is rising steadily. The 
irreconcilable contradiction between the social nature of production and 
the private capitalist form of acquisition, acute social conflicts, steady 
growth of unemployment and inflation, political and spiritual crisis, 
militarization of the economy and dangerous arms race clearly confirm the 
accuracy of Lenin's assesements of imperialiem--the final stage of the 
capitalist society, without a future.” 

The study of imperialiem is the base of Lenin's theory of the socialist 
revolution. Thies was an extremely important contribution to scientifi~ 
communien, fully topical today. This is a frightening ideological weapon 
wielded by the working clase in the struggle against bourgeois rule and for 
political power. Its viability has been confirmed by practical experience. 

Lenin's theoretical study of the laws governing the socialist revolution 
and hie views on a revolutionary situation (objective conditions for the 
maturing of a revolution, developing regardless of the desire of individu- 
ais or parties), and of the subjective factor (the ability of the revolu- 
tionary clase to engage in revolutionary mass actions, party work to rally 
the masses, choice of the specific time for a revolutionary uprising and 
skill to lead it to victory) contain a number of valuable and durable ideas 
which are eucceesfully serving the cause of the liberation of the working 
people from exploitation and oppression. 

‘'n their desire to Lower the historical significance of Lenin's theory of 
the socialist revolution (as well as, incidentally, of Leniniem as a whole) 
‘he contemporary bourgeois ideologues and opportunists would like to depict 

it as a “local concept” which would reflect merely the “strictly Russian 
specifics.” Need we point out how groundless their efforts are? 



Lenin alwaye considered the revolutionary reality in Russia in the context 

of globei social relations. Heading the struggle of the Russian working 
Clase againet autocracy, he clearly realized that thie struggle leads to a 
breach of the common imperialist front and that it te “part of the univer~ 
eal revolutionary proletarian movement..." ("Poln. Sobr. Soch.,” Vol 31, 
p 341). Even the simple enumeration of the most important stipulations of 
the Leniniet theory of the revolution makes clear ite international and 
truly global nature. Following are some additional ones: On the division 
of the world and the formation of two social systema; the combining of the 
struggle for socialism with the national-liberation movement; the strategy 
and tactics of the revolutionary proletariat; the combination of the 
struggle for democracy with the struggle for socialiem; the decisive role 

of the dictatorship of the proletariat in the defense of socialist gains; 
and the noncapitaliset way of development of peoples liberated from colonial 
oppression. 

Attempts to restrict Leniniem to etrictiv national frames, for political 

purposes, and to proclaim ‘* a spiritual phenomenon lacking any interna- 
tional content and int: al effectiveness are quite old. K. Kautekiy 
himself spoke of Lenir: « as an allegedly purely Russian phenomenon created 
by the economic backwa’ ce cf the country. He was seconded by Menshevike 
and Trotekyites. The saw. path is followed by our present ideological 
opponents. In order to weaken and separate the contemporary revolutionary 
movements from their ideological and theoretical foundation--Leninism--they 
ere trying to epiit, to divide the single Marxist-Leninist doctrine into 
individual parts, which they pit one against the other. “Lenin's inter- 
pretation” (let us note the use of the word interpretation, rather than 
development!) is merely one of the possible interpretations of Marxiem 

among a number of othere, they claim. They are ready to submit their own 
“models adequate to Marxism,” whose purpose is to eliminate the revolu- 
tionary essence of the proletarian outlook. 

Breaching the imperialist front in one of the biggest countries in the 
world, and shaking up the foundations of world capita'ism, the Great 
October Revolution led and awakened through ite example the people's masses 
the world over and provided a powerful impetus to new revolutionary 
processes. 

The international significance of our revolution was manifested also in the 
fact that its most important features were necessarily repeated (and could 
not do otherwise) in subsequent revolutions which brought about the form- 
ation of the comity of socialist countries. “. . . The Russian model gives 
all countries something quite substantial and inevitable in the not-so- 
distant future," prophetically wrote Lenin 60 years ago in hie work “The 
Left-Wing Infant Disease of Communion” (ibid, Vol 41, p 4), which became a 
true textbook for communist party strategy and tactics. These common 
features, as confirmed by historical experience, are the basic laws 
governing all revolutions marking 4 transition from capitalism tec social- 
ism. 



Reality confirmed Lenin's prediction as te the variety ef waye and means 
for the bullding of eoctalion in different countries, based on the commen 
lawe of the establishment and consolidation of socisiien. The expanded 
sclentific analyete of these lawe, which essentially rune through the 
entire Leniniet doctrine, represents the further development of the baste 
principles of Marniet theory, 

One of the characteristics of the revolutionary struggle of the proletariat 
ie that, freeing iteelf, it alee freee all working people from ail forme of 
economic, social, political, national and epiritual enslavement, Por tts 
reason, in the final account ite wietory marke the commen success achieved 
by the working people. On the other hand, the working clase can defeat the 
bourgeoiste and build socitaliem only if it ieolates it, takes the nonprole- 
tarian masses away from ite influence and aseumes their leadership. in 
order to implement ite clase assignments, it ie profoundly interested in 
developing the struggle of all detachments of the working people (regard 
less of the fact thet they may be pursuing limited and as yet nonsocialict 
objectives), and all social govements aimed against imperialien. This 
characterietic of the proletarian revolution of “becoming surrounded” by a 
system of democratic sovements which are not directly socialist, md to 
rely on them in the course of the etruggle against imp-rialien, noted by 
Mare and thoroughly interpreted by Lenin, plays an exceptionally important 
role tn the global revolutionary process of today. 

Nie process is trrepreseibly marching forth, expanding further and fur- 
ther. The struggle of the working clase against the rule of monopoly 
capital and for socialiem merges in the course of this process, on the 
general antt-imperialien platform, with the national-liberation and 
Aational-democratic revolutions, the various currente of soc ial -progressive 
and antifascist ovenente and the struggle of the broad peasant masses and 
urban middle classes, the intelligenteia and other social forces against 
the oppression of the monopolies, reaction and ailiteriem, and for the 
‘reedom, democracy and righte of the working people and for the enhancement 
of their living standard. 

We could say full fuetification that the revolutionary renovation of the 
plawet, initiated by the Great Getobe, Revolution, has become the factual 
em>odiment of the Leninist ideas and the result of their growing influence 
om the fate of gankind. Leninien provided 4 key to the creative interpre- 
tation of today's eocial practice and the ewente occurring in the world and 
‘© the unraveling of their internal lewe and, consequently, the organi ce- 
tion of purposeful action by the revolutionary forces in accordance with 
theee lawe. 

A relatively short historical time separates us from the legendary autumn 
of 1917. Within that period a new society free from exploitation and 
eoctal antagonieme--real socialien--was built ower 4 huge area on earth. 
\e « result of ite growth and etrengthening the ratio of forces in the 
world arena has changed radically. fesential changes have taken place in 
international development and inepiring prospects have been opened to man- 
kind. 



The world sectaliet eyetem te convineingly prowing tte inewhaustible opper= 
tunities, tte achievements are ineeparably linked with the laplementation 
of Lenin's behests concerning the close fraternal cooperation among nations 
Which have taken the path to soctalien, in our day the advantages of the 
socialiet compared with the bourgeois system, deseribed by Lenin, have 
become quite apparent. They include the planned steady upsurge of the 
hational economy creating conditions for the optimum utilisation of the 
material resources of the state, public centrel of production and dietri- 
bution enabling we harmoniously to combine the intereste of the entire 
socirty with those of the individual, and the absence of typically capital~ 
tet economic declines, unemployment and the uncertain future facing the 
working people, and the healthy social environment favoring social active- 
nese and the comprehensive development of the individual, along with bound- 
less opportunities for the enrichment of epiritual life and the maximum 
revelation of the creative capabilities of man. All these advantages 
appeared on the basis of the establishment of public social ownership of 
productive capital. 

At the same time the present stage of the general crisie of the capitaliet 
eyetem is convincing an ever-larger sumber of people that thie system is 
incapable of resolving the probleme facing mankind. However, underetand- 
ably, the bourgeois ideologues and politicians are unwilling to acknowledge 
this. On the contrary, they are doing everything possible to prove that 
there is no alternative to capitaliem for aankind. Tremendous funde are 
used to discredit the communiet and workers’ movements, slander it in the 
eves of the public and claim that it is pursuing objectives conflicting 
with the expectations and neede of the nations. At the same time the 
adversaries of Marxien-Leniniem extensively use political-ideological means 
aimed at dividing the communiet parties, distorting their true positions on 
essential theoretical and practical probleme and spoiling their attitudes 
toward one another and toward the communist movement ae a whole. Such 
“faleifieation of commnien from within,” according to their expectations, 
starting with ideology. should bring about 4 degeneration of the very 
nature of soctalion, undermine ite socioeconomic foundations and destroy 
the unity of the fraternal socialist countries. Thus 7. Bregesineki, the 
zealous “apostice” of anticemmnien, “combining” today thie job with that of 
U.S. presidential aesietant, hae frankly acknowledged that he relies on the 
“erosion of the moet militant aepecte of Marxiem-Leninien. .. . Ideologi- 
cal changes,” he hae stated, “will make it possible to make political 
changes.” The clase meaning of euch wiews ic to defend or, if possible, 
regain lost positions and stop or turn back the eociohistorical process. 

However, as Lenin foresav, the social revolution of the proletariat is 
making ite way through 4]! obstacles and difficulties of the difficult 
etruggie for the liberation of mankind. What are the reasons for the in- 
vincibility of the global revolutionary process which nakes the Marxiet- 
Leniniste and 411i revolutionaries confident of the global victory of the 
socialist eyetem’ The fact that it ie born of the tiamanent neede of social 
development which irrevocably lead mankind to socialiem. The fact that the 



most revolutionary and progressive clase of the age==the ‘nternational pro= 
letariate=ia in ite center, And the facet that the end objective of thie 
procese=-the few, communiet civilisation==te ne lenger a theoretical 
abatraction, tte outlines have been clearly drawn through the practice of 
real soctaliom euccesefully resolving the main probleme of our time related 
to the destinies of mankind and social progress. 

The most important point of Lenin's tdeological-theoretical heritage is the 
theory of the dictatorship of the proletariat as the only possible seaning 
of the transitional period from capitaliem to socialiem. Today when ex. on= 
sive possibilities have appeared for ever new countries to join the path of 
socialist development this doctrine is becoming particularly meaningful and 
the enemies of soctaliom are sparine no efforts to distort ite nature. 

The methode and meane for revolution by the working clase and the political 
forms of ite dictatorship change, and so does the terminology used to des- 
ertbe them. However, their clase nature remains unchanged: the seizure of 
the power of the estate, the suppression and paralyzing of the opposition of 
the exploiters, the involvement of all working people in the building of 
socialiem and educating the masses in the spirit of communist ideas. With- 
out thie the exploitation of gan by man cannot be eliminated or 4 new 
society created, 

it would be diffiewlt to ewerestimate the significance of the Leninist 
historically confirmed views on the dictatorship of the proletariat as a4 
particular form of the alliance between the working clase and the peasantry 
and all toiling strata, the correlation between the destructive and con- 
structive side of the proletarian system, the variety of ite political 
forms, the soviete ae 4 estate form of the dictatorship of the proletariat 
and its system and mechanien, and the leading role which the party plays 
within it, 

lenin considered the question of the communist party 4 basic question in 
the building of socialiem. Only 4 party guided by Marxiet theory, tempered 
and united in the clase etruggle, can head the working clase, insure the 
Organization of the masses, aake the 
tions coordinated and purposeful and direc 
ow ee tive=-communien. Relying on the experience of our 
potated owt that, “The rejection of party-mindedness and 

_ » » ie the equiwalent to the total disarmament of the proletariat in 
favor of the bourgecieie. It ie equivalent to precisely the 
geois fragmentation, ine ability, inability to withetand and to engage in 
joint and effective action which would lead any proletarian 
movement to failure given any indulgence” ("Poln. Sobr. Soch.,” Vol 41, 
pp 26-27). The practice of the building of socialien in the fraternal 
countries confirmed gost clearly the basic nature of thie etipulation. Ali 
antieocialiet forces interested in beheading the working clase in power 
launch their “erueade” with a etruggle against the leading role of the 
Communist party. 
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The experience of decades of revolutionary creativity by the peoples of the 
socialist countries prove the tremendous theoretical and practical value of 
the Leninist conclusion that there te oo break with the bourgeois system or 
true democracy and freedom without the political hegemony of the working 
class and the corresponding state organtvation of the working clases and the 
corresponding organization of the etate. hie expertence trrefutably 
proves, ae exemplified by the evente in Hungary (1956), Caechoslovakia 
(1968) and Cidle (1973), that “there te no revolution without a counter= 
revolution, nor could there be one” (V. I, Lenin, “Poln, Sobr. Sooh.,” 
Vol 12, p 171), and that after their defeat the overthrown classes “hurl 
themselves inte battle for the restoration of their lost ‘paradise’ with 
ten times the energy, mad passion and hatred 4 hundredfold greater. . .” 
(ibid, Vol 37, p 264), and that “a revolution te worth anything only if it 
is able to defend iteelif .. .” (ibid, p 122). Lenin considered the 
defense of revolutionary gaine one of the basic functions of the proletar- 
ian estate. 

Dictatorahip against the exploitere and democracy for the working people is 
the essence of the power of the working clase heading the building of the 
new life. involving the qultimillion-etrong masses in active political 
work and shifting the center of gravity to material guarantees of the demo- 
eratic rights and freedoms, the power of the working clase ineures the 
fullest possible manifestation of the popular will and freedom and demo- 
eracy not in words but in action, unheard of and impossible in any capital- 
ist country. 

Whereas Marx and Pngele created the theory of the development and doom of 
capitalion and laid a qumber of cornerstone stipulations concerning social - 
iem, on the basis of their ideas and the innovative practice of the Land of 
the Soviets, Lenin equipped the party with an all-round substantiated 
scientific plan for the building of socialiem which crowned his theoretical 
creativity. We presented the principles of the communist syetem and the 
basic laws of ite functioning ae 4 specific eyetem with ite own production 
forces and economic base and 4 superstructure rising above them, through 
the outstanding “arxist work “The State and Revolution” and many other 
works. He systematically presented the theory of the estate and ite un- 
breakable ties with the clase nature of the society. 

The building of socialien, which lasted long years (particularly in coun- 
tries which were insufficiently economically developed at the time that the 
working class seized the power), fe « historical period. Lenin, who guided 
the bullding of socialien in owr country, disecowered the lawe inherent in 
this process. 

Lenin expanded the familiar Marmiet thesie that socialiem could appear only 
on the basis of large-ecele progressive industry in the hande of the vic- 
torious proletariat with the following stipulation: Wherever industry ie 
underdeveloped, using the economic and political advantages of the new sye- 
tem, the working which hae overthrown the exploitere reorganizes and raises 



it te «4 modern scientific and technical base and industrialiszes the coun 
try. Lenin ard the party formulated methods for the socialist tadustriali- 
sation of the USER, proving that thie is «4 law applicable to the overwhele- 
ing majority of countries, even relatively developed ones, for the uneven 
and one-sided deployment of capital in them hae made it impossible to 
ineure the tndvetrial development of 411 areas and economic sectors in the 
country, 

In hie famouse works, “On the Pood Tax,” “On the Cooperative,” “Better Less 
but Better” and “Yow to Reorgantee the Workers’ and Peasants’ Inepection,” 
Lenin posed and resolved one of the moet complex probleme of the revolution 
(noted in the works of Mara and Engels): the conversion from 4 splintered, 
low-marketability agricultural production to the tracks of socialist pro- 
arees. The principles of the agrarian reform formulated by Lenin, backed 
by the practice of colleetivigation tn the USER and the cooperation of 
peasant farme {n «a qumber of eastern Furepean and Asian countries and in 
Cuba, are of international significance. 

There is an uninterrupted commection between the probleme of our time and 
today's party activities and Lenin's works on the industrialization and 
electrification of the country, the socialist reorganization of agriculture 

and the creation of new, superior forme of organization of labor and a new 
eoctal dlecipline obeved by conscientious and free workers, and his 
vritings on the comprehensive meaning of the soctaliet cultural revolution. 

Me forward movement of Soviet seciety toward commnien faces the party 
vith ever gore complex taske, Their successful implementation Largely 
jJepende on the creative development of Marxiet-Leninist theory and the 
proper use of thie reliable scfentific compass. Turning to Lenin's ideo- 
logical legacy, the party finds solutions to topical problems of the 
bulléding of commuentem. It formulates new theoretical concepts by studying 
ond summing up the achievements, the experience of millions of people and 
the charactertetic features of the times. The materials of the 234, 24th 
sod 25th CPSU congresses and the party's programmatic documents and works 
»y Comrade L. |. Sreghnew and other party leaders are vivid examples of the 
truly Leniniet interpretation of ripe social problem. The CC CPSU decree 
‘Om the 110th Anniwereary of the Birth of Viediair Tl'ich Lenin” emphasizes 
the tremendous theoretical and political eignificance on the concepts for- 
milated of late about developed socialien, concepts which substantially 
enriched and refined our underetanding of the laws governing the establish- 
sent of the communiet and conclusions on the conversion of the party of the 
worting clase into the vanguard, the party of the whole people, in the 
souree of the building of a mature socialist society, the growth of the 
state of dictatorehip of the proletariat into a etate of the whole people 
ood the Sowlet people a6 4 new historical community. 

Ta the developed socialist stage the constructive possibilities of our sye- 
tem and ite humantetic nature are revealing themselves to an ever growing 
extent. This hae been reflected in the new USER Constitution--the 
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Pundamental Law of the firet etate of the whole people in the world=-a 
document which concretely embodies the Leniniat ideas of rule by the peo- 
ple. tts adoption ie net only 4 historical act of the codification of the 
social accomplishments and the creative summation of the practice of the 
building of communtem, but 4 powerful incentive for the advancement of the 
entire eyetem of soctopolitical relations. fverything achieved in the 
course of the decades of the Soviet syetem te inseparable from the heroic 
situggle waged by the party for the good and happiness of the people. 
Throughout our difficult and glorious path it hae tavariably won and is 
winning through ite inflexible loyalty to Marxiem-Leniniem. Lenin's doc- 
trine and legacy are the prerequisites for ite fruitful revoluttonary~ 
transforming activity. 

We can be proud of the fact that the Leniniet ideas are not triumphing in 
our country only, in the homeland of Leniniem. Today the Leninist banner, 
firet raised over the planet by the will and the hande of the Russian 
tolling saeses, is the banner of a]1] progressive mankind. The working peo- 
ple of all countries link with Lenin's name and hie unforgettable image 
their lofty ideale and hopes for happiness and 4 lasting peace. His con- 
tribution to the struggle for the bright future of the working people and 
the influence of hie ideas are eo great that our age will justifiably be 
recorded in history and the grateful memory of the peoples ae the Age of 
Lenin, the age of Leniniem, of the great revolutionary doctrine which has 
indeed become the voice of historical truth! 
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ON MEASURES TO) IMPROVE PARTY-POLITICAL WORK IN RAILROAD TRANSPORTATION 

Moscow KOMMUNIST in Russian No 5, Mar 89 pp 14-17 

{CC CPSU decree] 

[Text] The OC CPSU decree notes that under the conditions of the dynamic 
development of ail national economic sectors in the country and the devel- 
opment of new economic areas the significance of all types of transporta- 
tion, rail in particular, whose work organization largely depends on the 
level of party leadership, increases immeasurably. 

in thie connection the need arises to increase the attention paid to 
strengthening the primary party organizations of enterprises in railroad 
transportation, tneuring the vanguard role of the party members in produc- 
tion, their deployment in decisive sectors, mobilization of collectives for 
the implementation of the plane and prompt elimination of the reasons 
hindering the effective work of the railroads. 

Yet some party committees and primary party organizations have lowered 
their exactingnese toward leading and engineering and technical workers 
concerning the education of the people, the organization of the social ist 
competition, the application of progressive experience and support of in- 
novative initiatives and the creation of normal working and living condi- 
tions for railroad workers. 

vith a view to insuring the further enhancement of the party's influence on 
the work of the railroad transportation system, the CPSU Central Committee 
made it incumbent on the central committees of communist parties of union 
republics and party kraykoms, obkoms, gorkome and raykomse to intensify 
their organizational and political work in railroad transportation, basing 
it on the instructions issued by Comrade L. I. Brezhnev, CC CPSU general 
secretary, at the November 1979 CC CPSU Plenum, on the need to change for 
the better in the immediate future the situation in transportation, 
strengthen the discipline in all it unite and immediately bring order to 
the railroads. 

The local party committees have been instructed to study more closely the 
activities of the primary party organizations of the administrations of the 
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rallroade and sections, etationse, locomotive and railroad car depote, divi- 
sions, plants and other railroad transportation subunite, and to uparade 
their role ae the leading nucle! of labor collectives, The party organi sa~ 
tions @uet exert eteady influence on taproving the work of the transporte= 
tion eyetem, They gust approach moet prince iple-mindedly the assesement of 
the party members’ implementation of their official duties, They must wage 
@ decisive struggle against manifestations of negligence and for high work 
reliability and effective utilieation of the rolling stock, the tracks and 
other technical facilities. 

The parochial and narrow departmental approach to the utilisation of rati- 
road care and other actione damaging the national interest must be opposed. 

it is important to improve the deployment of party forces and to strengthen 
the gost important unite and decisive sectore with party sembers. Thies 
ust include the enrollaent into the party of progressive, politically 
mature workers and specialists on the basis of individual selection. 
Puller use must be made of the opportunities for the establichment of 
primary and shop party orgentgations and party groupe. tt has been accept- 
ed that, if eo demanded by the interest of the cause, party gembere from 
different subunite and services along track stations and adjacent sectors 
should merge within a single party organi zation. 

Attention has been directed to the need to upgrade the effectiveness of the 
work of junction party committees. Their gost important task should be to 

insure the activenese of primary part) organizations at enterprises, orge- 
higations and services within the railroad junction and to organize the 
effictent interaction among 411 labor collectives related to the transpor- 
tation process. The party gorkome and raykome must provide greater help to 
the junction party committees in their work and deal directly with the 

primary party organizations in the junction. 

it has been recommended to the central committees of communist parties of 
union republice and party kraykome and obkome to set up, if necessary, 
councitie of secretaries of party organizations in transportation junctions 
in which other types of traneportation are used along with the railroads. 

With a view to further strengthening the party's leaderehip in the work of 
the transportation system, it hae been deemed necessary to «etrengthen the 
sectorial subunits of the party committees of some republics, krays, 
oblasts, cittes and rayons. 

The primary party organizations of railroad transportation enterprises have 
been inetructed to comprehensively upgrade production and sociopolitical 
activeness of railroad workers and direct their efforts toward the etrict 
implementation of the party's measures for the further development and 
advancement of the operational activies of the railroad transportation eye- 
tem, and the fulfillment of soctaliet pledges and plane for the transporte- 
tion of national economic freight and passengers. 
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Greater control should be exercised over the activities of the administra= 

tions. Greater atrictnese should be dleplayed toward the leading cadres in 
order to tnaure the efficient work of each production sector, improve the 
content and utiligation of traneport facilities and syetemse and upgrade the 
handiing capacity of ratlroad tracks, etatione and junctions. 

Relaciones and (nateraction with the party organizations of enterprises of 
other types of transportation and industry, construction and trade must be 
atrengthened i» order to reduce the idiing of freight care and eliminate 
inefficient hauling. 

The extensive dissemination of political, economic and professional know- 
ledge must be ineured in the course of ideological -educational work among 
railroad workers. The responsibility of every worker for hie assignments 
must be increased. Production and labor discipline quet be strengthened. 
it suet be alwave borne in @ing that the labor activity of a considerable 
percentage of railroad workers tavolvee travel and long separations from 
their homes. A feeling of pride in their profession and an understanding 
of the etgnificance of working on the railroads quet be promoted. 

The party, trade union and Komeomol organizations and the economic managers 
of ratlroad traneportation enterprises have been asked to comprehensively 
promote the soctalist competition among railroad workers, and to support 
and dieseminate progressive initiatives aimed at the utilization of inter- 
nal reserves and uperading the reliability of railroad work. Labor cooper- 
ation among related transport collectives must be steadily strengthened in 
order to tmprove the organiration of the work of the various transport 
facilities, 

't has been considered expedient for the central committees of communist 
parties of union republice and party kraykome and obkome to take more fully 
inte consideration the work of railroad enterprises in summing up the 
resulte of the socialist competition by republic, kray and oblast, and to 
analyze more profoundly and comprehensive the activities of their collec- 
tives. 

The Mintetry of Railways and ite collegium have been instructed to insure 
at all management levels the organic combination of economic with educa- 
tional work. the decree emphasizes the need to improve the style and 
oreanteational forms of eanagement of all railroad transportation units, 
Searing in @ind that the managere must rely not only on the power of orders 
sod inetructions, but their activities. Through their personal example 
they must develop in the people high-level conecientiousness, 4 statesman- 
like responsibility and « creative attitude toward the implementation of 
offictal duties. The selection and placement of cadres and the upgrading 
of cthetr work skille quest be decisively improved. fnergetic and creatively 
thinking and tnittative-minded workers muet be promoted more boldly and the 
necessary conditions for their growth guest be created. 



The managers of minietries, administrations and railroad sections and 
enterprises and organizations have been asked to take the necessary mea- 
sures for the retention of cadres. They muet display daily concern for 
improving the social-living conditions of traneportation workere. Particu- 
lar attention should be paid to the observance of normal working and 
leiaure time conditions of tndividuale related train aovemente. 

The AUCCTU has been asked to take practical measures to upgrade the work 
level of trade union organizations in railroad transportation and to 
improve the etyle and methode of their work and intensify their influence 
on all aspects of the production and social Life of the labor collectives. 
They muet direct the activities of the central, rail, rayon and local 
committees of the trade union of railroad transportation workers in upgrad- 
ing the effectiveaness of the socialict competition for the taplementation 
of the state transportation plane, better utilization of transport facili- 
ties, extensive application of progressive experience and improvemente in 
the practice of the goral and material incentives of the competitors. The 
role of the trade union organizations must be enhanced in the solution of 
important social probleme related to the labor safety of railroad workers, 
the strengthening of their health, the broadening of the network of sana- 
toriume and rest boarding houses and bases, the improvement of the housing 
and living conditions of the personnel, the development of auailiary farms 
and the expansion of cultural eervices offered the railroad workers and the 
members of their families. 

The Komeomol Central Committee was asked to organizationally etrengthen the 
Komsomol committees at railroad transportation enterprises. It must direct 
the young people to voluntarily to join the shock detachments of railroad 
transportation enterprises and encourage the young people to remain in this 

important sector. The young men and women must adamantly master their 
skille and qultiply and develop the best traditions of the railroad 
workers. The Komsomol~youth ehifte, columns, shops and brigades quet 
develop the socialist competition for the right to participate in the 
Komeomol-youth five-year plan itinerary. 

The editore of PRAVDA, IZVESTIYA, SOVETSKAYA ROSSIYA, SOTSLALISTICHESKAYA 
INDUSTRIYA and GUDOK, the republic, kray and oblast newspapers, and the 
journals KOMMUNIST, PARTIYNAYA ZHIZ"', AGITATOR and POLITTICHESKOYE 
SAMDOBRAZOVANTYE have been inetructed to systematically cover organization- 
al and political work in the labor collectives of the railroad tranport 
syetem, to adamantly etruggle for the application of progressive experience 
and expose shortcomings in the administration of the transport system and 
the organization of the haulage and insure the preservation of the freight 
and traffic safety. 

The publication of house newspapers along 411 railroads was deemed expedi- 
ent. 

The USSR State Television and Radio and USSR State Motion Picture adminis- 
trations were asked to cover in detail the life and werk of ratlroad 
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transportation collectives, Particular attention should be paid in the 
making of documentaries and feature filme of the profound depiction of the 
great traditions of the railroad workers and the importance of their work 
today. 

' _atly with the Minietry of Railways, the USSR Writers’ Union, USSR Com- 
posera’ Union and USSR Painters’ Uni.n have been asked to organize in 1980- 
1981 contests for the beat works dealing with the Life and labor heroice of 
the working people of the railroade and promote exhibits on topice related 
to railroad workere 
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ADDRESS BY L. |. BREZHNEV AT THE MEETING OF THE USSR SUPREME SOVIET 
PREST DIUM 

Moscow KOMMUNIST in Russian No 5, Mar 80 pp 186-19 

[L. 1. Breghnev's 4 March 1980 speech) 

{Text} Discussing the elections held for the supreme soviets of union and 
autonomous republics and local soviete of people's deputies, L. I. Brezhnev 
pointed out the following: 

The results of the elections are pleasing. The extensive work done by the 
party organizations, the soviets, millions of deputies and our state as a 
whole, for nearly five years, has been approved. 

The significance of this nationwide support is tremendous. We sust resolve 
the complex economic problems discussed at the November Central Committee 
Plenum. Complex problems heave arisen aleo in connection with the aggrava- 
tion of the international circumstances. However, we are convinced that ve 
shall surmount the difficulties. Thies is guaranteed by the inviolable 
unity between the party and the people. 

The bloc of communists and nonparty people is not a “momentary coalition" 
eo characteristic of bourgeois elections. It is operating permanently, on 
an ever-broader basis. 

Upgrading labor effectiveness and quality, improving the management of the 
national economy and strictly implementing the planned assignments remain 
our key tasks. The new members of the soviets gust do a great deal in this 
respect. 

Here again, comrades, particular attention should be paid to the further 
advancement of our socialist democracy. Maximum scope for the people's 
initiative, support of the new and progressive at all levels, ranging from 
settlements and rayon soviets to the supreme organs of state power, and 
intolerance of routine must become the rule. It is important to encourage 
the creative atmosphere in our society. 
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The work of each soviet must be conducted in close contact with the popula- 
tion and with reliance on the broad public. The political and labor 
activenese of the masses, triggered by the elections and the Leninist 
anniversary, muet not only be retained but doubled and tripled. 

Life adamantly demande greater control of all sectors on the part of the 
soviets. Such contrel must help to strengthen the state and planning 
discipline and to upgrade the responsibility of all officials. Naturally, 
it is not a question of merely pointing out shortcomings but of decisively 
uprooting them. In a word, the effectiveness of control, Like economic 
activities, must be assessed above all on the basie of end resulte. 

The new members of the soviets, L. I. Brezhnev concluded, bear the great 
responsibility to be at the helm of the ship of state in the period of 
preparations for the 26th party congress and, subsequently, in the period 
of the implementation of its decisions. This will be a period in which we 
will rise vet another step in the progress toward communiem. I do not 
doubt that the soviets, the over two million of our deputies, will do their 
work properly. 

Summing up the results of the consideration of the suggestions and remarks 
of the permanent commissions of the chambere and of the deputies of the 
USSR Supreme Soviet, submitted at ite second session in the discussion of 
the 1980 plan and budget, L. I. Breshnev said: 

This is the fourth time that the Presidium is presented with a report by 
the USSR Council of Ministere on such matters. Following the adoption of 
the constitution such governmental reporte have firmly become part of our 
practice. This is good. 

The reports and materials we received lead to the conclusion that the 
government is doing the necessary work to implement the proposals of the 
deputies and the permanent commissions. This enables us to find the ort 
solutions to many problems. We are following the Leninist instruction that 
the soviet deputies are not only passing laws, but are actively partici- 
pating in the administration of the state. 

Here is something else. 

Great concern for the development of the economy is visible in the speeches 
by the deputies at the sessions and in the permanent commissions. Quite 
justifiably their main attention is focused on improving the economic 
mechanism. The deputies are approaching this problem on the basis of broad 
positions, taking into consideration economic, social and even psychologi- 
cal factors. This is the only proper approach to such a most important 
national problem. 

Assessing the amendments and supplements to the USSR Supreme Soviet 
Presidium ukase "On the Procedure for the Consideration of the Suggestions, 
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Petitions and Complaints by the Citizens,” L. 1. Breghnev noted that they 
will contribute to the further strengthening of socialist legality and 
democracy. Every Soviet person, said he, must be certain that any legiti- 
mate suggestion, request or complaint will be carefully considered and that 
4 just decision will be made. 

A great deal has been accomplished in recent years to improve the work with 
lettere. Formaliem, red tape and « careless attitude toward the petitions 
of the people have not been entirely eliminated yet. Consequently, fre- 
quently the Legitimate needs of the working people remain unsatisfied. 
This matter, as you know, was sharply discussed at the November CC CPSU 
Plenum. 

The party demands of all our institutions and officials maximum responsive- 

ness, maximum attention and maximum concern for the people. 
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LENTNIST PRINCIPLES OF ECONOMIC MANAGEMENT UNDER PRES HT CONDITIONS 

Moscow KOMMUNIST in Russian Wo 5, Mar 80 pp 20-3) 

jArticle by Prof V. Medwedew, doctor of economic eciences! 

[Text] There are oo areas of social life in which Lenin's theoretical 
eeniue and gigantic revolutionary activity hawe failed to leave ineradica~ 
ble traces and which, today ae well, are not experiencing their profound 
and fruitful influence. 

Lenin's legacy holde 4 special position in the theory and practice of so- 
claliet economic management. On the basis of the fundamental «tipulat ions 
of hiet«. ‘cal materialien on the decisive role of material production in 
the life of society, following seigure of political power in our coun- 
try by the working clase. V. 1. Lenin focused hie attention on the orgeni- 
sation of the socialist to . “We convinced 

longer 4 parasitical apparatue 
begine to turn into an organisation directiy 
managing the country’s economy .. .” ("EPSS ~ Revolyuteiyakh i Rechentyakh 
S“yeadov, Konferentety 1 Plenumv Tek” [The CPSU in Resolutions and Con- 
gress Decisions, Conferences and Central Committee Plenum), §th ed, Vol 2, 
Politiedat, Moscow, 1970, p 56). Lenin considered that an apparatus such 



ae the Wigher Gowneil of the National Reonomy should aseume in the future 
ail moet important activities of the organised society. 

Lenin kept treck of the entire range of problem related to management, 
starting with the elaboration of general methodological probleme and ending 
with epecific forme of organteation of managerial work. Viedimir Ii'teh 
wae not only « brilliant theoretician and etrategiet of the build of 
socialien, We gave uneurpaseable examples of flexible tactics, finding the 
only preper solutions to current probleme and choosing economic management 
@ethode consistent with the economic and political cirewmetances. We 
boldly revieed existing concepts and forme of economic management whenever 
they conflicted with life and with the taske of the building of soctalion. 

Lenin considered it necessary for the vanguard of the proletariat, iavelv- 
ing in thie historical cause the broadest possible toiling strate and 
taking into consideration the factual level of their awareness, demande and 
heeds, to use the waye and geane of management understandable to the peo- 
ple, ineuring the participation of the masees in the active process of 
creating the new life, gradually changing their views, intereste and habite 
on @ soctaliet basic. 

The eyetem of measures suggested by Lenin in the spring of 1921, described 
ae the new economic policy, was the most outetanding example of daring, 
depth, flexibility and realiem in the approach to economic management and 
overall social development. in thie connection, Viedimir Tl'ich did tre- 
mendous theoretical, political and organizational work to substantiate and 
explain the planned measures and to reorganize the activities of party 
organizations and state organs. Hie efforts yielded proper resuite: 
tortured and ruined by the imperialiet and civil ware, on the edge of an 
economic catastrophe, within « relatively short time the country wae able 
to rebuild ite economy and undertake extensive socialist changes. 

Pollowing the Leniniet way and guided by Lenin's doctrine, under the 
leadership of the commniet party, ae early ae the mid-1930's the Soviet 
people laid the foundations of the socialist eyetem. Subsequently, in the 
postwar period, ae the result of ali-rownd economic, social, political and 
spiritual progress, they created 4 developed socialist society. “The 
univereal-historical result of the activities of the CPSU and the Soviet 

i> Gp 1 — of tente’e ideas,” states the OF CPSU decree 
the 110th Anniversary of the Birth of Viedimir Tl'ich Lenin,” “wae the 

building of a developed socialist society in which the constructive forces 
Se Ce S a ee Ce Oe aaa 
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Developed socialienm is not merely 4 landmark or 4 brief period but « rele- 
tively lengthy etage in the life of a society. It is precisely at this 
etage that the problem of winning the economic competition against capitel- 
fem ie resolved and conditions are created for the conversion to the higher 
phase of commonien. 



The country's entry inte the stage of mature socialien raised moet urgentiy 
the task of the scientific elaboration of the entire set of problem 
related to the planned management of social development, of economice above 
all, ae applicable to the qualitatively new conditions: the economic 
polley with ite strategy and tactic, the economic mechanien, the style and 
method of management activities, the work of party, state and economic 
organs and public organisations, the further broadening of the democrat ic 
foundations of t and the development of the creative activity of 
the broadest possible toiling gasses. On the basis of the reliable founda- 
tions of Maruist-Leninist theory and, above all, Lenin's legacy, the porty 
ie engaged in the developrent of theese conditions, creatively applving them 
to the present circumstances. 

The comprehensive substantiation of the party's current economic policy te 
the greatest accompliehment of the party, ite Central Committee and, 

ly, Comrade L. |. Sreghnev. The significance of thie policy can be 
fully assessed from the positions of the Leniniet theory of the correlation 
between economics and politice. 

According to Lenin politice ie the concentrated expression of economice. 
Tt showe the ripe needs of economic development and the basic interests of 
the working clase and a1] working people and their place within the system 
of preduction relations. The party's policy ie based on the knowledge of 
objective economic laws. Thie aspect of the matter characterizes the 
origin and objective foundation of politics, ite euperstructural nature and 
ite dependence on the economic base of society. 

The other side of the problem ie the role of politics in the sechanien of 
the functioning and developmeat of the economy and society a6 4 whole. As 
the concentrated expression of economics, politice is the most important 
organizing and guiding factor of economic development. in thie sense it 
cannot fail to have priority ower economics. Clarifying thie elemenatary 
Marxiet truth in hie polemics with Bukherin, Lenin wrote: “. . . Without «4 
proper political approach to the matter thie clase would be unable to 
retain ite domination and, consequently, to resolve ite production problen”™ 
("Poln. Sobr. Soch.,” Vol 42, p 279). The national economic plan is the 
specific manifestation of the party's economic policy and the principal 
lever for ite implementation. 

Any underestimating of the role of politice and ite belittling as the basic 
organizing factor of social development leads to lack of control and 
Grifting. Yet it would be erroneous to separate politice from economics 
and to abandon economic necessity. Such attempts lead to subjectivies and 
voluntariem, asked ordering and bureaucratic administration. In the 
vatious stages of ite history, our party has 
om the basis of Leniniet methodology. 
oeen in the example of Maotem with i 
is 4 commend force.” The policy of 
Commune,” proclaimed in ite time by 



violation of economic feceselily and led to severe consequences affecting 
the Chinese people and the fate of eectalion in the PRC, 

The CPRU economic policy, elaborated at the latest party congresses and 
Central Committee plenum, eterting with the October 1964 OC CPEU Plenum, 
le profoundly scientific. tte supreme objective reflecte the beste social - 
let law and the objective subordination of sor ialiet production te the taek 
of the all-round development of man, the satisfaction of hie needs and 
insuring the full prosperity of 411 members of society, ae deseribed by 
Lenin in the very firet program of our party. 

From the very beginning, soctaliet socialization gives the production pro- 
eee precieely such 4 direction. Wowewer, for 4 certain time it could sot 
be considered basic in the national economy because of ite ineuffictent 
development and the need to resolve more urgent historical problems, euch 
a8 surmounting the economic backwardness of the country, etrengthening ite 
defense capability, technical retooling, restoration of the economy dee- 
troyed by the war, and «0 on. 

Nature socialiem offers the possibility to subordinate directiy and sore 
completely the development of the production process to the satiefaction of 
the needs of the working people. Thie task wae given priority initially at 
the Minth and subsequentiy the 10th Five-Year plans. 

Oecesionaliy ve come across views obviously influenced by one of another 
4ifficulty or wsresolved problem, such as: should we not complete firet 
the industrialisation of agriculture and fully eliminate ite lagging, 
develop even further machine building and other heavy industry eectore, and 
then undertake the radical solution of probleme related to upgrading the 
people's prosperity’ The anewer to thie question ie found in the party 
éocuments. Upgrading prosperity te sot only our desired objective, but «4 
pecessity, @ most important factor of economic growth and social progress. 

A apdern socialist production cammot be developed successfully ower 4 lon 
period of time without subordinating i to the satisfaction of the needs of 
the people. Upgrading prosperity ie one of the moet important sources and 
factors for the growth of the labor activity of workers, kolkhoe members 
end intellectuals. We cannot fail to take aleo into consideration the fact 
that the current planned economy and the ecientific and technical revoleu- 
tion steadily increase the requirements facing the pereon ae 4 worker, hie 
general and professional standard. skille, knowledge and education. The 
harmonious development of « person is 4 necessary prerequisite for upgred- 
img labor productivity. 

The problem of prosperity cannot be reduced to the simple quant itat ive 
increase in the consumption of gaterial goods. The law of increased 
requirements, described by Lenin himself, aico means qualitative changee in 
the consumption etructure and the meane for the satisfaction of the various 
needs. Both today and in the future these structural changes will follow 
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the line of inereasing the share of the spiritual, the intellectual needs 
of the people and the gradual shaping of « harmoniously developed person ae 
the creater of material and epiritual goode, a6 an individual, a6 4 member 
of eoctety and ae 4 citizen, The Maruiet=Leninist concept of man hae 
nothing in common with the eepireation ascribed to ue toward nothing but 
material prosperity and « eated Life. 

Another most important element of the party's contemporary economic policy 
ie closely and inseparably linked with the turn of the production process 
toward the fuller and more extensive solution of the raiein, 
the prosperity of the working people. it is the course to uparading pro- 
duction effectiveness and reliance on intensive economic growth factors. 
Occastonally thie te related only to the Limited nature of labor resources. 
We find it hard to accept thie approach. We need a growth of public pro- 
duetion far higher than the one which could be obtained by involving tn it 
additional manpower, even in a favorable situation. In this case inc - 
ing output only by increasing the number of employed workers does not 
reaclve the problem of raising the level of real incomes. 

Naturally, the situation with ganpower resources may affect the gravity of 
the problem of upgrading effectiveness. The need for euch increased ef fec- 
tivenees steme from the highest objective of socialist production, 
expressed through the basic economic law of soctialien. “. .. In order to 
eyetematically upgrade the prosperity of the people,” Comrade 
L. '. Breghnew emphasized at the November 1979 OC CPSU Plenum, “we muet 
implement the party's course toward upgrading effectiveness and qual ity 
with double and triple energy. There is no alternative to this 
course... .” 

The party aleo entirely relies on Lenin's ideas and, above all, on the 
decisive role he substantiated of the growth of labor productivity in the 
dewelopment of the economy and in achieving the victory of the new social 
evetem, in ite elaboration of the concept of production effectiveness. 

As we know, Lenin approached the interpretation of the content of the con- 
copt of “Labor productivity” quite broadly. He did not reduce it to output 
at the individual work place. He included conditions governing the growth 
of labor productivity, increased profitability and labor intensiveness, the 
development of the material foundations of modern industry, improved loca- 
tion of production facilities, the rational utilization of natural 
resources and the enhancement of the general educational standard of the 
population. fFeeentially, Lenin prowided the initial methodological and 
theoretical ideas for defining the concept of “production effectiveness” as 
the ratio between the end result of the production process and the sun 
total of outlays and investments within it. 

At the same time the contemporary concept of production effectiveness in- 
cludes the comprehensive influence on resulte of outlaye within the f rame- 
work of « eingle national economic complex of the ecientific and technical 



revolution underway. Naturally, labor remaine the only creative and active 
production principle. Labor savinge are an inexhaustible reserve for up- 
arading effectiveness. Today, however, the role of other componente of 
effectiveness rises drastically: uperading the quality of output, conser- 
vation of material resources, increased returne from productive capital and 
capital investments and their expanded interchangeability. 

The contemporary scientific and technical revolution ie of « universal 
nature. It bringe with it «4 profound reorganisation of a1] production 
factore=-labor meane and objects, technology and energy sources. It offere 
opportunities for the more effective satisfaction of social requiremente by 
upgrading the quality of output. Each national economic problem may be 
resolved through 4 variety of sethode distinct from each other, not only in 
terms of the size of labor outiaye, but of simultaneous investments, 
materials, natural resources, and so on. Under such conditions, taken by 
themselves, labor outiaye cannot be used ae an exhaustive effectiveness 
criterion. Thus, for example, the dynamice of labor outlaye does not allow 
ue to determine alone the effectiveness of the work in the machine building 
industry, for it te called upon to make ite most substantial contribution 
to upgrading social production effectiveness by improving the operational 
qualities and technical and economic characterietice of ite output, includ- 
ing metal savinge. The same could be said of metallurgy, where the moet 
topical task is to upgrade the quality of metal production and broaden the 
variety of the produced rolled meta. 

The influence of the conservation of material resources on productio» 
effectiveness rises because of their relative increase in cost, the need to 
develop ever further uninhabited areas and the need for an ever deeper 
penetration in the soil and the world’s  ceans. We must aleo bear in mind 
the sharp changes in the relative value of the various @ineral resources, 
petroleum above ail, influenced by improvements in the methods for ite 
processing and increased volume of final producte. 

The effectiveness components are closely interrelated. Essentially, any 
measure aimed at improving the production process has 4 complex influence 
on effectiveness, affecting all ite factors, but not to the same extent and 
sometimes acting even in opposite directions. That is why it is so tmpor- 
tant to have « single aggragate effectiveness indicator which would eum up 
ite general level and dynamice. 

On the one hand, the party's course toward 4 comprehensive enhancement of 
social production effectiveness entirely relies on Lenin's stipulation of 
the decisive role of the growth of labor productivity in social progress; 
on the other, it takes into consideration the profound changes in the pro- 
duction process under the conditions of a develop socialist society and of 
the ecientific and technical revolution. 

Ae Comrade 1. |. Breghnev noted in hie epeech to the electorate of Moscow's 
Saumanskiy Electoral Dietrict, on 22 Pebruary 1980, “In the 1970's we 
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undertook a turn of our entire economy toward intensive development, toward 
uparading effectiveness and quality and emphasizing the end results of 
economic activities, In the 1980's we must continue and complete this most 
important project, which te the pivot of the party's economic strategy.” 
The economic mechaniam, t.e., the eum total of organisational atructures 
and waye and @eane for national economic management ae 4 whole and of ite 
components, must serve the implementation of thie objective. In recent 
years euch probleme have been the party's focal point of attention. 

The CC CPSU and USSR Council of Ministers decrees on economic problems, 
passed in the summer of 1979, are 4 most important step toward the creation 
of an economic mechaniem consistent with the conditions of the scientific 
and technical revolution and developed socialiem and in ineuring the 
organic combination of these two powerful factors of human progress. 

We cannot fail te note the continuity between the current measures and the 
economic reform undertaken in the second half of the 1960's. Some basic 
directions and principles of thie reform were confirmed and developed fur- 
ther. Othere required gore effective solutions. The search will continue. 
But even today, however, in the light of the basic probleme of economic 
development, which were profoundly and attentively considered at the 
November 1979 OC CPSU Plenum, and Comrade L. I. Breghnev's speech at the 
plenum, the task of tmproving the entire syetem of planning and economic 
management aseumed particular urgency and current importance. 

Tre Soviet economy nas reached a major scale. It cas resolve probleme of 
historical significance. It ie steadily progressing. in his recent 
anewers to questions asked by a PRAVDA correspondent, Comrade 
L. 1. Breehnev rejected the foolieh views of some Western circles concern- 
ing our economic potential and attempts to exert pressure on our policy by 
a one-sided break in trade and economic relations. “The Soviet people,” he 
eaphasized, “have sufficient possibilities to live and work in peace, ful- 
fill their plane and upgrade their prosperity.” 

we decisively reject as groundless and as something which has nothing in 
-ommon with reality the fabrications of bourgeois propaganda on 
of ecrieie in the socialist economy, and ite hypocritical advice how 
“improve” and “liberalize” soctalien. This conceals the profound wish 
the part of our opponents to weaken ite foundations. The path steadfastly 
followed by our party, 4 path which will ineure the growth of output and 
above all ite increased effectiveness, goes not through weakening, but on 
the contrary strengthening the socialist principles of economic management 
elaborated by Lenin, their gore systematic implementation in accordance 
with the new conditions and the all-round perfecting of the epecific ways 
and means of economic management on the basis of euch principles. 

The current stage in the efforte to improve the economic mechanien is dis- 
tinguished by 4 comprehensive approach to the solution of the problem. It 
covers all basic aspecte of socialist economic management: planning, 



financing, material and technical supplies, cost accounting, material in- 
centive, and eo on, It ie very important that the adopted measures vere 
the result of serious eclentific developments and summations of progressive 
expertence in the organization of the production process and were subjected 
to extensive experimental teste. in thie connection it would suffice to 
refer to the eacientific studies and progressive practice of comprehensive 
economic and social development within the framework of enterprises, 
associations and regione, the formulation and taplementation of counter= 
plane, the experience in program-target planning, the eclentific substan- 
tiation and experimental testing of the utilisation of net production indi- 
eators for changing the volume of production activities of enterprises and 
associations, the experience in planning and et imulating capital conetruc- 
tion for the commissioning of finished projects and marketable construction 
output, the brigade organigation of labor and wages, and 60 on. For the 
first time im history euch a broad range of resulte of scientific studies 
= experiments has been given an authoritative recognition and 4 pase to 
ife. 

Today the outlines are clearly earked of the economic sechaniem, objective- 
ly determined by the characteristics of the contemporary development stage, 
able to ineure the steady upgrading of the economic effectiveness of the 
production process for the eake of insuring the growing satisfaction of the 
needs of the people. it is based on democratic centralien, a founding 
Principle of the organization of the socialist society and ite management. 

Lenin paid exceptional attention to the elaboration and interpretation of 
thie principle. Lenin linked centraliem with basic phenomena such as the 
dominating position of 4 technically equipped and ectentifically organized 
big industry and the national ownership of productive capital. A strict 
subordination of the single will for success in the work organized in the 
likeness of a machine industry is unquestionably necessary. “This eubor- 
dination,” Lenin pointed out, “could, with ideal conecientiousness and 
discipline on the part of the participante in the common work, resemble the 
leas rigid leadership of an orchestra conductor. It could assume the shar, 
forme of dictatorship if ideal discipline and conectentiousness are 
lacking” ("Poln. Sobr. Soch.,.” Vol 36, p 200). 

As Lenin proved, centraliem in the socialist organization of social life 
has profound democratic roote, i.e., it is based on the independent histor- 
ical creativity of the masses a6 the masters of their country and the 
collective participants in the single socialist production process and on 
broad local autonomy and initiative. “Nothing could be gore erroneous than 
to confuse democratic centralien with bureaucracy and routine,” he wrote. 

. . » Cemtraliem, understood in ite truly democratic meaning, presumes, 
for the firet time in history, the established opportunity for the full and 
uthindered development not only of local characteristics, but of local 
initiative and of 4 variety of ways, means and methods for advancing toward 
& common goal” (ibid, p 152). 



The strengthening and development of the centralised principle, aimed at 
the utiligatica of the moet essential advantages of socialiem, ie expressed 
above all in perfecting state planning In accordance with the Leninist 
principles of combining long-term with current planning, 4 purposeful sye- 
tem te developed of long-term, medium-term and current plane. It includes 
a comprehensive program for ectentific and technical progress, formulated 
for a period of 20 years and renewed with each new five-year period, the 
basic directions of USSR economic and social development for a decade, also 
renovated each five years, a five-year plan and annual plane. 

The elaborated measures call for the factual development of five-year plane 
ae the main fore of planning. Today, a6 distinct from the past, five-year 
assignments should be the base for the formulation of annual plane and the 
main criterion for the successful work of enterprises, associations and 
eectore. Naturally, thie raiees etricter requirements concerning the depth 
and substantiation of the five-year plane themselves. The retention over 4 
five-year period of fixed norms regarding wage and economic incentive 
funde, stable wholesale prices in industry, budgeting prices in capital 
conetruction and freight haulage rates will contribute to the enhancement 
of their role. 

The quality of the five-year plane will unquestionably grow as 4 result of 
the elaboration of target comprehensive ecientific and technical, economic 
and eecial programe, as well as programe for the development of the indivi- 
dual areas and territorial-production complexes. Priority ise given to the 
elaboration of programs for the conservation of fuel and metal, the devel- 
opment of the Bykal-Amur Main Line gone, the reduction of manual labor in 
the national economy and the increased production of new coneumer goods. 

In hie time, formulating the basic ideas of the GOELRO plan, Lenin parti- 
cularly emphasized the importance of relating planning with scientific and 
technical progress and the need to have “extensive plans based not on 
fantasy but backed by technology and drafted by ecience . . .” ("Poln. 
Sobr. Sock...” Vol 40, p 108). Thie problem holds one of the leading posi- 
tions {9 the eyetem of current seasures aimed at improving planning and the 
entire economic mechanien. Basing long-term planning on long-term ec ien- 
tific and technical forecasts eakes perfect sense. The five-year plans of 
ministries, associations and enterprises will include basic assignments on 
the implementation of scientific and technical programe and indicators of 
the technical level of output and the production of most important commod- 
ities, and the economic resulte of the implementation of ecientific and 
tec’mical measures. Purthermore, the annual plans of associations and 
enterprises will stipulate assignments on the use of progressive experience 
in technology and the ecientific organization of labor, production and 
management. 

Lenin's idea of 4 single and balanced national economic plan will be 
developed further. “All the plane of the individual production sectors,” 
Veni said, “must be strictly coordinated and related. They aust 



constitute the single economic plan which we need eo greatly” ("Poln. Sobr. 
Soch.,” Vol 42, p 154). Under contemporary conditions balance becomes even 
more important. Our present national economy is characterized by unparal- 
leled compactness and intensivenese of internal relations. Each diepropor- 
tion, in thie case, triggere 4 chain reaction which becomes ever more 
difficult to stop, At the same time, under the influence of scientific and 
technical progress, 4 steady change in ratios takes place. 

The purpose of planning ie to ingure the balanced development of output on 
the basie of progressive ectentific and technical solutions. Balance in 
the national economy is an exceptionally important prerequisite for upgrad- 
ing effectiveness. Conversely, disproportions and ecarcities are the 
opposite of effective economic management. They drastically weaken con- 
sumere' control over the quality of output, level of outlaye and effect of 
all material levers and incentives. 

The decrees which were passed call for substantially improving the balance 
of the plane in terme of material and technical, labor and financial re- 
sources. Material resource balances will be drawn up aleo for the basic 
directions of economic and social development for 10-year periods involving 
the most important types of output; in the five-year plans, for consoli- 
dated varieties; in the annual plans, on the basis of expanded nomencla- 
tures. For the first time the five-year plan will include a consolidated 
financial balance with a breakdown of population revenues and expenditures. 
it will call for the creation of the necessary reserves to insure the 
stability of monetary circulation. 

The measures taken for the creation of a planned mechaniem for the control, 
distribution and utilization of manpower, aimed at surmounting manpower 
shortages, are of essential significance. Manpower balances will be drawn 
up for 10-year periods, by five-year plan and by annual plan, along with 
economic and organizational measures aimed at strengthening planning in the 
distribution and redistribution of manpower, reduction of turnover and con- 
solidation of cadres. 

Major changes are being made in the system of plan indicators. They are 
oriented toward improvements of production end resulte and increased pro- 
duction effectiveness. Greater attention will be paid to the physical 
structure of the products, their quality and consistency with social 
requirements on the ecale of the entire national economy, the sector, the 
association and the enterprise. This will be helped by assessing the 
activities of aseociations and enterprises on the basis of their implemen- 
tation of contractual obligations for the delivery of commodities in the 
necessary variety and within etipulated deadlines and, in the case of con- 
struction organizations, the completion of finished capacities and pro- 
jects. The introduction of the net production indicators will eliminate 
the interest of enterprises to produce material-intensive goods. 

The system of measures to upgrade production quality, improve ite planning 
and incentive and overall goode etandardization will act in the same 
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direction. The necessary changes tfust be made in the system of physical 
measures of the produced goods, on the basis of the extensive application 
of ecientific, technical and economic indicators, which will enable us to 
determine consumer qualities. 

The tnteneified centralized planning of the national economy faces the 
sctence of economica with major taske in the elaboration of problems of 
direct social control of the production process. In terms of the general 
theoretical aspect, everyone of our economists agrees that by ite nature 
socialist production is directly social. However, when it comes to specif- 
ic control inetrumente, they frequently turn only to the well-familiar 
categories of marketable output. Naturally, market-monetary relations must 
be used better. However, socialiem establishes a system of categories 
which express its characteristics as a system with 4 socialized economy, 
playing a determining role in the management of the production process. 

From this viewpoint 4 category such as the norm, whose utilization in the 
economic mechaniem is increased considerably, deserves greater attention. 
From the political-economic viewpoint the norm is a manifestation of the 
planned development of socialist production and the main yardstick for 
assessing the activities of the working people and their collectives. 
Lenin's words on the subject of the plan, that it is a “measure, criterion, 
beacon, landmark, etc” ("Poln. Sobr. Soch.,” Vol 43, p 382) fully apply to 
the norm. The elaboration of a system of norms covering the basic aspects 
of the production process and the exchange and distribution of goods is one 
of the most important tasks in improving management and planning. 

The growing importance of consumer value, of the quality of goods within 
the economic mechanism requires a more thorough theoretical interpretation. 
in “Anti-Duhring” Engele himself emphasized that the production plan “will 
be determined, in the final account, by the weighing and comparing of use- 
ful effects among various consumer items and against the amount of labor 
needed for their manufacturing. At that point the people will do this 
quite simply, without resorting to the services of the notorious ‘value'” 
(K. Marx and F. Engels, “Soch.” [Works], Yol 20, p 321). This problem 
proved to be complex. However, we cannot say that it is insoluble. 

The elaboration of the problem of the social consumer value and the direct 
social measurement of labor and other production factors are, in our view, 
one of the promising and fruitful directions for the development of 
economic theory and, at the same time, the perfecting of planning practice. 
Attention to consumer value and to methods for its assessment and measure- 
ment is in imperative of the time, related to the turning of the national 
economy toward social production effectiveness. The full reorientation of 
planning toward the reaching of best end results would be impossible with- 
out the solution of these problems. 

The further development of the economic autonomy of economic units, sectors 
and regione, and the broadened rights and opportunities of cost accounting 
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associations and enterprises in the utilization of funde for the develop- 
ment of their output and for material incentives to their collectives is 
added to the intensified role of centralized planning in the economic 
mechanieom, A transition to the establishment of economic incentive funds 
based on fixed norme and approved on the basis of differentiated amounte, 
on an annual basis, will be completed in the llth Pive-Year Plan. Indue- 
trial associations and production associations and big enterprises have 
been allowed to set fixed norms for withholdings from profite, left at 
their disposal. Associations and enterprises have been given broader 
rights in the utilization of amortization withholdings and obtaining 
Gosbank credite. 

The new procedure for planning the wage fund, on the basis of long-term 
norme per ruble of output, and the broadened rights related to ite utiliza- 
tion offer associations and enterprises great opportunities. Supplements 
to wage rates and salaries will be paid out of wage fund savings for 
achieving high labor productivity. Thus the principles of the Shchekino 
system will become universally widespread. 

A greater emphasie on the solution of social problems is a characteristic 
feature of the developed economic mechanism. It steme from the fuller and 
more systematic implementation of the basic law of socialism and of sub- 
ordinating the production process to the task of the all-round development 
of man and the satiefaction of his material, social and spiritual needs. 
It is also related to the enhanced role of social factors in the sense of 
their inverse effect on the production process. 

Under the new conditions Lenin's idea of involving the working people in 
production management will be developed further. As early as 1918, Lenin 
wrote that, ". . . What great forces are concealed within the mass of the 
working people, the variety of labor communes of a big state and the 
intellectual forces which, so far, worked like dead and voiceless executors 
of capitalist plans; what forces are concealed and could be developed under 

the socialist system of society. Our project is merely to clear the way 
for all these forces” ("Poln. Sobr. Soch.,” Vol 36, p 153). Lenin consid- 
ered the broadest possible participation of the working people in economic 
management and in all social matters the most important prerequisite for 
the building of socialism and an important guarantee in the struggle 
against bureaucracy and technocracy, as well as a guarantee for the 
acceleration of social progress. 

This historical task acquires a new meaning under developed socialist con- 
ditions. “Initiative from below,” Comrade L. I. Brezhnev said at the 
November CC CPSU Plenum, “is our irreplacible reserve in the acceleration 
of economic development.” He aleo stated that, “The socialist economic 
mechaniem must insure a proper outlet for the energy and initiative throb- 
bing with life.” 

In the 1970's, thanks to the systematic efforts of the party organizations, 
the practice of the socialist competition as the principal method for 
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involving the working people in management was greatly enriched. Publict- 
ty, comparability and competitiveness within the competition were developed 
further. 

Yet a number of problems related to the organization of the competition, 
particularly in terms of its relations with the economic mechaniem and 
planning remained unresolved. Sy this | mean, for example, the existing 
practice of formulating socialist pledges after the estate plan has already 
been signed and approved. Naturally, thie yielded positive results 
particularly when the pledges emphasized improvements of quality indica 
tore. However, negative phenomena appeared as well. An occasional tempted 
economic manager, foreseeing the future adoption of obligations, “held 
back” reserves, not including them in the plan, eo that at the proper time 
he could bring them up and assume a leading position. Frequently, such 
obligations were not backed up by the necessary financial and material 
support or related with the work of suppliers and consumers. Frequently 
they violated the proportionality and rhythmical nature of the production 
process and froze assets. 

Today this problem is being given a different solution based on progressive 
experience. The mass movement of the working people aimed at the finding 
of internal production reserves and the adoption of counterplans must begin 
not after the ratification of state planned assignments, but in the course 
of their formulation. The counterplans of the collectives mist be coordi- 
nated with material resources and consumers and be included in the annual 
plan. In this manner the labor competition will be included more complete- 

ly and organically within the very mechanism of socialist economic manage- 
ment, insuring ite major economic substantiation, while in turn the econom- 
ic management mechaniam will be tied more closely to the live creativity of 
the masses. 

The conversion of the brigades into the basic form of labor organization is 
of essential significance ‘n the development of the creative initiative and 
activity ot the working people and in broadening the democratic foundations 
of management. It is based on the mass experience of the brigade contrac- 
ting method acquired in recent years, combined brigades at industrial 
enterprises with wages based on end results, harvesting-transport complexes 

in agriculture, and so on. The valuable feature of this experience is that 
organically combines the features of the progressive form of labor organi- 
zation, cost accounting and socialist competition. 

The party documents issued in recent years and Comrade L. I. Brezhnev's 
speeches have considered the problem of production effectiveness as insepa- 
rably linked with work quality improvements. The quality of the work is 
the most important factor in the growth of production effectiveness. No 
chenges in material and technical conditions would yield the desired 
results unless the quality of the work of every working person and every 
participant in the socialist production process is improved. 
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The slogan of upgrading the quality of the work goes back to the task 
formulated by Lenin in the very firet monthe of the Soviet system of learn- 
ing how to work by combining the highest achievements of actentific and 
technical progress with the new, the socialiat methods for involving the 
people in the work and ite organization. Circumstances have radically 
changed since then, but to thie day the task of “learning how to work” not 
only remains but is acquiring a richer content and an even greater meaning. 
Today high work quality meane the maximum utilization of the achievements 
of scientific and technical progress at each national economic sector and 
work place; the scientific organization of Labor; high level of organiza- 
tion; and close comradely mutual aid. It is a complex concept with a 
scientific-production, economic, social and moral meaning. The consistency 
between the labor of a person and the system of requirements and norms, 
objectively dictated by the technology and organization of the contemporary 
production process, mature socialist production relations, labor and tech- 
nological discipline norms and a conscientious, communist attitude toward 
labor is a criterion of high work quality. 

Today, under the conditions of the tremendously expanded ecale of economic 
management and increased complexity of the system of economic relations 
within the national economy, strengthening labor, technological and plan- 
ning discipline assumes one of the leading positions in the common struggle 
for upgrading production effectiveness. The set of measures formated in 
the recently adopted CC CPSU, USSR Council of Ministers and AUCCTU decree 
"On the Purther Strengthening of Labor Diacipline and Reducing Cadre Turn- 
over in the National Economy" ie aimed at their solution. Improving ideo- 
logical and political-educational work plays an important role among then. 

The profound understanding by the broad toiling masses and leading cadres 
of the characteristics and tasks of the current stage of economic develop- 
ment and the mastering of contemporary methods of management and economic 
knowledge, important from the viewpoint of combining socialism with the 
scientific and technical revolution, are all problems of prime significance 
and a necessary prerequisite for the fact that the planned reorganization 
of the economic mechanism will be successfully implemented. This reorgani- 
zation cannot be postponed for the distant future. It is inseparably 
linked with the struggle for the successful implementation of the plan of 
the final year of the 10th Five-Year Plan and of the five-year plan as a 
whole. It must contribute to the laying of firm foundations for the next, 
the llth Five-Year Plan. 

Relying on the management principles formulated by Lenin and tested through 
historical practice, creatively developing and applying them to contempo- 
rary conditions, our party is confidently looking at the future and leading 
our society on the path to the building of communien. 

5003 
CSO: 1802 
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EXCERPTS FROM HO Gil MINN'S PAMPHLET ‘THE PATH OF THE REVOLUTION’ 

Moscow KOMMUNIST in Russian Wo 5, Mar 60 pp 32-4 

|hueerpte from Ho Chi Minh's pamphlet “The Path of the Revolution” and the 
article “Lenin and the Colonial Peoples,” both written wader the pseudonye 
of Nauyen Ail Quoc} 

[Text] Prom the Pamphiet "The Path of the Revolution” 

. » Weat te needed, abowe all, for a revolution’ 

Above all, 4 revolutionary party, to mobilize and organize the people's 
masses and, furthermore, to establish relations with the oppressed peoples 
and the proletarian clase the world over. Only 4 truly revolutionary party 
could be victorious, the way a person would be able to sail 4 boat only by 
firmly holding the wheel. If « party wishes to be truly strong it muet 
have a scientific ideology and every party meaber muet understand this 
ideology well and follow it firmly. <A party without ideology ie like a4 
pereon without 4 mind and «4 ship without 4 compase. 

Today there are sany philosophical doctrines and 411 sorte of “ideologies.” 
However, Leniniem ie the most true ideology, the most accurate one and the 
most revolutionary one. 

1925 

Prom He Chi Minh's book "On Lenin and Leninies,” in Vietnamese, Hanoi, 
1977, » 3 

Lenin and the Colonial Peoples 

Lenin laid the foundation of a new and truly revolutionary age in the 
colontal countries. 

Lenin wae the first to firmly condemn ail prejudices on thie matter still 
smoldering in the brains of many Buropean and American revolutionaries. 



The Comintern theses on the colonial problem are familiar to all, At all 
te congresses, at the congresses of the Trade Unione International and the 

lew of the colonies came firet, 
the evaluate the entire tremendous impor 

lavelving the colonial peoples in the revolutionary sovement. We 

Lenin found the necessary wethod for successful work in the colonies. te 
emphasized the need to use the revoluttonary-national sovemente in these 
countries. 

Representatives from the colonies attending Comintern congresses remember 
the great attention which the leader-comrade paid to them and the way he 
wae able to penetrate into the goet complex and purely local working condi- 
tions. Each one of we had eufficient time to see how hie views 
and how valuable hie inetructione were. Through hie skillful approach 
Lenin wae able to stir even the @oet inert and backward masses of colonial 
peoples. Lenin's tactic on thie matter, applied by the communiet parties 
the world over, ie drawing to the communiet movement the best and gost 
active elemente of the colonies. 

Lenin's solution of the most complex national problem in Soviet Russia was 
& powerful propaganda weapon in the colonial countries. 

In the eves of the colonial peoples and in the course of the painful hie- 
tory of their rightless existence, Lenin i¢ seen a6 the creator of 4 new 
life, a beacon indicating the path to the liberation of all oppressed man- 
kind. 

BAKINSKTY RABOCHTY, Mo 16, 1925 

Long Live the Oreat Leninien 

From ancient times to the present (excluding the epoch of primitive comm- 
hiem) the hietory of mankind @ay be divided into two stages. 

The first etage begine with the slave-owning system and develops through 
the feudal eyetem toward capitaliem. Despite the fact that eyeteme may 
have changed, the exploitation of aan by man remained under a1). 

Since 1917, thanke to Lenin, the history of mankind entered an entirely sew 

etage--the etage of the appearance and development of 4 eyetem excluding 
the exploitation of ean by aan. 

Lenin and hie party headed the victorious October Revolution. Today over 
200 willion people, inhabiting one-sixth of the globe, are building « 
society without an exploiting clase. 
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tvat the shot from the Cruleer Avrora, Wiech marked the 
beginning of the revolution, wae heard the world over, The name Avrora hee 
@ truly deep weaning, for it wae precisely ae of that moment that mankind 
Gage So Gutage from the darkness of the night, joyfully welcoming ite 

The second stage. Starting with Oeteber 1917, the forces of communion have 
developed exceptionally powerfully. tn Auguet 1917 there wae only Lenin's 
party, the Communiet Party of Russia, with 240,000 party members. At the 
beagioning of 1919, when the Communist International was created, alread, 10 
parties were participating in ite founding, including several left-wing 
socialist parties. Despite the fear of imperiailiet terrorien, the comm- 
Hist parties have been developing on all five continents, as follows: 

1928: 46 parties with 1.) eillien sembers; 

1935: 6) parties with } aillion members; 

1957: 75 parties with 3) eillion senmbers; 

1962: 88 parties with 42.6 aillion members. 

Adding to that membership the youth organizations under the guidance of the 
communiet parties, the communist forces would total about 100 million peo- 
ple who, united, are marching under the victorious banner of Marnien- 
Leniniean. 

The forces of national liberation are developing rapidly and powerfully 
siong with the communist sovement. Until very recently virtually all 
countries in Asia, Africa and Latin America were either colonies or were 
dependent on the colonial imperialist countries. Today the overwhelming 
matority of the colonies have gained their independence and their freedom. 
in Africa, for example, whose peoples were deecribed by imperialien in the 
past a8 “black savages,” and where, until very recently, colonial powers 
ruled entirely, today 30 countries inhabited by 80 percent 
tion of the continent have rejected the of 
armed struggle against the imperialists is growing in countries such 
Rhodesia and Angola. 

| 
These two tremendous forces--the communist and the nat ional-liberat ion 
sovemente--are forcing a retreat of the colonialist forces until their 
total elimination. 

Despite the fact that American colonialiem is boasting of ite rule in 
Taiwan, South forea and South Vietnam .. . ite future is no different in 
the least from the future of a flare which flies upwarde with «a great deal 
of noise and thunder, but then quickly goes off. Historical experience 
confirms that ao forces of foreign aggressors can conquer 4 closely united 
struggling nation. The Cuban revolution defeated American imperialien. 



flean aggressors to decisively eur- 
struggle te the final vietery. 

The conclueton te that the great Lenintew led mankind to « new etage=~ the 
stage of eocialion and communtes. 

WYAN TAN, 22 April 1962 



DEVELOPED SOCIALIST SOCTETY<-A SOCTETY OF REAL PRERDON 

Moscow KOMWGINIST in Russian Wo 5, Mar 80 pp 35-44 

[Article by Prof ¥. Davidevieh, doctor of philosophical sciences] 

[Text) The eyetem of Maruiet ideas containe theoretical formulas which 
exprese in 4 concise yet unueually extensive way the objectives and taske 
of comprehensive communiet activities. One of them completes the second 
chapter of the “Communist Party Menifesto”--the firet Marxist programmatic 
document. It te « summed-up characterization of the basic features of the 
pew system replacing the world of eocial sntagoniame and the eociety of 
exploitation and oppression. 

Tt te precisely the formula that “the free development of each ie 4 pre- 
of all” that the developed social ist 

society built in the Land of was able to include in ite Punda- 
ional principles, 4 manifestation 

; F J 
of the ever closely attained objective and proof of the fact that to the 
a Oo nD Oe Oe ae S a 
itee 

actions, @ lofty ideal and @ personal value, in world of real 
eocialien freedom hee seeumed vieible features. It hae become 4 dominant 
feature of human ectivities tion and life and all 

The problem of freedom holde 4 gost important position in the historical 
confrontation between eoctalien and capitalien--the two 
of today. It encompasses many theoretical and practical probleme of 
politics, ideology and daily life. Thies circumstance is well realized both 
by the Meraiect-Leniniete and their ideological-political opponents, for 
Which reason they do not ignore it in the irreconcilable and further agera- 
vated ideological struggle. 



notorious “Sevietolegist " James O' Roark begins hie book “The 
of Freedom in Marxist Thinking,” published in 1974, with the etate= 

» “Te would be diffteult to find « baste concept toward which the 
t and West would differ more than the concept of human freedom. 
the moet baste and flerce arguments between the communiet and 
worlde deale with the question of which one among them ie the 

ian of freedon.” “Preedom againat socialien” te the slogan with 
reactionaries of the CDU/CBU are waging their political etrugale 
. “Preedom or eoctalion” proclaims the organisation of the 
ries, “The Weet and the Weet only te and could be the cradle of 

freedom” te @ thesis which te sounded ever more loudly and pereietentiy in 
the speeches of governmental figures in the capitalist countries, the 
articles by bourgeois publictete, the statements by radio commentatore and 
electoral promises and philosophical treatises. The bediam raised by bour= 
geole politicians and ideologues on the problem of civil righte and free- 
domes clearly indicates that their shoute become the louder and more piere- 

7 

of prot At⸗ 

let we remember that in hie speech “On Misleading the People with Slogane 
of Freedom and lity,” ¥. 1. Lenin warned that world capital, heaving 
created ite own reeoie freedom” uses the “freedom” phraseology in the 
et against the ideas and policies of the working clees and that it 
will “raiee againet we the banner of freedom” ("Poln. Sobr. Sech.” [Com 
plete Collected Works), Vol 18. » 47). Viadimir Il'ich clearly pitted the 
proletarian against the bourgeois underetanding of freedom. He based ite 
Maruiet interpretation on the principle of a clase epecific-historical 
anelysie. He emphasized that “freedom, unless it is subordinated to the 
interest of liberating labor from the oppression of capital, ie « fraud” 
(ibid). Today demogogic references to the “lofty ideal of freedom” are 
once again extensively ueed by imperialist propaganda. 

The Marxiet ideal of true freedom, clear, defined and historically epecif- 
ic, te based on the recognition that the freedom of the individual ie « 
manifestation and awareness of social necessity, of the social nature of 
man. Thie ie countered by our opponente with eome abetract “value” which, 
allegediy, ie inherently found in everyone and is abstract and thoroughly 
individual istic. 

The theme of their freedom song is the ideale formulated by the bourgeois 
ideologues when the bourgeoisie wae etill historically progressive. How- 
ever, being from the very begianing an exploiting classe, the bouregoisie 
aeeerted their clase-egotistical underetanding a6 well, radically changing 
the meaning of the very concepts of freedom, equality and fraternity. It 
defended not the freedom of labor and the discovery of human talents and 
capabilities, but the freedom of private interest and private arbitrari- 
nees, business and competition and the right to unrestrained grubbing. 

A characteristic method used by the present bourgeois theoreticians ie the 
attempt to present personal freedom ae « kind of extratemporal conster’ © 
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individual life, taken outeide ite socioeconomic content. Por this reasen 
all their considerations of freedom are related to recreation and narrowly 
interpreted participation in political life, The point ie that the ervel 
reality of monopoly rule faces the theoretical servante of the monopolies 
with the task of promoting the illusion of freedom in the minde of the 
people who have lost their freedom, It te understandable, therefore, why 
the old idea of the danger of restricting people in terme of petty mattere 
ie #0 willingly preached in the Weet. [Tt te claimed that freedom ic less 
necessary in major mattere. On thie basie the troubadoure of the capital- 
tet world intensively proclaim the “freedom” of individual actions and . ve 
“right to arbitrarinese” and independence in the field of life-styles. 
Nowever, all thie famouse “arbitrariness” is unceremoniously expelled from 
the areas of production, economics and politics and restricted to the 
harrow and petty world of an egotistically understood personal life. in 
terms of socially significant activities, the monopoly-state dictate will 
be unquestionably obeyed. In personal life one may do 46 one pleases. 
Such te the real underlining of all these complainte concerning personal 
freedom. Noteworthy in thie respect are the newly fashionabic ideas 
expressed by Daniel Bell concerning the “area of culture” in which, alleg- 
edly, “everything ic permitted” as compared with the functional rational ity 
of the production process, rigidly oriented toward effectiveness. 

Marxiem-Leniniom considere that the ideal of human freedom coincides with 
the social ideal, i.e., with the concept of a dynamic and comprehensively 
advancing classless society which has put an end to exploitation and all 
types of oppression and social inequality, insuring unity between social 
and pereonal ideals and providing optimum opportunities for constructive 
activities, eelf-realization and self-aseertion within labor creativity and 
leading to the development of the individuals. In “Des Kapital” K. Marx 
described communiem as 4 social system “Whose basic principle is the full 
and free development of every individual” (K. Marx and F. Engels, “Soch.” 
\Worke)}, Vol 23, p 605). Communion is the true kingdom of freedom. Our 
own developed socialist society has already proved ite all-embracing demo- 
cratic nature, the essentially new and, for the present, highly progressive 
economic and eociopolitical, cultural and ideological-morel realities, 
which reveal the specific meaning of true human freedoe. 

The first and decisive realm of human life is material production, the area 
of constructive toil. Under socialiem work has indeed become the asin 
manifestation of human freedom. Metaphorically speaking, it coincides with 
freedom. Developed socialiem is creating ever more favorable conditions 
for human labor activities. 

fwer since classes appeared, all historical forms of labor were, one way of 
another, labor based on cuteide coercion. They were neither free nor 
voluntary. In all antagonietic eystems labor, whose essence from its very 
beginning has been the most profound foundation and the true substance of 

42 



freedom, has been exploited, foreed, alienated, Despite ite essence, labor 
wae 4 physical, epiritual and moral yoke, 4 chain, a tie, “The alienation 
of labor,” Marx pointed out, “le clearly sanifeeted in the fact that the 
moment 4 physical of any other coercion to work te removed, people run away 
ap Sees ae from the plague” (&. Marx and FF. Bagels, op cit, Vol 42, 
p 

The problem of the reasons, conditions and factors for the appearance of 
non-free (alienated) labor wae profoundly etudied by the Marxiet=-Leniniet 
Classics. The elimination of a1] these factore ie the main objective of 
the socialist change and the pivot of the building of communiom. It ie the 
internal dominant feature of the universal-hieterical transition from the 
kingdom of necessity to the kingdom of freedom. The entire history of 
Soviet society and the development of the membere of the socialist comity 
tangibly and clearly show what labor is free from exploitation. Again and 
again life confirms the Marxiet-Leniniet concept that the liberation of 
labor is the basic condition for the true freedom of the individual. 

Legitimately, the USSR Constitution gives priority to the characterisation 
of the Soviet society ae 4 society of working people. in hie speech at the 
seventh seasion of the USSR Supreme Soviet, ninth convecation, Comrade 
L. 1. Breghnev described the question of the role of labor under socialian 
ae @ basic problem. The constitutional right te work and to prove oneself 
in such activities which are “human” in 411 their parametere ie an initial 
socioeconomic right, a basic guarantee for the freedom of the people. As 4 
syetem for a social organization and « way of life, socialiem has long 
proved a fundamental advantage euch ae the firmly guaranteed univereal 
possibility to work. 

The description of socialiem a6 the society of free labor and the right to 
work ae 4 basic freedom among the eum total of individual freedoms has, 
therefore, a deep meaning. It is precisely here that the entire variety of 
human activities finds ite common denominator and manifests ite deep 
nature. It is entirely natural that the enumeration of the basic rights, 
freedoms and obligations of the citizens, as proclaimed by the constitu- 
tion, begine with Article 40, which aseerte the broadly interpreted right 
to work. It tie materially backed by the entire socialist economic syeten, 
the steady growth of production forces and the possibility to have a 
guaranteed job in accordance with Bocial requirements and the right of the 
individual to choose his employment and profession in accordance with his 
avocation, capabilities, professional training and education. 

Speaking of free labor ae basic in the entire hierarchy of individual 
freedoms, let we recall the firet part of the socialist and communist prin- 
ciple which states “from each according to hie capabilities.” Our society 
is steadily progressing toward the full implementation of thie thesis in 
practical life. As of now the level and scope of socialist production, the 
quality of education and the dominant position of the ideology and mentali- 
ty of collectiviem and the cultivation of 4 communist attitude toward labor 
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are creating ever more favorable conditions for the manifestation and 
development of the capabilities of everyone in one of another kind of 
socially weeful activity, The fact that in the overall system of human 
requiremente the need to work ie assuming an ever leading position is a 
tremendous accomplishment of socialieam today. Thies marke the rejection of 
the distorted and inhuman features which the domination of private owner= 
ship brought to life, 

We must point out that in the capitalist countries as well visible changes 
have occurred in the living standard of the working people. Their ene: sot~ 
lc etruggle hase made it possible to force from the ruling classes certain 
concessions in terme of improving material working and living conditions. 
These processes have their objective foundation. 

The development of the ectentific and technical revolution entails the 
atowth and changes of vital human needs. Without this, in order to take 
any step whatever toward meeting such needs, the capitalist production 
mechaniem would be unable to function at all. Displaying a characteristic 
“demagogy of action,” the bourgeoisie ise trying to publicize a certain 
improvement in the material prosperity of some of the population and is 
doing everything possible to conceal and hide increased exploitation and 
labor intensiveness. One of the gravest conflicts currently facing the 
people in the capitalist world in the material area is the inetability, 
unreliability and insecurity of their existence. Occasionally, “prosperi- 
ty” may seem to exist. However, it is ephemeral and hange on 4 thread. 
The intensification of crisis phenomena in the capitalist economy threatens 
the level of sufficiency achieved by the working people in the course of a4 
difficult clase etrugele undermining it. In the abyes of inflation and 
under the pressure of the arms race and conditions of headlong expansion of 
unemployment the material possibilities of the working people are becoming 
drastically narrowed and limited. Many aillions of people are Living below 
the official powerty level. Insecurity in the future and balancing on the 
edge of the abyes trigger, to a tremendous extent the fearful concern and 
paychological stress steadily noticed in the West today. 

The developed socialist society is showing ever more fully and vividly its 
most important characteristic insured by the course followed by the CPSU 
toward the solution of the various problems of upgrading the people's proe- 
perity and achieving 4 radical change in the living conditions of the 
broadest possible popular masses. Equally alien to the communist ideal of 
freedom are puritanical-ascetic concepts and orgiastic fast-living aspira- 
tions. The establishment of sensible, dynamic and broadening needs is 4 
necessary material prerequisite for the exercise of freedom. The primary 
condition ie not merely “from each according to his capabilities,” but also 
“to each according to hie needs.” Well aware of the fact that the imple- 
mentation of the second principle ic 4 complex task vhose implementation 
will require 4 great deal of time, we are convinced that thie will manda- 
torily be achieved by the Soviet society. Today we are already factually 
feeling the extent of real freedom gained by the Soviet people. 



Sensible needs are a specific item pitted against crazy Wilms, excessive 
thiret and accumulation, We know that Marx and Engels considered communicn 
@ social organisation under which the “normal, i.e., the satisfaction of 
all needs, restricted by the needs themselves,” will become possible 
(K, Marx and F, Engels, op cit, Vol 3, p 246). Muman needs are historical~- 
ly specific and conflicting. They grow and become more complex. The level 
of satisfaction of material needs cannot be expressed simply in some abso~ 
luce terms. We gust bear in mind that the material freedom of man is 
inseparable from hie ability to control hie needs, consciously to deter 
mine hie choice of means for their satisfaction. it is precisely from thie 
viewpoint that can speak with full justification of the high level of real 
freedom of the individual we have achieved. 

Socialiem created 4 comprehensive eyetem of healthy (normal) needs and real 
demands of a developed individual. This entire system, on the basis of 
which the need to work is asserting iteelf to an ever greater extent, is 
transformed and enriched in accordance with the effect of the law of 
increased needs noted by Lenin. The steady growth of the people's con- 
sumption and the increased volume and improved quality of goode and ser- 
vices granted by society to every person are clearly visible to all. 
Suffice it to cite the fact the production of consumer goods (group "B") 
rose on 4 per capita basie in our country by a factor of 29 since 1913; 
real workers’ income per worker, taking into consideration the elimination 
of unemployment and the reduction of the duration of the working day, has 
improved by a factor of 10.2; the factor for the peasante is 15.3. 

We fully realize the fact that in thie area far from all problems have been 
resolved. Unfortunately, shortages and stoppages and “scarcities” of all 
kinds are still extant. The policy of the CPSU and the Soviet state is 
aimed at insuring the optimum satisfaction of the ever-growing needs of the 
Soviet people. 

The constitutional right to recreation and health care, material support in 
old age and in sickness or in full or partial disability, and the right t: 
housing, for the firet time included in the Pundamental Law of the state, 
are all features which, taken together, depict the true level of freedom 
achieved by developed socialien. 

Socioeconomic freedom is basic to any system of human freedoms. However, 

Marx noted that the true kingdom of freedom begins “that side of the reala 
of strictly material production” (K. Marx and F. Engels, op cit, Vol 25, 
Pt Il, p 387). We had in wind « developing situation in which “the devel- 
opment of human forces as an end within themselves begins” (ibid). Preedos 
of satisfaction of saterial needs and “living” problems is a prerequisite, 
@ condition, 4 means for reaching the area of the freedom to live, think 
and decide and the freedom of creativity. 
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Considered in thie dimension, developed socialiem te a society which 
insures, to 4 high extent, the spiritual freedom of man. The juridical 
manifestation of ite level and nature is found in the rights guaranteed by 
the USSR Constitution to education and the use of cultural achievemente and 
the freedom of acientific, technical and artiatic creativity. 

Unquestionably, freedom of the intellect has ite objective foundations, It 
is based on the level of socioeconomic freedom, Ite nature is influenced 
by the eum total of material and sociopolitical human living conditions. 
Mentally mastering the world and recreating it intellectually, undertaking 
with a scalpel a logical analysis of the objective underlining of events, 
perepicaciously predicting the course of events and gaining the possibility 
to control them are, precisely, the features of true spiritual freedom. 
Our society hae only one cult: the cult of knowledge, bold thinking and 
searching and creative daring. 

The very foundation of the freedom of thought is the molding in the Soviet 
people of a Marxist-Leninist outlook, which most adequately expresses the 
objective laws governing social devel t and insures the creative 
mastering of any factual and specific terial” which man must interpret. 
Under mature soctalist conditions the extensive and comprehensive social 
relations which influence the behavior and awareness of the people deter- 
mine the fact that each action in epiritual life is imbued with an ideo- 
logical, a conceptual content. We could boldly say that communist idea- 
mindedness is the prime condition, the prerequisite and the basic manifes- 
tation of a free spirit. 

Freedom of creativity is one of the most impressive manifestations of 
spiritual freedom. However, as a rule, the social conditions of antagonis- 
tic systems suppressed the creative potential of the masses, ignoring and 
deforming it, leaving it at the level of unrealized opportunities. Such 
was the case in the past and such ie the case today in the capitalist 
world. In the world renovated by revolutionary changes, however, particu- 
larly in the developed socialist society, previously unheard of conditions 
are created for mass (precisely, mass, nationwide) creativity. 

A true creativity gust be free. Otherwise it will be no creativity in the 
full meaning of the term--a manifestation, a self-discovery of the indivi- 
dual. Noting the fact that freedom and creativity were indivisible, Marx 
emphasized that, ". . . Freedom applies not only to what I live from but 
how I live, and not only the fact that I am exercising my freedom, but the 
fact that I am doing thie freely” (K. Marx and F. Engels, op cit, Vol 1, 
» 68). The contradictions of reality are manifested, concentrated and 
expressed in their “concentrated” aspect in the efforts of the searching 
utnan mind acquiring the truth and the actions of constructive human activ- 
ities. The thought, converted into creative action and realized through 
labor, resolves these contradictions more effectively and fully than they 
ould be resolved by man and human history. In creativity, man (as the 
sublect of activities and knowledge) rises maximally above the object, 
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“comes out” of it and, at the same time, most completely “enters” into it, 
reaching and transforming it according to his objectives. Creativity is 
the synonym and peak of freedom. It is not accident that Comrade 
L. I, Breghnev pointed out that the October Revolution and socialiem en- 
riched the history of mankind through the experience of the spiritual 
emancipation of the working people. The historical encounter between labor 
and culture ie a turn of tremendous importance in the development of all 
human civilization and a powerful start for the creative daring of the 
Soviet people. 

The level of economic and cultural construction in the USSR is a convincing 
proof of the tremendous scales of the creative constructive activities of 
the Soviet people. in 50 years, from the beginning of the First to the 
middle of the 10th Five-Year Plan, the gross social product rose by a fac- 
tor of 57. The produced national income rose by a factor of 68 and the 
value of productive capital in all national economic sectors, by a factor 
of Me ie the direct result of emancipated labor. 

Quite justifiably, having become the real maker of the Pundamental Law of 
their state, the Soviet people introduced in it stipulations guaranteeing 
creativity. In accordance with the objectives of the building of comm- 
niem, Article 47 of the new USSR Constitution reads, the citizens are 
guaranteed freedom of scientific, technical and artistic creativity, 
supported by a broad development of ecientific research, invention and 
rationalization activities and the development of literature and the artes. 
The inclusion in the constitution of such a stipulation has no precedent. 
The introduction of a creative principle in the entire life of the people 
is a feature of the communist ideal, which ie extensively penetrating our 
lives. Creativity is the reeult and manifestation of the spiritual freedom 
of the Soviet person. The great accomplishments of Soviet science and the 
outstanding successes of our art are the factual results of the freedom of 
creativity created by the socialist system. The Marxist-Leninist under- 
standing of creative freedom was embodied in the creation of an atmosphere 
of great concern for the scientists, artiste, designers, and so on. Cond’ 
tions for unhindered development have been created in our country for all 
types and varieties of creative work. We acknowledge only one restriction: 
intolerance toward the subjectivistic distortion of reality, dictated 
either by ideological immaturity or intellectual limitation, or else 
deliberate crossing over to the positions of the defenders of reaction. 
Freedom and communist party-mindedness in the realm of creativity are 
inseparable from each other. 

Developed socialism insured a broad range ‘ftieal freedoms. The 
entire process of the establishment and . » of representative organs 
of the Soviet state of the whole people, weri in the new USSR Constitu- 
tion, are aimed at creating the most favorable pvssibilities for the free 
participation of every citizen in the administration of governmental 
affairs. Lenin saw in the broad popular representation under socialiem a 
political form in which “every citizen muet be placed in conditions 
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enabling him to participate in the discussion of governmental laws, the 
election of his representatives and the implementation of state laws" 
("Poln. Sobr. Soch.,” Vol 36, p 157). 

The profound changes predicted by the classics of Marxiam-Leniniam are 
ateadily increasing in the strengthening full-blooded Life of the atate of 
the whole people. The entire range of political rights and freedome en- 
joyed by the Soviet people are a powerful means for insuring truly human 
living conditions for everyone. As Comrade L. I. Brezhnev emphasized on 
2 November 1977, our constitution “has convincingly proved that the 
concepte of freedom, human rights, democracy and social justice acquire 
real meaning only under socialist conditions.” 

The molding and development of high political standards of the broad 
popular masses and the establishment of an active life stance by every 
Soviet person aware of hie rights and able to “exercise freedom” is a 
necessary prerequisite for the further development of socialist democracy, 
which in the course of time will lose its political nature and will grow 
into communist social self-management. In ite current aspect the system of 
Soviet socialist democracy is already all-embracing. “For the first time, 
the principles of democracy,” points our Comrade L. 1. Brezhnev in the 
article "A Historical Landmark on the Way to Communism,” were extended to 
ail realme of social life, including its base--production relations." 
Along with participation in the work of the soviets, which are the most 
representative organs of state power, millions of people are involved in a 
variety of activities of social organizations and voluntary associations, 
insuring the manifestation of the specific interests of ail strata and 
groups of our people and their coordination with the interests of the 
entire society. 

Civic and social activeness, the transformation of the ability to rule into 

a need, and the possibility to personally influence governmental and social 
affaires in real life is an essentially important aspect of the development 
of individual freedom. The key role of the communist party in the course 
of the development of the entire democratic mechaniem of our society is the 
most important guarantee for the triumph of the principles of freedom in 
the sociopolitical area. 

IV 

To us the problem of individual freedom is not exhausted in the least by a 
list of basic “rights and freedoms" accepted by the world's progressive 
public opinion and codified in a number of international declarations. The 
new USSR Constitution develops them more extensively and deeply than any 
state act ever passed by anyone. The quality changes in the rights and 
freedoms of the Soviet people are codified in the Fundamental Law. They 
are clear and expressive. 

At the same time, we see in the problem of individual a broader dimension 
in which it acts as a positive force for the manifestation of true 
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individuality. Personal freedom ia the greatest possible value to the 
extent to which it is called upon, as Marx and Engels noted, “to grant 
everyone the necessary social scope for hie vital manifestations" (K. Marx 
and F. Engels, op cit, Vol 2, p 145). In thie respect what makes the USSR 
Constitution important ie that it legislatively delineates thie “social 
scope” offered the Soviet person. The ideas of Marx, Engele and Lenin on 
the self-attainment of the individual and the fact that every person tries 
to realize his potential and “achieve (fulfill) himself" find their prac- 
tical material base in soctaliem. In labor, recreation, life and creative- 
ly lofty activities, everywhere, reliable prerequisites are developing for 
the free revelation for the best features of the individual. Asserting 
thie, we must aleo note that the Marxist-Leninist understanding of indivi- 
dual freedom has 4 consistently collectivistic nature. 

Ite individualistic interpretation, Marx emphasized, "places every person 
in a situation in which he considers another person not as the realization 
of hie freedom, but conversely as ite limit"(K. Marx and F. Engels, op cit, 
Vol 1, p 401). Such “freedom,” which asserts not the connection but the 
contraposition, the separation of one person from another, is deeply alien 
to socialiem. To the individualist the other person is either a means for 
achieving selfish interests or an obstacle on the way to his egotistical 
objective and which should be “removed.” It is precisely thie line that is 
followed by the erroneous claim that the freedom of the individual, based 
on the social ownership of productive capital, begins with equal access to 
material and spiritual goods and the freedom to consume them, rather than 
with constructive creativity. 

In a society where the collectivistic principles have won, the freedom of 
the individual, in ite real content and real completeness, is found and 
revealed as the individual embodiment of a system of social relations and 
individual activities coordinated and interrelated with the activities of 
other people. The problem of individual freedom is to us a prob.em of the 
indivisibility of the individual human destiny and the life of the collec- 
tive and society. [t is a question of the “link between one's biography 
and history.” 

It is precisely here that the problem arises of the correlation between the 
individual (inner) freedom and social discipline, rights and obligations, 
and freedom and responsibility. In this aspect, the freedom of man is the 
deliberate choice of a specific position based on the inner conviction of 
acting precisely this way and not otherwise. The freedom to act with an 

avareness of social and moral values is the opposite of weak-willed mechan- 
iciem, blind strictness and soulless automatism. The greatness and attrac- 
tiveness of the epiritual aspect of the Soviet people lies in the fact that 
the mass of the people are pursuing noble ideals of communism with a pro- 
found understanding of the nature of life and realized convictions. Our 
people are not dummies passively accepting the imperatives of duty. The 
concepts of duty as 4 social and moral necessity, of discipline and self- 
discipline as the need to coordinate one's motivations with the will of 
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aeclety, are organically inherent in the epiritual world of the Soviet 
person, The voluntary nature of the fulfiliment of the objectives facing 
everyone by developed soctaliam te a necessary prerequisite for the indi- 
vielble Link between freedom and responsibility. 

in thie area our ideal te for every individual to develop the ability for 
consciously establishing the correlation between individual and publ ic 
interests, to find a harmonious correlation between the demande of society 
and one's own gotivations. Characteristic of a person who is internally 
free are the dialectical interconnection between thought and feelings, Lhe 
necessary and the desirable, and righte and obligations. This largely 
accounte for the unity and solidarity within Soviet society, described by 
Comrade L. I. Breahnev in hie 22 February electoral speech as the unique 
position of socialier ae our priceless and invincible strength. 

Granting the individual ever greater freedoms, society thue aseigne to the 
individual ever greater obligations as well, facing him with the sensible 
need to pursue the social objectives. Here the dependence is direc’ and 
immediate: greater freedom-—-greater responsibility. It ise a question not 
only of responsibility for the immediate consequences of one's own individ- 
wal actions but responsibility for the fate of the world, the course of 
history, one's age. Unquestionably, social, civic responsibility is not 
identical to all-embracing control. However, the one cannot be separated 
from the other. Considered in its positive aspect, responsibility meane a 
reatriction imposed by society on individual arbitrariness and the dialec- 
tically related maximum total manifestation of true human freedom and 
creative activity. 

tvery pereon is free to choose the means for the fulfillment of his social 
Obligations. However, no one can be released from them, from responsibili- 
ty to the homeland, the people, the interests of the building of communienm 
and his own civic and party conecience. 

in hie article "A Hietorical Landmark on the Way to Communion,” Comrade 
.. |. Breghnev justifiably recalled the words drawn on the flag of the 
Firet International, created by Marx and Engels: “There Are Wo Rights 
Without Ooligations and There Are No Obligations Without Rights.” Today 
this slogan has indeed become one of the basic principles governing the 
life and activities of the Soviet people. 

Freedom presumes choice and decision. It broadens the range of possibili- 
ties and contributes to their conversion into reality. The world opened by 
freedom ic always richer, gore varied and more complex. The people must 
learn to “waster” the new opportunities offered for their free, active and 
constructive efforte. They alwaye must “grow up” to freedom and be worthy 
of it and broaden ite limite further and further. Preedom is a process, 4 
real procese of historical development of man and mankind and 4 climbing of 

the stepladder of progress. 



The level of conscientiousnese and fullness of freedom of the individual 
reached by our country te convineing and impressive, The building of a 
developed socialiet society laid the foundations of an ever-accelerating 
process of full-blooded revelation of the essential forces of man, It wae 
precieely thie circumstance that wae noted, once again, most emphatically 
by Comrade L. I. Breshnev: “Wever before have we had such favorable 
possibilities for the solution of the probleme for the sake of which, in 
the final account, the revolution wae made: the enhancement of the proe- 
perity of the masses, the development of socialist democracy and the all- 
round development of the individual." 

The moet essential features of communist theory and practice are expressed, 
in their moet concentrated and impressive way, in social and individual 
freedom. Freedom ie the real content of social progress, an indicator of 
the truly humanietic soctaliet changes and measure of what toiling mankind 
has achieved in ite difficult path to the commmist reorganization of 
reality. 
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TRALIPRABLE CONSTITUTIONAL WORM OF THE SOCIALIST STATE 

Moscow KOMMUNIST in Russian No 5, Mar 80 pp 45-55 

[Article by V. Kuroyedov, USSR Council] of Ministers chairman for the Coun- 
cil for Religious Affaire) 

(Text) Tt 

Guaranteeing the freedom of conscience is one of the greatest changes made 
in our country under the Soviet syste. 

Freedom of conscience is one of the historical gains of the working people. 
it ie codified in Soviet legislation as the right freely to profess any 
religion, change one's faith and join 4 religious association. At the same 
time, it fie the right not to profess any religion and engage in atheistic 
propaganda, naturally, without insulting the religious feelings of the 
believers. 

Lenin's decree “On the Separation of the Church from the State and the 
School from the Church"-<one of the firet legislative acts of the Soviet 
Republic, which laid the beginning of guaranteeing the freedom of con- 
ecience--was the basis of all subsequent legislation on religious culte. 
The decree ie imbued with true democracy, respect for the beliefs of peo- 
ple, their religious faith and traditions, and concern for human rights. 

Characteristically, as our society developed Soviet legislation insured to 
an ever fuller extent the implementation of the principle of freedom of 
conecience. Whereas the 1936 constitution etipulated that the freedom to 
exercise a religious faith and freedom to engage in anti-religious propa- 
ganda is granted to all citizens, the new constitution guarantees to all 
citizens of the USSR the right to profess or not to profess any religion, 
to exercise 4 religious cult or to engage in atheistic propaganda (Art 52). 

The article on freedom of conscience stipulates that, “It is forbidden to 
incite enmity and hostility related to religious beliefs.” Thies stipula- 
tion is aimed above all at defending the rights of the individual regard- 
less of hie attitude toward religion. In our country believers and 



nonbel levers are equal in the eves of the law. Seth are bulidere of the 
new society. The equality of USSR citieens in all arese=--economic, politi- 
eal, social and cultural--te conetitutionally guaranteed. The Sewlet lewe 
guarantee the inadmiesibility of vielating the righte of bellewere or of 
siighting and insulting their religious feelings. At the same time they 
protect nonbelievere from any hoetile attitude toward them on the part 
the eupportere of religious ideology. 

The stipulation comity and hoetility related to religious belief 
ie aimed at any and 411 anti-social actions committed under the cover of 
religion and against fanning « hostile attitude toward the order and lawe 

the socialiet society. The constitution emphasises that the moet 
important duty of a1) USSR citizens, including believers, ie to observe the 
Soviet laws and follow the legal norme governing our estate and society. 
Article 39 of the constitution, for example, etipulates that the exercise 
of the citizens’ righte and freedoms (naturally, including the right to the 
freedom of conscience) should not hare the intereste of society and the 
state, or violate the righte of other citizens. 

a 

Thie stipulation ie the base for the requirement not to allow the inciting 
of hostility among followers of different religious faithe. It is well 
known that quarrele between religions are being encouraged and incited by 
imperialier in all possible waye in an effort to draw the working people 
away from the clase struggle. Let we recall in thie respect the religious 
conflicte in the Indien subcontinent and in Uleter, Lebanon and a number of 
developing countries. From the wery firet daye of ite existence the Soviet 
system proclaimed that 411 religions were equal in the eyes of the law and 
— put an end to granting privileges to some religions to the detriment 
of others. 

The USSR Constitution reflects 411 conditions governing the freedom of 
conectence with extreme clarity and completeness. 

They include the citizens’ equal righte regardless of their attitudes 
toward religion and the equality of 411 religions in the eyes of the law, 
ae well as the abeence of any coercion whatever in terme of professing or 
not professing « faith: 

The inadmiesibility of using religion to the detriment of society and the 
stete or of individual citizens; 

Finally, the noninterference of the estate in the internal (liturgical, 
canonical) effaire of the church; and, at the same time, the soninterfer- 
ence of the church in the affaire of the state. 

The exercise of the freedom of conscience is inseparably linked with ali 
aspects of socialist democracy, beginning with the equality of citizens 
regerdiess of their religious affiliation and ending with their right to 
profess any religion or support an atheistic outlook and the right to 
engage in atheistic propaganda. 



There ie @ faedical difference between the Maraiet=Leniniet and the bour= 
aecle concept of the freedom of conscience. in the antagonistic society 
the ruling classes are profoundly interested in preserving religion ae a 
tool for strengthening their domination of the maeees, £. Mare himeelf 
pointed out that the bowrgeote etate hae « political attitude toward 
rei and @ religious attitude toward politics. fxposing the nature of 
the freedom of conscience in 4 capitalist society, V. 1, Lenin pointed out 
that the problem of religion, following 4 bourgeolte=democratic direction. 
hae pot been fully resolved in any, ewen the moet progressive Western coun- 
try (eee “Poln. Sobr. Soch.” [Complete Collected Works), Vol 44, p 146). 

The constitutions of the capitaliet countries which proclaim the freedom of 
conscience are rife with etipulatione end restrictions which curtail it in 
practice and contain the elemente of coercion regarding the practicing of 
one of another religion, and the imposition of religion on 
masses. As 4 rule their texte include the worde “freedom of conscience.” 
However, mot one of them containe an article protecting the freedom of 
atheistic views. The interests of many aillions of people who do not be- 
liewe in God are ignored, while the prociaimed “freedom of conscience” is 
reduced merely to the right to choose one or another religion. <A sumber of 
bourgeois constitutions proclaia the separation of the church from the 
state. In fact, howewer, thie ie serely a deception of public opinion. 

in the United States, for example, the principle of separation of the 
church from the state wae proclaimed long ago but hae remained meaningless. 
Te thie day the activities of state organe are sanctified by religion and, 
in @ qumber of cases, are closely linked with the exercise of religious 
rituale. The sessions of the howses in the U.S. Congress open with a 
prayer. The U.S. Gowernment has clergymen on ite payroll in Congress and 
chaplains in the Arey and Navy. The preambles of the constitutions of 42 
states contain appeale to God. The lawe demand 4 religious oath in court 
and other state inetitutions, and in assuming 4 governmental position. 
fvery elected president, aesuming hie position, eweare on the Bible. 
‘ypieally, in 1956 the Congress etipulated that the U.S. national motto is 
“In God We Truet.” 

According to the lawe of the estates of New Jersey and Maryland the local 
courte do not recognize testimony by witnesses who are nonbelievers. 
Arkansas’ constitution stipulates that, “Wo one who denies the existence of 
God may seeume 4 etate position or give test court.” I 16 0.58. 
states atheistic actions are punished by a f to $1,000 or a jail 
sentence not to exceed 3 years. 

ine 

The legislative acte of 43 countries insure the ruling etatue of 4 epecific 
religion. In 14 Buropean and Latin American countries the Roman Catholic 
Church ts the ruling church; Islam is the ruling faith in 17 countries in 
the Middle and Near Bast, Southeast Asia and Africa. fnjoying 4 great 
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variety of privileges granted by the state, the ruling churches penetrate 
ali fleide of life, perform 4 variety of social of govermmental functions 
and interfere in the private lives of citizens. The conetitutions of 22 
countries stipulate that only the followers of the ruling church may aseume 
the position of head of estate. A system which stipulates privileges for 
one church creates conditions for discrimination againet believers profese- 
ing other faithe and against atheists. 

The echool curriculums of gost bourgecie countries call for mandatory reli- 
gious inetruction for children, in Austria and Sweden, for example, reli- 
gion te taught in 41) primary, secondary and specialized echoole, and in 
schoole for teachere and kindergarten educators; in Britain religion te 
taught in primary and secondary echoole supported or subsidized by the 
state. In tereel Judaiem is 4 required subject, to which more clase houre 
are assigned then to 411 mathematica! disciplines. tn Italy Article of 
the Concordat stipulates that “the teaching of the Christian doctrine in a 
form consistent with Catholic traditions” is the baeie and the highest 
manifestation of public education. According to the laws of moet U.5. 
states daily reading of the Bible and the preaching of sermons in schools 
are either gandatory or admissible. in some estates the teaching of any 
subject @uet not contradict the Bible. To thie day the teaching of the 
theory of evolution ie forbidden in U.S. echoole. The lawe of some coun- 
tries (euch as, for example, ireland and Norway) call for the mandatory 
religious education of the children. 

“One of the ‘secrete’ of the rule of the oppressors has always been,” 
L. 1. Breghmew eaid at the ceremonious session honoring the 60th anniver- 
sary of the Great October Revolution, “that epiritual coercion was added to 
the physical coercion of the easees. The ruling classes did everything 
possible to hinder the working people's access to education and culture, 
entrapping then in falee ideas and concepts.” 

In the USSR no one ie forced to be « beliewer or an atheiet or to perfors 
or sot perform religious ceremonies. All thie ise « matter of conscience o. 
the individual citizen, 4 matter of hie convictions, hie inalienable right. 

Por the firet time, under eocialien, the social and personal freedom of the 
citizens, including the freedom of conscience, converts from utopian dream 
to reality. In the Soviet Union ite exercise is guaranteed by the social~- 
ist etate and it constitution. 

LB | 

The Soviet legislation on religious culte is 4 legislatively true and real 
freedom, above 41] because it not only proclaims the full freedom of the 
citigen's attitude toward religion, but backs it in fact by the guarantees 
of the etate. 

In order to satisfy religious requirements, the Soviet estate grants believ- 
ere the free use of church buildings and iteme of their cult. Hundreds of 
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most valuable historical architectural monuments are among the many thou- 
sande of such bulldinge granted the believers. 

Religious centers and socteties have the right to lease, purchase and build 
premises for religious, administrative and economic purposes, and to 
acquire the necessary transportation facilities and other property. In the 
past three to four years alone believers professing various faiths have 
built tene of new churches and prayer houses. Mew mosques and Roman 
Catholic churches have appeared. 

At the present itme there are over 20,000 Russian Orthodox, protestant, 
Muslim, Buddhiet, Roman Catholic and other churches. Believers, whatever 
their religion, exercise their constitutional right of freedom of con- 
acience on a full and equal basis. 

Religious aseociations have the right to train clergymen in specialized 
secondary and higher religious training inetitutione. 

Religious centere have been granted the possibility to publish religious 
literature, euch ae Bibles, Korans, worke of theology, prayer booke, jour- 
nale and church calendare. Thus the Ruseian Orthodox Church has 10 period- 
icale. Service books are published regularly: in recent years there have 
been mase editions of the Bible, three editions of the New Testament and 
two editions each of service and prayer books; a four-volume edition of the 
collection of the worke of the deceased Patriarch Alekeiy; “Slova i Rechi 
Patriarkha Pimena” [Patriarch Pimen's Orations and Speeches), “Nastol 'naya 
Kaige Svyashchennoslughitelya” [Clergymen's Manual] and anniversary 
anthologies of the Moscow Partriarch have been publ ished. 

fvery year the Muslia spiritual edministrations publish lunar calendars. 
There have been four published editions of the Koran, books of Prophet 
“uhammad's sayings and albums on Muslim culture. The journal MUSUL' MANE 
SOVETSKOGO VOSTOKA ie regularly published in four languages (Uzbek, Arabic, 
fnglieh and French). The book “Al Sahih al-Suhari™ by the noted Muslia 
theologian and ecientiet was publised, in a two-volume edition, on the 
oceasion of hie anniversary celebration. 

The All-Union Council of Evangelical Christiane-Baptists publishes the 
journal BRATSKIY VESTWIK and calendars; it has published three editions of 
the Bible, the New Testament and the prayer book, 4 hymnal, albums on the 
life of Bwangelical Christian Baptiste in the USSR, and others. 

The Georgian Orthodox Church, the Echmiadzin Katolikosat, the Old Believers 
Moscow Arkhiepiecopate, the Presbyterian Council of Seventh Daty Adventists 
and believers professing the Jewish and other religions have their own 
publications. 

The churches have special workshops manufacturing religious cult items such 
a8 utensils, candles, matzoth and many other items fully meeting the needs 



of the working people. All necessary materiale and raw materiale for such 
purposes are allocated, on « planned besie, from etate stocks, This is 
based on requests submitted by religious organisations with the help of the 
Council for Religious Affaire of the USSR Counet) of Mindetere or ite 
representatives in republice, kraye and oblaste. 

Characterizing relations between the socialist estate and the church in our 
country, it te important to point out that funde voluntarily contributed by 
the faithful are not taxed. 

Religious associations have the right to hold all-union and local con- 
areseses and conferences to discuss their internal church probleme, elect 
their leading senatore or deal with other probleme. 

Granting the churches all the necessary conditions for the exercise of 
their normal functions, the Soviet state has passed special laws protecting 
the believers from violations of their legal rights. <A number of party and 
government decisions stipulates most specifically the inadmissibility of 
adopting administrative measures concerning believers. Thue the Eighth 
REP (b) Congress already pointed out “the entire inadmissibility of any 
restrictions whatsoever” imposed upon the freedom of conscience and “even a 
suspicion of coercion on religious probleme. Individuals who violate the 
freedom of religious faith and services of citizens, whatever religion they 
may profess,” the congress pointed out, “suet be etrictly taken to task.” 

Soviet legislation stipulates liability for preventing the performance of 
religious ceremonies, providing that they do not violate public order and 
are not accompanied by the violation of citizens’ rights. Any diecrimina- 
tion whatever of believers or any coercion over their consciences is cate- 
gorically forbidden. The 18 March 1966 RSFSR Supreme Boviet Presidium 
decree and similar acts passed by other union republics, for example, 
stipulate that any refusal to employ 4 citizen or accept him in a training 
institution, or the firing or expuleion from a school, or deprivation of a 
citigen of benefits or advantages stipulated by the law, or any other 
infringement of citizen's rights, based on their attitude toward religion 
are criminally punishable. 

The Soviet laws ban the closing down of churches or houses of prayer 
attended by believers. Such cases had occurred in the past, primarily in 
the 1920's. Occasionally, today as well, some zealous administrators raise 
the question of closing down a house of prayer citing, for example, public 
opinion or the opinion of the majority of the population of one or another 
settlement in which such a religious center may be functioning. This 
approach is wrong. The special letter of the All-Russian Central Executive 
Committee, tesued following the Pourth All-Russian Congress of Soviets, at 
which the question arose, already explained that, “In the way that the 
Soviet system guarantees the rights of national minorities, it cannot allow 
the violation by majority vote of a ainority's right to the freedom of con- 
science and free exercise of religious ceremonies .” 
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Regietration with the corresponding state organe is an important prerequi- 
site for ineuring the normal activities of religious societies. The act of 
registering @ religious association places believers under the protection 
of the estate, which protects the freedom to practice a religious cult. An 
illegal refueal to register, citing a variety of farfetched pretexte, 
causes a great deal of harm, energizes the activities of various kinds of 
fanatice and triggers the discontent of the citizens. Registration ie the 
only meane for the creation of proper relations between the estate and the 
church, based on the principles of reciprocal respect for the law. A reli- 
gious association may lose ite registration only if it has been dieman:led 
or ie eyetematically violating Soviet lawe. 

There have been individual cases in which local organs have occasionally 
allowed the adoption of erroneou: actions toward the church and the 
believers. <Any euch individua! e ie considered a gross violation of the 
constitutional principle of the ality of believers and nonbelievers in 
the eyes of the lav, and of the \centical rights they enjoy in our social- 
ist community. 

Naturally, the number of such cases has been low and is steadily declining. 
Proper measures are taken in such cases and those guilty of illegal actions 
are called to account. Nevertheless, thie must be mentioned for preventive 
purposes. Naturally, euch cases trigger a negative reaction on the part of 
the believers and the clergy. We quet aleo bear in mind the fact that any 
violation of socialist legality concerning believers adversely affects 
educational work. 

We must aleo take into consideration the fact that, in its speculative 
views on the etatus of religion and the church in the USSR, Western reac- 
tionary propaganda presents individual violations as the policy of the 
Soviet state. Such statements are an example of unfair garb lings distort- 
ing the true nature of this policy. Let us recall Lenin's familiar state- 
ment that our party “has an entirely respectful attitude toward any sincere 
conviction in macters of religious fwith, providing that such convictions 
are not implemented through violence or fraud" ("Poln. Sobr. Soch.,” 
Vol 15, p 157). The pivotal political line followed by the CPSU and the 
Soviet state toward religion is one of no coercion whatever of the con- 
actence of the citizegs. 

Like any other, an atheistic belief cannot be imposed upon anyone by 
force, through decrees or other administrative measures. All kinds of bans 
or administrative pressures are an inadequate means for fighting religious 
ideology. Profoundly exposing the social and gnosiological roots of reli- 
gious beliefs and calling for conducting a ecientific atheistic propaganda 
among believers, Lenin reminded us of the need to “strictly avoid any 
insulting of religion” ("Poln. Sobr. Soch.,” Vol 52, p 140). Even at the 
peak of the struggle against domestic and external counterrevolut ion 
actively supported at that time by a considerable segment of the clergy, in 
November 1918 Lenin warned that it would be inadmissible to criticize 



religious views, insulting the religious feelings of believers, thus 
preventing the intensification of religious fanaticiem ("Poln. Sob:. 
Soch.,” Vol 37, p 186). 

Lenin called for particular tactfulnese in dealing with the religious 
feelinge of the population in areas of our country where national and 
religious traditions and custome were closely interwoven. 

Developing the views formulated by Marx and Engele in the area of ecien- 
tific atheiem, Lenin profoundly substantiated the means through which the 
masses could abandon religion. He taught how to approach the criticiem of 
religion consistently, based on dialectical-materialistic positions. The 
most important Leniniet requirement in the field of surmounting religion is 
the active ‘ewolvement of believers in the building of a new life. The 
struggle @ «ot religion, Lenin said, must not be limited to abstract 
ideological sermone. It must not be reduced to such sermons; this struggle 
must be related to the specific practice of the clase movement. 

The organived and active communist upbringing of the working people and the 
molding of a ecientific and materialistic outlook and atheistic convict ions 
among the masses must be consistent with the principles of the freedom of 
conectence. FEquating soctaliem with the coercive application of atheiem 
means total failure to understand the policy of the communist party toward 
religion and the believers. 

The involvement of the believers in the practical etruggle for the building 
of socialien and communion, paralleled by steady propaganda of material is- 
tic views among the masses, is a ecientifically substantiated means for 
surmounting religious beliefs. 

Iv 

The bourgeois ideologues try to accuse us of failure to insure full freedom 
for religious activities. Western propaganda claims that freedom of con- 
science should grant religious associations and their members the possibil- 
ity to act as they deem suitable and to live according to “divine” law. We 
could anewer this by stating that there is no country in the world which 
would remain indifferent toward violations of legislation and universally 
adopted norms of community life, including those hiding behind religious 
rules. 

Thus Article 14 of the Belgian Constitution etipulates that the freedom of 
religion and public profession of religious cults is guaranteed “providing 
that no violations of the law have been committed in the exercise of such 
freedoms.” Article 28 of the Japanese Constitution recognizes the freedom 
to profess a religion “within the limits compatible with social peace and 
order and of the obligations of citizens.” The Swiss Constitution (Arte 
49 and 50) stipulates that religious views do not relieve anyone from the 
performance of civic duties and that “the free practice of religious 
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ceremonies iv guaranteed to the extent to which the requirements of public 
order and the proper mores are not violated.” 

In the USSR the church is separated from the estate. However, the Soviet 
lawe regulate relations between the church and state. The Soviet legisla- 
tion dealing with religious culte stipulates the inadmissibility of using 
gatherings by believers for political actions aimed against the interests 
of the Soviet state or for inetigating the believers to avoid the fulfill- 
ment of their civic duties or encourage them to refuse to participate in 
sociopolitical life. The law forbide fanatical ceremonies which harm the 
health of the citizens, or fraudulent actions aimed at creating supersti- 
tions (such as, for example, the epreading of rumore concerning the “end of 
the world,” “miraculous cures” at burial sites or around so-called “holy 
places,” the etaging of such “cures,” and so on). 

There have been cases in which religious fanatics have set up “holy places" 
even on the gravee of individuals with a doubtful past. For example, the 
grave of the former big feudal lord Khodzha-Gulam, encouraged by the 
mullahs ae a site for pilgrimage, in Samarkandskiy Rayon, Uzbek SSR, was 
proclaimed “holy.” The grave of one Vakhaba-Khadzhi, sentenced in his time 
by a Soviet court, in Khasavyurtovekiy Rayon, Dagestanskaya ASSR, was 
proclaimed “holy.” Swindlers illegally took over two architectural monu- 
mente--l6th century mausoleume--near the Abgil' Settlement in Kubinekiy 
Rayon, Azerbaijan SSR--and for a number of years exploited them with impun- 
ity as “holy places,” collecting donations from believers. 

So-called “holy places"--"Gadzhi Baba Piri" and "Tagi Efendi Piri"--are 
located in the cemetery of the Khosrov Settlement in Agdashekiy Rayon, 
Azerbaijan SSR. At the former fanatice offered the pilgrims muddy water 
from the ground of the "Gadghi Baba Piri" grave to drink. Allegedly, this 
would cure them of all diseases, including sterility; in the latter people 
suffering from skin diseases are “treated” by touching a “miraculous” rock. 
The local organs must struggle against such manifestations of obscurantism 
which harm the health of the citizens. Unquestionably, this does not 
violate the freedom of conscience in the least. On the contrary, it is a 
guarantee for ite real and factual exercise. 

Hostile Western propaganda subjects to particular attacks one of the most 
important stipulations of Soviet legislation concerning religious cults, 
namely the separation of the school from the church. It frequently claims 
that, allegedly, in the USSR the children are separated from religion by 
force, that parents who try to raise their children “in the faith" are 
persecuted and subjected to repressive measures, and that children or young 
people who show an interest in religion are not only slighted but punished 
by all possible means. Appealing to public opinion, the foreign “defenders 
of religion in the USSR" emphasize that an irreligious education leads to 
the epreading of immorality, that the church alone could be a source of 
morality and that a highly moral upbringing could be achieved only if the 
child is exposed to God. 



We know that the upbringing and education of children and young people in 
the USSR is the work of state organs, public organizations and, naturally, 
the family. In the Soviet Union the purpose of public education is to 
train highly educated and comprehensively developed, active builders of 
communiem, raised in the ideas of Marxiem-Leniniem and a epirit of cummu- 
niet attitude toward labor, physically healthy, able to successfully work 
and actively participate in social and governmental activities, ready to 
selflessly defend the homeland and to preserve and increase ite material 
and spiritual wealth. 

Article 57 of the Foundation of the Legislation of the USSR and Union 
Republics on Public Education, passed by the USSR Supreme Soviet in 1973, 
atipulates that parents or their substitutes must raise the children in a 
epirit of high-level communist morality and a solicitous attitude toward 
socialist property. They must develop in the children labor habits, pre- 
pare them for socially useful activities and be concerned for their health 
and physical development. The parents must also send their children to 
school at the proper time, insure school attendance, forbid absenteeism 
from school without legitimate reasons and provide the necessary conditions 
enabling the children to acquire a secondary education and vocational 
training. Family upbringing must be organically combined with educational 
work done by the schools and preschool and extracurricular institutions and 
public organizations. 

The Foundations of Legislation of the USSR and Union Republics on Public 
Education ewphasized that all citizens are equal in the right to obtain an 
education “regardless of racial or national affiliation, sex, attitude 
toward religion and property or social status," the compulsory and free 
nature of all types of education for all children and adolescents, the 
state and public nature of all educational institutions, and the “laic type 
of education which excludes the influence of religion.” 

The last stipulation, based on the principle of the separation of the 
school from the church, is entirely consistent with the interest of child- 
ren and adolescents: it would be stupid for a student to acquire a 
scientific-materialistic outlook at school while religion would pit against 
it ite idealistic views on nature and society. N. K. Krupskaya pointed out 
that, “The separation of school from church was a requirement of the 
socialist curriculums not only for logical considerations, but for the sake 
of the rights of the child. .. . The child must be protected from the 
insinuation of truths conflicting with science." The Soviet state bears 
the responsibility for providing universal and equal scientific, technical, 
physical and moral upbringing and education of children and young people, 
not involving itself with religious training. 

Yet the legislation on faiths does not forbid parents to observe the stipu- 
lated rights of teaching religion to their children at home. The rules 
stipulated by the legislation protect minor children from forced exposure 
to religion. This is a manifestation of the truly humanistic nature of 

Soviet legislation which protects the interests of the growing generation. 
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Vv 

It must be said that the overwhelming majority of the clergy in our country 
have a proper understanding of the legislation on religious cults, observ- 
ing it, displaying political loyalty toward the socialist system and 
supporting the domestic and foreign policy of the Soviet state. 

However, as the saying goes, every family has a black sheep. We still have 
religious extremietea--in and around churches--pursuing careeristic selfish 
objectives, free tly motivated by vanity. They try to circumvene the law 
and create in tw  velievers discontent with the policy of the Soviet state 
and the commur party toward religion and the church. We come across 
such cases ma) in sectarian groups of Jehovah's Witnesses, Pentacostals, 
“initiative” B. cists and some others. 

Some of the leaders of such groups forbid the believers from participating 
in social life, join trade unions, visit cultural-educational institutions, 
listen to the radio, look at television, read newspapers or seek medical 
help. Occasionally they try to force the believers not to participate in 
the elections for Soviet organs, to avoid receiving or to destroy official 
documents, including internal passports, or to refuse to serve in the ranks 
of the Soviet Army. All such actions are violations of Soviet laws and of 
the righte and obligations of USSR citizens, and those guilty of committing 
them or encouraging their commission are subject to penalties. 

The group of so-called “initiative” Baptists is guilty of particularly 
serious violations of the legislation on religious cults. The leaders of 
this group, which was organized in 1960, have behaved, from their very 
firet steps, as frenzied fanatics, hostile toward the socialist system. 
They tried to promote among the faithful dissatisfaction with Soviet laws 
on religious cults and called for the abolition of such laws and for the 
permission to engage in unrestricted religious propaganda. 

The leaders of this group published leaflets, letters, all kinds of appeals 
and pamphlets addressed mainly to Western circles. Such concoctions 
slandered the Soviet state and its religious policy and distorted the 
meaning of the legislation on cults. In particular, a pamphlet by one 
Oswald John Smith was published under the title of "Bring Them the News 
About Christ” in which the Soviet system was proclaimed a “devil incar- 
nate,” for which reason the author called upon anyone believing in Christ 
to wage an irreconcilable struggle against it. Let us also cite the 
libelous writing “Let All Become One," which slanderously claims that the 
alleged objective of the Soviet state is the physical destruction of all 
believers. 

The local soviet organs and central departments patiently explained to the 
“initiative” sectarians the inadmissibility of such illegal activities. 
However, their leaders claimed that “they want to live according to God's, 
rather than Soviet laws.” Let us note that as a result of the explanatory 
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work which was done, the majority of believers realized the objectives of 
the fanatical leadership and broke with it. 

The main direction to be followed in working with believers is that of 
patiently explaining to them the Soviet legislation on religious culte and 
the USSR Constitution, which ineure all possibilities for the normal 
functioning of religious associations and for the satisfaction of the 
religious needs of the believers. They must be made to realize that 
fanatical leaders deceive the believers and are concerned, least of all, 
with their interests. As to the leaders themselves, people who maliciously 
violate Soviet legislation, naturally, they must be prosecuted. 

There have been cases of violations of Soviet laws by Roman Catholic 
clergymen, particularly in Lithuania. Some members of the Catholic Church 
are engaged in inciting activities among believers, encouraging them to 
demand that the church be granted functions not stipulated by our laws. 
Incidentally, such extremist attempts are supported by the Vatican as well. 
There are fanatical millahs among the members of the Muslim clergy as well 
who organize illegal religious societies and restore so-called “holy 
sites." In a number of areas in Central Asian and Kazakhstan religious 
ceremonies are practiced by illegally operating mullahs. A decisive strug- 
gle has been, and will be waged with all such violations of the legisla- 
tion. 

The USSR Council of Ministers Council for Religious Affairs exists for the 
syetematic implementation of the party's and Soviet Government's policy, 
ineuring the protection of the rights of both believers and nonbelievers, 
and for establishing communication between the Soviet Government and reli- 
gious organizations should problems to be resolved by the government arise. 
The council has ite representatives in all oblastes, krays and republics. 

The claims of the bourgeois falsifiers of the policy of the Soviet state 
toward religion and the church as to the “coercive uprooting” of religion 
in the USSR and the fact that in our country administrative methods of 
fighting religion have been raised to the level of state policy are non- 
sensical. This is not the first year or even the first decade that such 
groundless charges have been leveled against us. However, in terms of 
scope, persistence and fierceness the current anti-Soviet attacks on the 
policy of the Soviet state toward religion and the church exceed all pre- 
vious ones. 

In the worst traditions of the cold war, reactionary propaganda takes up 
the defense of various fanatics and church-related “personalities,” depic- 
ting them as the “heroes” of a mythical “religious front,” allegedly "“vic- 
timized” for their convictions. 

Let us say in this connection that, in our country, no one has ever been 
tried for his religious faith. It is only individuals who violate Soviet 
lawe or who instigate other people to such actions that are prosecuted. 
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Soviet justice hae waged, and will continue to wage, 4 struggle against 
euch phenomena No one, hiding behind religious convictions, hae the right 
to avoid the fulfillment of hie civic obligations or violate our social 
order, 

it te indicative that realistic Western circles refute the fabrications of 
bourgeois propaganda concerning religious life in the USSR. Thue one of 
the appeale of the World Lutheran Alliance addressed to a'! countries who 
signed the Final Act of the Conference on Security and Cooperaii in 
furope (Weleinki) states that, of late, erroneous concepts on “ve state of 
religion in the socialist countries have been disseminated. The appeal 
emphasizes that in the Soviet Union, for example, entirely normal condi- 
tione for church work have been created. 

Ae we know, the churches functioning in our country are actively partici- 
pating in the struggle for strengthening universal peace, preventing the 
threat of « new world war, terminating the arme race and establishing 
equitable relations among nations. Such noble activities are meeting with 
the approval of the citizens and the entire public, and are highly rated by 
the Soviet Government. 

for example, on the initiative of the Moscow Patriarchy and other religious 
organivatione in the USSR, a very big internationas encounter was held in 
i977, in Moscow, on the topic of "Religious Leaders Are in Pavor of Lasting 
Peace, Disarmament and Just Relations Among Nations,” attended by represen- 
tatives of all religions in the world, from 107 countries. Last year, on 
two occasions, epiritual Ielamic administrations summoned to our country 
their coreligioniste from many countries to discuss problems related not 
only to strictly religious activities, but directly pertaining to probleme 
of etrengthening the peace. 

C. Mohaleky, vice prestdent of the Christian Peace Conference (FRG) noted 
that, “Anyone who wished to seek proof of the freedom of conscience in the 
US&R could accomplieh thie at that conference, since here it was possibile 
to speak entirely freely and entirely openly, with elemente of criticien, 
about some probleme of conecience, and to communicate with one another.” 
Ne emphasized that Article 52 of the USSR Constitution “was not only on 
paper but te truly observed in practical life.” 

\bmat Muhammad Zabara, chief qufti of the Yemen Arab Republic, who has 
repeatedly wieited the USSR, eaid: “All beliewere--Muslias, Christians, 
Budchists, Jews — a - a ee freedom here in the performance of 
their religious ceremonies. .. 

reverend 0. Pielding Clark, vice president of the British Committee of the 
“hr letian Peace Conference, who has visited the USSR on nine occasions, 
writes in hie book “Christianity and Marxien” that, ". . . We find 
regretful and harmful the fact that the sajority of British people accept 
whquestioningly the stereotype of the Soviet Union and ite churches 
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provided by cur masse information media... . The current situation in 
relations between the church and the etate in the Soviet Union appeare to 
be oo impeccable as to be hard to beliewe. .. . The basic unity as sen 
bere of the Soviet people and profoundly embedded socialist convictions of 
Curietians end atheists tn the Soviet Union are most basic to any attempt 
to promote any further development of their reciprocal understanding." 

Such are the testimonies of people from the West and the Fast who have 
obeerved religious life in the USSR on a firet-hand basis. Such is the 
real situation with believers in the Soviet Union. 

The triumph of the Leniniet principles of freedom of conscience, steadfast- 
ly followed in our country, hes been confirmed by reality. Like all Soviet 
people, believers profoundly share the words of , 
effect that in our country “there are no grounds to avoid a serious discus- 
sion on human rights. Our revolution and the victory of socialiem in our 
country not only proclaimed but factually guaranteed the of the 
working person of any nationality and the rights of the millions of working 
a + ae capitalien has been unable to accomplish anywhere elee in the 
world.” 
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DYNAMICS OF SOCIAL SYSTEMS 

Moscow KOMMUNIST in Russian No 5, Mar 80 pp 56-70 

[Article by V. Afanas'yev, USSR Academy of Sciences corresponding member | 

[Text) The ever-widening application of the ideas of 4 systems approach to 
the natural eciences, technology and the social eciences and to the theory 
and practice of social management makes the problem of the interconnection 
between these ideas and the basic principles of dialectics one of the most 
topical probleme of dialectical-meterialistic methodology in general and 
the methodology of social knowledge in particular. A systems approach is 
not an alternative to dialectical materialism but one of ite essential 
sides and facets. Dislectical aaterialiem, ae we know, studies reality not 
only in ite static, but above all in ite dynamic condition, in motion and 
development. The use of the principle of development and of historiciem in 
the etudy of social systems is a key problem of the methodology of social 
knowledge and management. 

Nietoriciem and Systems Approach 

". . . Dialectical logic,” V. I. Lenin wrote, “demands that we take the 
object in ite pul. in ite ‘self-movement’ . . . in ite change” 
("Poln. Sobr. ." [Complete Collected Works), Vol 42, p 290). This 
requirement ety. applies to the etudy of systems in general and of social 
syetems in particular. 

Syetem, the ability to form sete of organically interrelated components, is 
one of the most important properties of matter. Each system has its own 
history, ite beginning and end. it experiences a process of birth and 
establishment, development and blossoming. The systems in inanimate and 
animate nature, in society as a whole and in — specific-historical society 
and the subsystems forming it, function in time. 

As we know, Marxist dialectics is the general theory of development. The 
study of the development of systems is a specific area of application of 
thie theory. Naturally, development features such as unity, continuity 
Setween the old and the new, the leap and transformation of quantity into 



quality, and contradictoriness (conflict ae a source of development) are 
inherent in the development of eyetems ae well, It ise characteristic that 
each new system replacing the old one is not only dietinguished from the 
latter in terme of quality, but frequently acte as ite opposite, &. Marx 
ond F. Bngele were the foundere of the principle of hietericten and devel- 
opment in the study of social syeteme. 

Continuing and enriching their theory, V. 1. Lenin called for “not forget~ 
ting the basic historical link and for considering each problem from the 
viewpoint of the way « certain phenomenon appeared in history, what the 
main etages were which thie phenomenon covered in ite development and, from 
the viewpoint of thie deve t, consider what thie object hae now 
become” ("Poln. Sobr. Soch.,” Vol 39, p 67). Rephrasing these words some~ 
what, we could say that the ecientific etudy of any social eyetem calle for 
knowing the way the system appeared, which were the basic etages it covered 
in ite development, what it has become now and what ite historical proe- 
pects are. 

The dialectical principle of historiciem wae 4 major principle in Lenin's 
study of imperialien. This principle was embodied, firet of all, in the 
fact that Lenin “derived” imperialien from capitaliem, proving that imperi- 
aliem is the continuation, the development of capitaliom, and ite separate, 
higher stage. Secondly, Lenin proved that imperialien ie the final etage 
of capitalien, the eve of the socialist revolution. 

it would be no exaggeration to eay that the principle of hietoricien and 
motion, development, is the basic aspect of the syetems approach. Thies 
does not reduce in the least the significance of ite component, structural 
and other aspects. However, the balance, the etability of « syetem is 
relative, similar to the fact that rest and balance in general are rela- 
tive. The movement and development of 4 system is absolute and permanent. 
Momente of balance and rest apply not to matter as 4 whole, but only to 
specific systems within their own framework. ven in a estate of rest and 
balance, uninterrupted movement and changes occur within the system, even 
though, for the time being, they do not take the system away from ite given 
qualitative condition. 

The system appears and is established in the course of ite dynamics and 
development; rest and balance seem to consolidate the resulte of the 
motion, as 4 result of which the given system laste for a certain period of 
time, remaining precisely what it was. The etructure, method and nature of 
interaction among its componente play a decisive role in the preservation 
of a specific quality condition of the syeten. 

The ideologues and politicians in the capitalist world absolutize rest and 
balance, doing this above all for the sake of proving the inviolability, 
the “eternity” of capitaliem as a system. Once again, with certain jueti- 
cation, they rely on the social structure which, allegedly, is the “invio- 
lable protector” of the capitalist system. In thie case the structure is 
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considered ae the fined norm, the etandard, countered by the processes of 
polarisation and division of social forces within the capitalist society 
and by radical quality changes. 

True, the views of contemporary ie soctologiete show 4 certain 
leaning toward acknowledging the conflicting and contradictory nature of 
the contemporary capitaliet soctety. Thie ie natural, for there is no way 
to eliminate the conflicte and contradictions of thie society: inflation, 
unemployment and curtatigent of social programe in favor of military pro- 
grams, and the domination of the military-industrial complex lead to the 
disorganization of the private ownership eyetem and the violation of pro- 
portions and relations among the various realms of economic and social 
life. However, ail these conflicts, contradictions and disproportione are 
explained by the Western ideologues not in the least in terme of the nature 
of capitaliem iteelf, to which euch contradictions are inherent. They look 
for the root of euch evile anywhere except in the system of capitalist 
relations iteelf. 

The bourgeois soctologiete coneider science and technology the main reason 
for the disturbance of the capitaliet “balance.” They consider them the 
demons which, while promising happinese and prosperity, trigger unhappiness 
and misfortune. 

Naturally, technology and ecience are factore influencing the preservation 
or disturbance of the balance of the capitalist social system. However, 
this is not their inherent feature. They give it 4 certain stability since 
scientific and technical progrese today is still insuring the growth of 
monopoly profit. Thies aakes it possible, on the one hand, to maintain « 
grovth of output and, on the other, to « certein extent, to satisfy the 
demands of the working people. It is no secret that in « number of devel- 
oped capitalist countries, ae a result of the etruggle waged by the working 
people for their rights, their consumption level has risen. Hovever, the 
capitaliet social system has not gained any balance or rest, nor could it. 
Yet the etatemente sade by bourgeois sociologists on the subject of ite 
conflicts and contradictions do aot exceed the framework of superficial 
views to the effect that there are no class struggles or deep antagoniens 
within the capitalist syetem and that the existing “disturbances” are, 
allegedly, transient and can be “surmounted” institutionally, through the 
means of social control. 

Occasionally, some works, particularly those criticizing structuralien, pit 
the history of structure against the syeteme-historical and structural 
approaches. 

Thie contraposition (or, more accurately, differentiation) makes sense on 
the gnostological level only. A structural approach means focusing the 
attention on the aspect of the system characterizing its relative stability 
or, if one may say #0, ite static aspect. It is precisely this aspect that 
reflecte the structure category. The historical approach, whose object is 



the origin of the eyetem and ite appearance, eetabliehment and development 
ie a different matter. 

Naturally, 4 theoretictan of 4 practical worker hae the right to wee one or 
another approach. a depende on Ay. objective he sete himself. Ae 
to the objective existence eyetems, the etructure and history are 
inseparably linked within them: there ts no eystem without a etructure or 
hietory. Consequently, the gnoetological pitting of the historical against 
the estructural aspect te relative. 

The systeme-historical approach te distinct from systeme-etructural 
approach in ite attitude toward time. 

Time ie 4 mandatory attribute of the social system, for which reason the 
atudy of ite time parametere ie an inseparable feature of the syetems 
approach. it is 4 question not of time in general, but of a epecific time 
of the eysten. 

Any eyetem has ite beginning and end. it hase ite historical time. The 
different systems have different lifetimes and travel along different 
historical waye within the same time interval. 

The growth of the pace of development is a major characteristic of the 
dynamice of social systems. Ve know that the primitive compunal eystes de- 
veloped exceptionally siowly. The slaveowning and feudal systems developed 
faster even though their history lasted 4 millennium. The capitaliet system 
developed even faster. With the transition to socialiem, the peace of de- 
velopment rose even higher. Following the victory of commniem throughout 
the world, when mankind eliminates capitalist relations which etand in 
the way of progress and abolishes ware and makes it possible to use «!) avail- 
able funde for the enhancement of material and spiritual culture and for 
the all-round development of man, the pace of social development wii) 
become even higher. 

Since the systeme-historical aspect characterizes a system in ite dynamics 

and ite establiehment and development precisely in time, time acts not only 
as 4 mandatory but an important, if not gost important, parameter of the 
system. In the structural approach time seems to take second priority, 
while the system is considered in its static condition, as something sta- 
ble. However, this does not mean that time is disregarded in a structural 
approach. it exiete here as well, since the static position and stability 
of the system are relative. 

A etatic condition ie aleo characteristic of some changes inherent in 

specific rhythms on the time ecale. However, here it is 4 question of 
changes within the limite of a given quality statue of the system, changes 
which, in the final account, prepare the quality shifts within the systes 
and ite transition to 4 new quality. Following the transition of the sye- 
tem to 4 new quality, the history of a given system ends and the history of 
the new system begins with ite different structure and other systems charc- 
tertetics. 



The historical aspect of the system approach combines, integrates a given 
condition and sovement and the history of the system. hie aspect is uni- 
vereal, since each syetem undergoes in the course of its dynamice the 
mandatory etagee of appearance, consolidation, blossoming and withering 
away. Wowever, thie aspect ae well is specific, since each social system 
appears, lives, exiete, blossoms and dies ite own way. The characteristic 
feature here ie that the more complex the eyetem ie in terme of ite com 
ponente and estructural, functional and other qualities, the more striking 
and deep are the distinctions between the general and the specific in ite 
statue, dynamice and development. 

The consideration of the general and the specific within the syseteme- 
historical approach of this dialectics enables us to avoid in knowledge in 
general, and in social knowledge and social practice in particular, 4 one- 
sided, either excessively broad or excessively narrow, approach to 4 sye- 
ten. 

The systeme-historical approach does not allow use to impose on social sye- 
teme a certain general pattern of dynamice based only on a consideration of 
the universal laws of the process, even though they are nereseary, manda- 
tory. Yet neither does thie approach allow us to ignore the general laws 
of the process and direct the attention of theoreticians and practical 
workers exclusively to ite epecific features. A consideration of the uni- 
vereal aod the specific in the dynamice of a social system ie 4 mandatory 
prerequisite for a systeme-historical approach. A system communicates to 
the process an aspect of universality and stability. History contributes 
to the universal process something specific and unique, even though within 
the framework of common, general system Laws. 

Historictem and the systems approach are organically interrelated and en- 
rich each other. Historiciem separated from the systems approach, paradox- 
ical though thie might sound initially, becomes the opposite of true his- 
toriciem. For, outeide the system, any object, phenomenon or process 
appeare as absolutely variable, unique, etructurally and functionally 
unrelated to other objects and phenomena within the same system. However, 
the acknowledgment of absolute variability and uniqueness means a4 rejection 
of lawe--stable trends and recurrence of phenomena and processes. By this 
token, absolutized historiciem, considered outside of its ties with other 
aspects and ganifestations of the systems approach, converts into a shallow 
evolutioniem, in which society is presented as 4 simple change of different 
conditions, unrelated to previous or subsequent conditions. 

om the other hand, the systems approach considered outside ite historical 
context, becomes a simple photographic image of the object in its static 
condition and structural and functional permanency. Once again, this means 
a rejection of the laws, for the latter represent not only the laws appli- 
cable once and forever to a given functioning of the systems object but its 
dynamics and development as vell. 



The systems approach in ite historical aspect enables us, precisely, to 
clarify not simply the etructure, i.e., the static condition of the social 
object, and not simply the distinction between the given object and « num- 
ber of other similar or related objects, but the link, the continuity among 
objects or different conditions within the same object, the conversion of 
one object into another stemming from it, yet qualitatively distinct. 

Outeide a eyetems approach the object, the process, the phenomenon break 
down into 4 series of aspects and evente which are absolutely variable (or 
fined), unrelated with « single logic or common direction. Outeide a sye- 
tems approach, in ite historical aspect, any process is 4 simple sum total 
of conditions. 

The systems approach is a different matter. Here each object or condition 
of the same object are considered in their interrelationship, continuity, 
trend and direction toward a qualitatively new object or a qualitatively 
hew condition of the given object. 

The systeme-historical approach has yet another merit: it enables us to 
organically blend the genetic with the prognosticated interpretation of 
objects and processes. Genetics is, unquestionably, history. Yet it is 
history turned toward the past. The purpose of genetics is to find the 
sources, the prerequisites for the appearance of the object, to trace the 
stages it has covered in the course of its development, what it was and 
what it has become. History, in ite systems context, is broader: it is 
not satisfied with explaining the past of the object and ite stages of 
development, but considers it important to determine where it is going, in 
what direction it is moving and what the trends and prospects of its pro- 
grees are. Prognosis, prediction, anticipation are essential to the 
systeme-historical approach. It is this characteristic that is exception- 
ally important in the study and management of society, for to manage means 
to anticipate. 

In this respect we cannot agree in the least with K. Popper, who denies 

hietoriciem ("historiciem"” is hie description of historiem) the function of 
predicting, anticipating. In the preface to his book “The Poverty of His- 
toriciem" Popper writes that the growth of human knowledge strongly influ- 
ences the course of human history. It is impossible to predict the future 
development of scientific knowledge through rational methods. Therefore, 
it would be impossible to predict the course of human history. Further- 
more, this makes the very theory of historical development, which should be 
the base for historical prediction, impossible (see K. Popper, "The Poverty 
of Historiciem,” London, 1960, 2d ed). 

Let us note, above all, that not only ecience but many other factors influ- 

ence the course of the historical process. In turn, a prediction is possi- 
ble within the science iteelf as confirmed by abundant facts. 

Prediction and historiciem are inseparable, for they are based on the know- 

ledge of the laws governing the development of the object, linking the past 
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with the present and the future, and a knowledge of the laws and trends 
running through the various stages of the dynamics of the object, and the 
lawe which developed in the past and which have “taken” the object (system) 
from the past to the present, ae well as the lawe which “take” the system 
from the present to the future. Motion, the development of the social 
object, is always orderly, organized, moving from one stage to another and 
from one changing condition to another. In other words, the dynamics of 
the social object is always 4 systems dynamice, not only on the estructural 
(what makes the object), but the functional (what the object does) and 
time, historical level (where the object has come from, what it has become 
and where it is going). 

Historical laws are laws governing the dynamics of social systems. For 
thie reason the nonsystems approach is, essentially, a nonhistoric 
approach. The study of systems laws and the consideration of individual 
phenomena through the lens of a system enables us to discover such phenom- 
ena more fully and deeply, and to define their position among the innumer- 
able historical phenomena and relations. Marxiem-Leniniem considers hie- 
tory and history dynamics as a systems movement. 

Therefore, pitting the historical approach against the component~structural 
approach is erroneous. It is equally erroneous to pit history against its 
functional system, for the functioning of the system also represents its 
change and development. However, this an individual, a local development 
which does not affect the quality of the system as such. However, it is 
also a preparation for the prerequisites, the conditions, the incentives 
for radical changes, and for turning “individual, local" changes into uni- 
versal, general systemic, quality changes. 

Vv. L. Lenin frequently pointed out the unity between functional and his- 
torical research. The dialectical method, he wrote, makes us “look at 
society as a functioning and developing, living organism" ("Poln. Sobr. 
Soch.,” Vol 1, p 192). 

The systems-historical approach calis for the study of genetic links as 
well, the links of birth, in which one system or stage of a system triggers 
another system or another, higher stage of development of the given system, 
and development links which presume not simply a change of conditions, 
studied through the functional approach, but essential, substantive changes 
in the system triggered by the impossibility for the system to continue to 
exist within the framework of the current functioning forms, and which 
require the need for the system to reach a qualitatively new level. 

K. Marx’ “Das Kapital" is a model of the organic combination of the 
systems-functional and systems-historical approaches to the study of the 
capitalist soctal system. Studying the numerous exceptionally complex and 
varied mechaniems, features and characteristics of the current functioning 
of that system, at the same time, on the basis of the study of this “cur- 
rent’ Life, Marx discovered the trends, the common laws governing the 



development of society and the irreversible progress of the capitaliet 
system to a higher and more advanced system=-socialism, communian. 

The extension and, one could say, the completion of Marx' atudy of capital- 
tem at ite final, ite imperialist stage, ie Lenin's work “Impertaliem as 
the Highest Stage of Capitaliem,” which organically combines the functional 
with the historical approach. 

Appearance of the Syatem 

The history of the system is, above all, the process of ite coming into 
being, appearance and consolidation. 

Speaking of this, it is important to emphasize that no single new system 

appears out of a vacuum. It draws the material for its appearance from the 
systems preceding it and from nonsystems formations, or systems existing on 
@ parallel basis. The new system appears on the basis of the old not 
immediately, not in ite finished, already formed shape, but, initially, as 
certain prerequisites--various material, social and spiritual components, 
relations and links, and forme of interaction with the natural environment. 
As a rule, these prerequisites are splintered, frequently belonging not to 
4 single but to a number of systems. At the same time, in the course of 
their dynamics and integration, they provide the beginning of the new sye- 
tem, which changes these previously external elements in accordance with 
ite own nature, and “forces” them to serve it, to perform functions aimed 
at its preservation, advancement and development. 

Arising on the basis of the old one, the new system initially acquires 

merely a few of ite own systems qualities (the required and the adequate 
minimum), which in the course of ite functioning and development strengthen 
and broaden. It is thus that ever new components and relations develop 
within the system's orbit. Purthermore, the new system creates, molds new, 
specific components which it needs to carry out ite own functions and 
achieve its own objectives. Therefore, historical continuity existe withir 

the development of systems. 

Under certain conditions and by virtue of the effect of specific reasons, 
one or another phenomenon may arise. However, it is precisely this, rather 
than any other, system that makes it its component. It gives a specific 
form of existence to this phenomenon as being its own component. The 
phenomenon involved in the orbit of a given system assumes previously non- 
inherent characteristics and functions, functions consistent with the 
requirements of the inner nature of the system which has “adopted” it. 
Using its specific internal interrelations and functions, the system shapes 
the phenomena which have developed within it in its own image and likeness. 

". . « New production forces and production relations,” K. Marx wrote, “do 
not come out of nothing, out of thin air or the bosom of the basic idea; 
they develop within and in the course of the struggle with the developments 
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of the production process and the inherited traditional ownership rela- 
tions. Since in a completely bourgeois system each economic relation 
presumes another relation in ite bourgeois-economic form and, therefore, 
each given form carries within itself a prerequisite, the same occurs in 
any . . « Organic syetem. As an overall entity, this organic system has 
ite own prerequisites and its development toward integrity consists 
precisely in subordinating to itself all the elements of society or of 
creating from it the organe it atill lacks. Therefore, in the course of 
ite historical development, the system becomes integral. The establishment 
of thie integral system shapes its aspect, its process and ite development" 
(K. Marx and F. Engele, "Soch.,” Vol 46, Pt I, p 229). 

Marx comprehensively described and expanded this idea of the appearance of 
4 new social system on the basis of those preceding it in the course of his 
study of the establishment of the capitalist economic system. This system 
appeared within feudalism iteelf, as a specific unity of a minimum of 
necessary components. Initially, this included capitalist manufacturing, 
followed by large-scale machine output with its specific commodity turnover 
and transformation of manpower into a commodity. As a result of the bour- 
geois revolution, the capitalist system replaced feudalism. in accordance 
with its inner nature, it gradually yet inexorably subordinated and trans- 
formed all economic forms--rates and commercial profit, income, money and 
so on. It mercilessly eliminated some of them, while radically changing 
others and taking others again to a high level of development. FPurther- 
more, it created its own specific components. The main among them was the 
universal commodity nature of production and manpower as a commodity. 

Income, interest rates, commercial profits and other components of the 
capitalist economic system became such only when they became part of the 
general flow of the production process and the accumulation of added value. 

Tt te only under developed production conditions, so typical of capitalism, 

that they became a means for the creation and accumulation of added value. 
It was precisely in the same manner that, long before capitaliem, machines 
were developed. However, they became a component of capitalist production 
only in the course of its establishment and development and only within the 
deployed system of working machines, operating through transmission mechan- 
isms provided by a single centralized automated system..." (K. Marx and 
F. Engels, op cit, Vol 23, p 393). 

Obviously, even though certain prerequisites for the development of a 
capitalist production system ripen within the feudal system, such prerequi- 
sites do not as yet form the new system. The new system is the result of 
historical development, the result of a social (bourgeois) revolution, in 
the course of which the old economic system is destroyed, the components 

and their relations, inherited from feudalism, are reorganized on the basis 
of a new, capitalist foundation, new, purely capitalist components are 

created and new, again capitalist, relations and links are developed within 
the new structure, which integrates within itself both the old and new com- 
ponente within a single system, qualitatively different from feudalism. 
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The formation of the new social systems occurs through a variety of waye. 
One socioeconomic system changes another as a result of the social revolu- 
tion. The revolution triggers basic qualitative changes in all basic para- 
meters of the old system--components, structure, functions, forms of devel- 
opment, and #0 on. 

New states appear within the framework of a single system. New administra- 
tive unite are set up within the states. New cities and settlements are 
built. Enterprises are constructed and new labor collectives are created. 
New collectives develop from the older collectives. Two or more collec- 
tives form a new one. This is particularly characteristic under contempo- 
rary conditions, with the fast concen :ation of the production process and 
of other realms of social life. 

It is important to note here that the formation of new socioeconomic sye- 
tems takes place above all by virtue of the effect of objective social 
laws. In thie sense the change of socioeconomic systems is a natural- 
historical process. 

We repeat: A social revolution is the means for replacing one system with 
another in a class-antagonistic society. However, this revolution is the 

result not only of the effect and requirement of objective laws. It is 
also the result of the active efforte of the people, of the actions of the 
subjective historical factor. When objective prerequisites and conditions 
for replacing one system with another have ripened, the subjective factor, 
the activities of progressive classes, parties and organizations acquire a 
decisive significance. 

This historical and systemic law of the increased role of the subjective 
factor in the course of the progressive movement of society is manifested 
with particular clarity in the transition from capitaliem to socialism. We 
know that the various prerequisites for the establishment of socialism 
develop within capitalism iteelf. In the material field this includes a 
developed machine, semi-automated and automated production, with high-leve! 
concentration and specialization and technical facilities. In the socio- 
political field it involves the working class, the powerful social force 
whose historical mission is, precisely, the establishment of socialism and 
communiem; it is aleo the Marxist party and the other organizations of the 
working class. In the spiritual field it includes Marxist ideology and the 
durable achievements of science, literature and the arts. 

Under capitalism these prerequisites do not represent any kind of system- 
atic, not to speak of integral, formation. However, they oppose capitaliem 
as 4 system, they undermine its foundations and carry within them the prin- 
ciples which will later develop into the new, the socialist system. 

The economic and political foundations of socialism--public ownership of 

productive capital and the state of the working class-are established as 
the result of the socialist revolution. They are its systems-forming axis 
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around which the components inherited by the new society from the old are 
reintegrated end new componente with their interrelations are created. The 
new system, the new, socialist entity is established following the creation 
of the necessary “set” of components and their integration. 

Lenin repeatedly discussed and wrote about the continuity between the old 
and the new system, the socioeconomic systems and the organization of the 
new on the basis of the old, of socialiem on the basis of the production- 
technical, scientific and human material created by capi.aliem. "The 
objective course of development is such that . . . no further advancement 
other than toward socitaliem is possible starting with the monopolies. .. . 
Today socialism is looking at us through all the windows of contemporary 
capitalism. Socialism is taking shape directly, practically, with each 
major measure which is a step forward on the basis of this latest capital- 
iam” ("Poln. Sobr. Soch.,"” Vol 34, pp 192-193). 

However, in order for socialism which is “looking” through all the windows 
of imperialiem to become a real social system, a number of changes are 
required. 

First of all, the elements, their ties and functions of the system and its 
components, inherited from capitaliem, must experience profound quality 
changes. The principal among them is the reorganization of the material, 
the economic foundation of society and the replacement of private capital- 
iat ownership with public ownership, with a socialist ownership and the 
creation of a new, socialist base. 

Secondly, in the course of the conversion from the old to the new system, 
the victory of the new, socialist elements and structures must be insured. 
New, socialist integration qualities and systems laws must be asserted. It 
is a question of a system which puts an end to the exploitation of outside 
labor, a system in which the integrity of the individual and society and 
their harmonious interaction reach a high (yet not the highest, for this is 
a task of communiem) level of development. 

Thirdly, having integrated and transformed in accordance with its own 
quality the relatively acceptable components and relations of the old 
preceding system and having created the economic foundations of its life 
and formed the main integration qualities, the new system must add to its 
structure other units serving a great variety of purposes and create its 
own superstructure. In other words, the trunk of the new system must grow 
ite own branches and leaves. 

All this ts a complex, difficult and lengthy matter. All this is the cause 
of the state of proletarian dictatorship. 

The politicians and ideologues who frighten the petit bourgeois with the 
scourge of a proletarian dictatorship either do not know or do not wish to 
know that the proletarian state of the transitional period from capitalism 
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is considered transitional because the working class, headed by the commu- 
nist party, plays a leading role in society; it is considered a dictator- 
ship because, granting extensive democratic rights to the overwhelming 
majority of the population, to the working people, if necessary, this state 
applies coercion to surmount the opposition of the exploiting classes and 
to put an end to the subversive actions of forces hostile to socialism. 

However, there is violence and there is violence. There is violence 
related to the use of weapons, ter orism. dictate, civil war and foreign 
intervention. This kind of violence is not mandatory in the least in the 
period of transition from capitaliem to socialism. However, there is also, 
#0 to say, peaceful violence: expropriation or restriction of private 
property, deprivation or restriction of the political rights of the 
exploiting classes, their coercive involvement in labor, and others. This 
second type of violence ("peaceful violence") is inevitable in the process 
of transition from capitaliem to socialism. The triumph of socialism would 
be impossible without such violence or coercion of the exploiting classes 
(economic, political), for it would be naive to assume that the bourgeoisie 
would voluntarily accept the new social order. 

Nevertheless, even in its “peaceful” form, not to speak of its violent 
form, force is not the main feature of the dictatorship of the proletariat. 
Lenin spoke of this and this is confirmed by the experience in the building 
of socialism in the USSR and other countries. “The dictatorship of the 
proletariat,” Lenin noted, ". . . is not only violence used against the 
exploiters, and not even mainly violence" ("Poln. Sobr. Soch.," Vol 39, 
p 13). 

In the socialist revolution the working class faces a double task: first, 
to lead through ite selfless heroism the entire mass of the working and 
exploited people, to organize it and to lead it in the overthrow of bour- 
geois power and in suppressing any possible resistance on the part of the 
bourgeoisie; secondly, to lead this mass along the path of economic con- 
struction and the building of a new, a socialist economy and culture. 
Lenin considered the second of these two interrelated tasks--the destruc- 
tive and the constructive--the more essential, for “only the new, the 
higher method of public production could be considered the only guarantee 

for the durability and inviolability of these victories .. ." (ibid, p 18) 
and the most profound source of victories over the forces of the old, the 
exploiting system. Yet Lenin considered this second task “more difficult 
than the first, for in no case could it be implemented through the heroism 
of the individual thrust, requiring the lengthiest, most adamant and most 
difficult herotem of mase daily work" (ibid, pp 17-18). 

Guided by the communist party, the Soviet proletarian state brilliantly 
carried out thie very difficult project. For the first time in the world 

socialiem was built in the Soviet Union, now converted into a developed 
socialist society. The building of communiem is being successfully carried 
out. 
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in the course of the building of soctaliaw the Soviet working clase proved 
iteelf a creator net only of medern production but of the most progressive 
democracy, tte political geniue led to the creation of the soviete~=a 
democratic form of the soctaliet etate which is loyally serving our people 
to thie day, 

We know from hietory that, seleing the power of the etate, any exploiting 
Clase veee 41] possible measures to strengthen and perpetuate ite rule. 
Such wae the case of the slave ownere and feudal lords. Such ie the case 
with the bourgeoisie, which in ite etruggle againet the working clase and 
the totling maeees, shows no reluctance whatever to uee all meane at ite 
diepoeal, from the police billy club and “brainwashing” to heavy weapons. 

The working clase acte differently. Even under the conditions of a transi- 
tion from capitaliem to eoctaliem it rules allied with all toiling masses. 
With the victory of soctaliem and the defeat of the opposition of the 
exploiting classes, it voluntarily abandons ite unchallenged power and 
shares it with the entire people. The state of the working clase becomes a 
etate of the whole people, while ite political vanguard, while remaining 
the party of the working clase, becomes the party »f the entire people. in 
thie case the soctaliet nature of the state does not change and the working 
clase retaine ite leading role in society. 

Violence totally exhauete ite functions within the country, for there are 
nO gore exploitingclasses in the society. Democracy for the majority turne 
inte democracy for all, into a developed socialist democracy, which 
steadily broadens and improves. 

The new USSR Conetitution is the embodiment of democracy of .\« whole peo- 
ple of the developed socialist society. It grante the citizens of the 
Soviet etate unusually broad and historically unpsralleled rights and free- 
dome. 

The eetabliehment of the eyetem ie not in the least the final act in the 
systemic movement. Having appeared, the system continues to advance. 

Advancement and Development of the System 

The history of a system involves its growth, positive changes and advanced 
functioning. It aleo represents ite development, ite transition from one 
quality etatue to another (from one stage to another) and from a system of 
a given quality to 4 seyetem of another quality. 

The movement, the development of the eyetem finds a great variety of mani- 
feetations. The componente of the system and their interrelationships and 
relations with the system as a whic le change. Some components are changed 
and othere appear. In some cases the new componente appear through the 
development and transformation of the old; in another, through the division 
of one or several existing components; in yet another, the system 
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assimilates, adopts something external which was aot part of it previously, 
turning into its own component, and #0 on, 

The internal relations and external interactions inherent in the sysetes 
experience complex changes in the course of the development process. New 
relations appear and exieting ones become differentiated. One relation may 
transform another or assimilate it; the existing componente or relations 
may be regrouped and restructured, and so on. The new componente, their 
relations and the new characteriatice of existing componente and their new 
interactions aseume new functions in ter.* of the eyeten. 

The waye and means of the interrelationsh!p between the componente and the 
system as a whole with the external environment change, develop and become 
richer in the course of the improvement and development of the system. The 
information saturation of the system expands and intensifies. 

Speaking of improvements in the development of the system, we muet bear in 
mind that ite componente and the elemente of ite etructure have different 
valves not only from the viewpoint of their place and role in the operation 
of the system, but of prospects, possibilities. Some componente lose their 
position and significance within the system. Others do not exceed the 
framework of ite basic quality and have no future. Others again contain 
greater possibilities and become the bearere of 4 new, more advanced sye- 
tem, ite prerequisites and embryos. For thie reason, the etudy of 4 system 
cannot be limited to 4 consideration of ite characteristics merely from the 
viewpoint of what it ie at present. The dymamice of the system and ite 
thrust toward the future quet be found. The system muet be underetood from 
the viewpoint of ite future development. 

In this connection, it is necessary above 41) to find among the variety of 
the system's componente that which fe progressive, which ie more advanced 
and viable, which is steadily growing and developing. Frequently within the 
complex variety of the system such componente are relatively weak and 
imperceptible. However, it te precisely theee that will make the future, 
it le precisely these aust be comprehensively supported and developed. 
Only in thie case could we prepare the prerequisites for the appearance of 
@ qualitatively new, 4 sore advanced systems formation. 

In thie reepect the analysie made by Marx and Engele of the complex system 
of capitalist clase relations is classical. Finding within thie system the 
progressive clase--the proletariat--and discovering ite great historical 
Siesion as the gravedigger of capitaliem and the creator of the new, 
socialist society. “arx and Engele indicated the path of human progress 
toward socialicn. 

Any, particularly social, evetes is very complex. It contains the remnants 
of the past, the present, which accounts for ite qalitative specificics, 
and the elements of the future. 
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Bach social phenomenon, Lenin pointed out, always contains “the remains of 
the past, the foundations of the present and the embryos of the future” 
("Poln, Sobr. Soch,,"” Vol 1, p 161). These embryos of the future conflict 
with the foundations of the present. The new, the progressive is born as a4 
‘esult of the resolution of this conflict. 

For example, eocialiem includes components remaining from capitaliem and 
reorganized under the new conditions, etrictly socialist componente and 
components of the new, the communiet condition of society. The development 
of eocialiem is a process of the gradual conversion of the elements oi 
eocialiat quality into componente of communiet quality, the conversion of 
the structure and functions of the socialist social syetem into the etruc- 
ture and functions of the commnist social system. 

Openness ie one of the most essential features of a sovial systen. 

The open nature of the social syetem is manifested in the constant exchange 
between matter, energy and information, on the one hand, and the # rround- 
ing natural and social environment, on the other. The openness of the 
social syetem consiete of ite contradictoriness, the steady appearance and 
equally steady resolution of ever new and more complex problems, the con- 
flict and etruggle between the old and the new, the rejection of the old, 
the obsolete, the retention of the promising and the assimilation of what- 
ever enables the system to endure, strengthen, improve and progress. 

A eocial syetem is life iteelf, a development, even though not unlimited. 
Ae we know, the class-antagonistic system is historically transient. 
Nevertheless, even ite life and development cannot be compared with the 
life and development of individual social phenomena, whether individuals, 
objects, ideas, and eo on. Each individual social phenomenon is of short 
duration. Ite life is historically short. People die. Objects age both 
physically and sorally, and die (machines, buildings, inetaliations, and so 
on). The social system iteelf, however, lives incomparably longer than ite 
componente. It ie incomparably gore complex, richer and more varied than 
they are. Thies is because the social system (socioeconomic system, class, 
production facility and even a collective) has ite own, its systems sechan- 
ieme of functioning and development, or in other words ite reproduction 
which does not allow it to perish, but enables it survive the short exie- 
tence of ite conetituent componente. 

The social eyetem (society ae a whole, the production system as 4 vhole and 
ite individual areas, the social combinations, and eo on) is 4 self- 
reproducing system, steadily renovating iteelf. The reasons for its self- 
renovation are found vithin it, within ite epecific contradictions. This 
system can acquire, accumulate and “bequeath” its own achievements in the 
field of economics, social relations and culture. “Social legacy” is the 
moet characteristic feature of the social syeten. 

The main characteristic of the development of society is that it is always 
interrelated or, more precisely, it alwaye represents 4 development of 4 
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syetem Whose main component ie people=-conscious beinge who set themselves 
epecific objectives and etrive to achieve them. The most important realm 
of conecious and purposeful activities of man ie labor, production. Pur- 
thermore, labor is the only meane for the exietence of the social reality 
iteelf, of syetemse of social order of different levele of complexity and 
organization, whose eum total, unity and organic interaction make up 
society. It is above all in labor and in the course of production activi- 
ties among people that specific social relations and the social form of 
dynamice develop, which, precisely, constitute a meane for the existence of 
the social matter, the essence of man and society. 

Most generally, a syatem of social order ie an interaction between man and 
nature he has mastered and “humanized,” between him and the part of the 
natural environment which man has drawn within the orbit of hie social and, 
above all, production activities. The link between man and the means, 
objects and resulte of hie toil te a basic, a fundamental link, the main 
feature of the structure of the social eyetem. Relations among people, 
relations among social systems and collectives, are dependent on this 
relation, on the relation between man and productive capital or, in other 
words, on the form of ownership. By virtue of thie feature the development 
of society always operates ae 4 joint development of human and material 
componente of social systems, as the joint development of their etructures 
and functions, ae an interaction with the environment. 

Finally, the history of systems ie progress, which cannot be reduced in the 
least to 4 movement from the simple to the complex or from the lower to the 
higher. Paradoxical though it might seem, the regression, the breakdown 
and the death of one or another social syetem (applicable to the classe- 
antagonistic society) is progress from global, from universal positions. 
For example, with the eplintering and division among the peoples, nations 
and estates, feudaliem eliminated slave ownership, including the brilliant, 
powerful and seemingly inordinately integral Rome. However, the death of 
slave ownership and the establishment of feudaliem were major steps along 
the path of social progress. 

The development of production forces is, unquestionably, a mandatory and an 
important indicator of social progress. Yet it is not the only indicator, 
not to say criterion of progress, for production (essentially from the 
viewpoint of ite end objectives) develope and progresses not for the sake 
of production, but for the eake of eatiefying human needs. The fact that 
under the conditions of an exploiting, capitalist in particular, society it 
develops directly in the ioterest of the exploiting clases, for the sake of 
capitaliet profit, ie « different matter. 

Yet another taportant criterion of progress is the evenness and coordina- 
tion of development of the various areas within the social evetem. Once 
again, thie criterion and parameter ie an attribute of socialies, developed 
eocialion in particular. Yet in thie case both even and coordinated dev-l- 
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at the same time, the accelerated, the priority development of areas and 
sectors which largely determine overall social progress. This applies 
above all to sectore which are leading in contemporary science and technol- 
ogy~~power industry, electronics, chemistry and some others. Were again 
dieproportions and contradictiona exist, triggered both by objective cir= 
cumetances and subjective errore. Yet one of the important qualities of 
the socialist syetem is, precisely, the fact that here conditions exiet for 
the identification and systematic elimination of diseproportions. 

it ie important in thie respect to distinguish between systems and systems 
development. The development of a systems means that it does not remain 
atatic, that changes, transformations, occur within it. However, this 
development may take place without 4 system, when one component develops to 
the detriment of another, when disproportions arise in the process of the 
dynamice of the syaetem, when changes in the syetem harm rather than benefit 
man, when the system has an adverse effect on the natural environment, and 
so on. A e@ystemic, an overall development, means order, purposefulness and 
coordination of changes, when one link changes in proportion to another and 
when all them, together, serve man and hie perfecting and development. 

In the course of their objective dynamics, the systems of social order may 
and do develop in two basic aspects: unilaterally (with no variants) and 
multilaterally (with variante). 

In 4 unilateral development all objective laws of a given a system lead to 
the new condition of this syetem or to a qualitatively new system. Thus 

the social development of capitaliem can lead only to socialism and to no 
other social system. The task of the subjective factor in this unilateral 
motion te to create conditions for the implementation of precisely this 
movement, thie exclusive variant. 

To the cage of a qultilateral movement, 4 system may have at least two 
conditions for future development, each of which has 4 certain extent of 
probability of realization. In this case the task of the subjective factor 
is to aseese the variants, to choose the one which contributes to the pro- 
ereee of gan and mankind and to etruggle for ite implementation. Such is, 
for example, a society in a stage of treasition from capitaliem to social- 
tem. Here the problem of “who--whoe?” hae not been resolved as yet. 
Either the victory of socialies or the restoration of capitaliem are 
possible. Resolving this problem positively, the forces fighting for 
eoctaliom assert the exietence of the new syetem and insure ite full vic- 
tory. Something similar is being experienced by the countries | iberated 
‘rom colontaliem, the developing countries. Capitaliem or socialism are 
their possible waye of development. Depending on the ratio of forces and 
the outcome of the struggle for one or another social orientation, one of 
them gains the upper hand and the country follow either the capitalist of 
the soctaliat way. 

The progress of 4 system toward ite end result may be fast and radical in 
some cases, and slow, evolutionary, in another. For example, we are 
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familiar with the American and the Prussian waye of development of capital- 
lem in agriculture. 

The guiding principle of historical determiniem, which includes above all 
the determining role of economic relations te retained regardless of ail 
variante of social dynamics, even though it is far from alwaye rectilinear. 
Hietory te sade by people, clasees and parties with their specific charac- 
terietice and differences, conflicting objectives, intentions and passions 
and feelings. All this determines the complexity and contradictoriness of 
social progress without eliminating it in the least. Progress in exorable 
and unavoidable. 
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AFGHANISTAN: STANDING GUARD OVER THE PROPLE'S GAINS 

Moscow KOMMUNIST in Russian No 5, Mar 80 pp 71-78 

[Article by P. Demchenko] 

[Text] Of late the attention of the world's public and the press hae been 
focused on evente in Afghanistan and on occurrences around it. Clearly 
manifested in these events today is the clash between two trends: on the 
one hand, the aspiration of the new Afghan Government, formed at the end of 
December, to defend the right of the Afghan people to be masters of their 
fate and normalize political life and economic activities; on the other, 
the attempts on the part of foreign and domestic reaction to undermine the 
present regime, disturb the economy, create disturbances and riots, and, in 
the final account, suborn {* to the interests of the imperialistic and 
militaristic circles. 

The country ie# not merely the carget of political and economic subversion 
on the part of the forces of imperialiem and ite accomplices. Open armed 
provocations are mounted against it from Pakistani and Chinese territories. 
Gangs of saboteure and foreign agents, weapons, ammunition and seditious 
publications are sent across the border. 

American imperialiem and the J. Carter Administration are trying to use the 
decisior of the Soviet Union to send to Afghanistan 4 limited military 
continge:.*® to help that country repel external aggression as 4 pretext for 
charging ir ernational tensivcn, restoring the cold war atmosphere and 
rallying the reactionary forces in the capitalist and developing countries 
against the Soviet Union and against all members of the socialist comity. 

Why hee Afghanistan become the arena of such an acute political strugg)e?’ 
Before anewering the question let us recall some facts from the history of 
the country and of Soviet-Afguan relations. 

Located in a place in Asia where the biggest mountain systems come together 
~-the Himalayas, Hindu Kush and Pamir--for a number of decades Afghanistan 
successfully defended its right to independence from the expansion of the 
British colonizers settled in India. The mountains and deserts -overing 



virtually the entire territory of the country were the allies of the 
patriots in the struggle against foreign domination. Even though unable to 
ocoupy Afghanistan, England wae able to limit ite foreign political 
sovereignty. 

It might have seemed that it would take a long time for the Afghane to free 
themselves from the mortal grip of British imperialiem. However, the Great 
October Socialist Revolution, which radically changed circumstances in that 
pert of the world ae well, strengthened che positions of the Afghan 
patriots, who gained their independence through adamant struggle. 

In March 1919 the RSFSR Government was the first in the world to recognize 
the full sovereignty and independence of the Afghan etate. Surrounded by e« 
hostile ring, the Land of the Soviets tried to prevent imperialist inter- 
vention in Afghan domestic affaire and to give Afghanistan all possible 
aid. An exchange of correspondence took lace between Amanulla Khan and 
v. Tt. Lenin. In one of them, the founder of the Soviet state wrote that, 
"Prom the very firet daye of the glorious etruggle waged by the Afghan 
people for their independence, the Russian workere' and peasants’ govern- 
ment was not slow in recognising the new order of things in Afghanistan, 
solemiy recognizing ite full independence and assigning a miseion for the 
establishment of a permanent and strong tie between Moscow and Kabul... . 
The Russian workers’ and peasants’ goverment has instructed ite mission in 
Afghanistan to open talke with the Government of the Afghan people for the 
purpose of concluding trade and other {riendly agreements” (see “Velikiy 
Oktyabr' 1 Narody Vostoka” [The Great October and the Peoples of the 
Orient), Moscow, 1957, p 222). 

The Soviet-Afghan Friendship Treaty, which became the base of good- 
neighborly relations between our countries, was signed in Moscow, in 
February 1921. This was the first equal treaty concluded between Afghan- 
isten and 4 great power and, at the same time, the firet friendship treaty 
concluded the Soviet Union with a foreign country. 

Soviet-Afghan relations continued to develop in subsequent years in a 
variety of fields of economic, cultural, political and defense cooperation. 
A qualitatively new stage develope’ in such relations following the April 
1971 Afghan liberation and nationsi-cemocratic revolution. It marked the 
beginning of radical socioeconomic changes. In December of the same year a 
friendship, good-neighborly relations and cooperation treaty was concluded 
between the Soviet Union and Afghanistan. 

Hovever unexpected the events of the April revolution might have been to 
the outside world, they had been long ripening in Afghanistan. 

Since the beginning of the 1960's, yielding to popular pressure, the Afghan 
ruling circles were forced to grant some political concessions. A new 
constitution was enacted in 1964. It stipulated the separation of the 
legislative from the executive and judicial powers, and granted voting 
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rights to women. The curtain was raised for the creation of political 
parties. Parliamentary elections were held and some members of the opposi- 
tion were elected. 

It wae precisely then that the People's Democratic Party of Afghanistan 
(PDPA) was born, rallying the representatives of the progressive intelli- 
genteia and the most conscious groups of workers and officers. Its 
founding was officially codified by the constituent congress held on 
1 January 1965 in N. M. Taraki's emall one-story house in a Kabul suburb. 
The April 1978 revolution brought thie party to power. The country wae 
proclaimed as the Democratic Republic of Afghanistan, while its government 
and revolutionary council, granted legislative functions, were headed by 
N. M. Taraki, CC PDPA secretary general. 

The Afghan people welcomed with enthusiaem the revolutionary changes in 
Kabul. The very firet decrees of the new authorities proved that they 
intended to lead the people to the creation of a modern society based on 
the principles of soctal justice and that they intended to uproot feudaliem 
and eliminate the exploitation of man by man. 

This was an exceptionally difficult task, particularly in a country such as 
Afghanistan, where medieval traditions and religious influence remain 
strong, with an underdeveloped economy, a small industrial proletariat, a 

rate of tlliteracy reaching almost 90 (according to other data, 80) percent 
and a countryside considered one of the poorest in the world. 

Even though over the past 10 to 15 years a few industrial production cen- 
ters had been developed, the Afghan working class remains very weak. The 
country has a few enterprises of the factory-plant type. They include an 
automotive repairs plant, built with Soviet aid, employing 1,200 workers 
and employees, a house-building combine in Kabul and a plant for nitrogen 
fertilizers in Mazari-i-Sharif; a big hydroelectric power plant in Naghul 
is generating electric power and there is a gas-producing industry. The 
size of the proletariat employed at modern enterprises is assessed as no 
more than 30,000-35,000. Thies ie a emall figure. However, the workers’ 
collectives have proved to be one of the most united and revolutionary 

detachments of Afghan society. 

The revolutionary changes in the country begen quite confidently. The new 
government drafted a rather daring program for economic and social develop- 
ment and struggle with illiteracy. One of its sain items was a radical 
land reform which gave the rural poor the hope for a better future and 
which triggered the hatred of the landowners and the tribal nobility for 
the new system. The actions of the central authorities were backed by an 
unparalleled energizing of social life: the ranke of the youth and women's 
organizations expanded rapidly. Trade unions and committees for the 
defense of the revolution at enterprises and rurel areas came to life. 

fowever, it soon became clear that in the course of ite development the 
revolution was encountering a number of difficulties, external above all. 



The new regime in Kabul became the target of concentrated attacks on the 
part of imperialist forces and the local reaction. The United States and a 
number of other countries curtailed their economic and trade relations with 
Afghanistan. Centers for emigres, escaping the Afghan revolution, began to 
be organised in Pakistan, converting into centers for the recruitment of 
agente and the arming and training of saboteurs in the service of imperi- 
aliet circles. An attempt to promote mutiny by a number of nomad tribes, 
organized from the outside, wae made in the northeastern part of the coun- 
try, under the pretext that a government “hostile to Islam" wae ruling in 
Kabul. Subversive actions were committed in Herat and Kandahar. The 
Beijing hegemonists joined the subversive activities against Afghanistan. 
The circumtances in the country were complicated by the increased tension 
on the Afghan-Pakistani and Afghan-Chinese borders as a result of foreign 
reactionary intrigues. This aggravated the class struggle and, naturally, 
hindered the making of domestic changes. 

The initial successes and the enthusiastic reception which the broad masses 
gave the leaders of the republic led to the accelerated promotion among the 
masses of socialist slogane which a considerable segment of the people not 
always understood or understood far from completely. Bureaucratic admini- 
stration and haste in the implementation of a number of progressive 
initiatives among an unprepared population made themselves felt. Thus it 
was proclaimed that the land reform had been essentially completed in the 
country and that the land of the landowners had been distributed among the 
poor. However, it turned out that a number of peasants, even after 
receiving certificates of landownership, had not taken the land, fearing 
that the landowner who had escaped abroad with his armed guards would come 
back and seek revenge. Furthermore, the mullahs, particularly in areas 
where the influence of the central authorities is traditionally weak 
because of geographic and weather conditions, frequently proclaimed the 
taking of “someone elee's” land a “sin.” As a result a number of plots 
remained wncuitivated. 

Relations between the authorities and the religious leadership were clear _y 
worsening. A considerable segment of the clergy aseumed either an expec- 
tant or a hostile position toward the government. 

B che autumn of 1978 the political circumstances i. .ne country, aggra- 
v .ed by the foreign political situation, was further complicated by dis- 
cord which broke out in the government and the PDPA leadership. As we 
pointed out, the party wae founded in January 1965. However, it was not 
able to preserve long the unity of its ranks. Approximately one-and-a-half 
years later the party broke up into two wings: Parcham (Banner), headed by 
Babrab rmal, and Khal'k (People), heade’ by N. M. Taraki. The division 
was inted in July 1977 with the convening of a unification cenference, 
which . .ected a JO-member central committee (15 from each faction). 
N. M. Taraki became Central Committee general secretary, while 8. Karmal 
became Central Committee secretary and Politburo member. 
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Thie wae a period of active preparations for anti-feudal and for national- 
democratic action. Thie encouraged the party to restore ite unity and 
eliminate differences which, frequently, were of a subjective nature. 
Following the April revolution, N. M. Taraki assumed high positions in the 
state. 8B. Karmal became PDPA Central Committee secretary and deputy chair- 
man of the Revolutionary Council and the Council of Ministers. At that 
period the party's prestige was quite high and ite ranke grew rapidly. 

"Soon afterwards, however,” says Nur Ahmad Nur, CC PDPA Politburo member, 
“sinister events developed. Party unity weakened and, essentially, the 
party began to break down. Repressive measures were taken against Comrade 
Karmal and his fellow workers. A tremendously powerful blow was struck 
against professional party cadres. Some were forced to go into exile or 
into clandestinity. Others were arrested and a few paid with their lives." 

8. Karmal and a number of other PDPA Central Committee members and minis- 
ters lost their positions. Subsequently, fabricated charges were leveled 
against B. Karmal and other comrades. Subsequently a number of his fellow 
workers, such as S. A. Keshtmand, M. Rafi, A. Kadyr, a hero of the April 
revolution, and some others were imprisoned in the Pule-Charhi Jail. 

The repressive measures were not restricted to the Parcham people alone. 

They were more extensive and greatly harmed both the country's leadership 
and the party, which found itself substantially weakened and splintered 
precisely when all revolutionary and patriotic forces had to be united in 
the face of foreign and domestic dangers. 

In September 1979 Hafizulla Amin, who had rapidly reached the peaks of 
power as a result of systematic party purges (at that time he was already 

prime minieter), in fact made a coup d'etat in the country. He removed 
N. M. Taraki from all of his positions and, soon afterwards, eliminated him 

physically. 

Having usurped the power, H. Amin launched a campaign of mass reprisals 

against the patriots and, above all, the members of the People's Democratic 
Party, the intelligentsia and the religious leaders. The party and state 

apparatus were being drained of their blood and weakened. Reforms were 
replaced by quasi-revolutionary phraseology. Juggling with socialist 
slogans, essentially, H. Amin discredited progressive ideas and emascu'ated 
the revolutionary enthusiasm of the masses. He surrounded himself with a 
handful of peop.e loyal to his person and tried to turn the party into an 
appendage of the security organs. 

The circumstances in the country were worsening and the foundations of the 
syetem were weakening. Amin himself continued to make extreme revolution- 

ary speeches. Meanwhile, his representatives were making secret contacts 
with representatives of Washington and Beijing. 

\ct the same time, the open intervention in Afghan affairs by foreign reac- 
tionary forces was intensifying. An ever larger number of groups of 



saboteurea who terrorized the population were moving into the country from 
Pakistan and China. Playing up religious feelings, they gained supporters 
among the youth and, subsequently, trained ever new counterrevolut ionary 
detachments at specially organized bases. Documents now made public show 
that a general offensive on Kabul was planned at that time. Tens of shock 
detachments were being formed and trained in the course of these prepara- 
tions. Large shipments of weapons, leaflets and food were being moved into 
Afghan territory, particularly in the provinces of Paktia, Badakhehan, 
Konarha, Laghman and Nangarhar. 

"In fact, Amin was leading the country to catastrophe," stated 
A. Keshtmand, editor in chief of the newspaper HAKIKATE INKILABE SAUR 
("Truth of the April Revolution"), addressing a group of foreign journal- 
ists. “Threatened with reprisals, a number of party aktiviste went into 
clandestinity and formulated plans for replacing Amin and his supporters. 
Several alternatives were drawn up with the support of the military. One 
of them was to be carried out in the middle of December. Subsequently, the 
action was postponed for 27 December. It was successful and the Amin 
regime was overthrow." 

The first big task of the new system was to reorganize the leading organs 
in the republic and to restore unity within party ranks. It was essential- 
ly resolved by the middle of January. The Kabul press published the names 
of the membership of the Revolutionary Council and the government. The 
CC PDPA Plenum, which preceded this, expelled from the Central Committee 
some members close to Amin and coopted a mn mber of new members. Currently 
the PDPA Central Committee consists of 36 members and 8 candidate members. 
Changes have been made in the PDPA Politburo as well, which now consists of 
seven members. Sabrak Karmal, also elected CC PDPA general secretary, 
became chairman of the Revolutionary Council and the cabinet. 

The majority of the present membership in the leading party organs are 
active participants in the April 1978 revolution. Until recently some of 
them held high positions in the country. Others worked in clandestinity, 

while others again were in jail or in exile. 

The PDPA programs, statemenis and documents are realistic, reflecting the 

national-democratic nature of the changes being made in the country. This 
is confirmed by the basic slogans formulated by the PDPA leadership: 
“freedom to the People! Work to the Unemployed! Land to the Peasants!" as 
well as the task set by the country's leadership of organizing a broad 
national front in the country, rallying the various sociopolitical and 
religious forces and organizations. For example, B. Karmal pointed out 
that “our immediate objective under the present circumstances is not to 
build socialiem. We deem it our national historical mission to strengthen 
and develop the prosressive social and political foundations of the repub- 
lic.” Thie conclusion is based on a realistic assessment of the circum- 
stances . ihe country and signifies a rejection of the previously prevail- 

ing rhetoric and groundless illusions. “The most important objective 
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facing ue in the new etage of the revolution,” Karmal has stated, “is to 
insure the triumph of the true revolutionary principles and correct the 
errors made." 

One of the first measures adopted along this line was amnesty to political 
prisoners, thanke to which over 6,000 people were set free in Kabul alone 
and about 15,000 in the country at large. Then, in an effort to put an end 
to the conflict with the Muslim clergy, in a special address to the people 
the Revolutionary Council asserted ite intention to respect religion and 
the clergy. All mullahs and tribal leaders outside Afghanistan were 
offered the opportunity to return to the homeland. Unless guilty of crimes 
against the people, they were guaranteed freedom, inviolability and the 
right to engage in religious activities. 

A number of measures were announced guaranteeing the interests of the 
peasantry and the restoration of normal economic activities in the country- 
side, disturbed in a number of areas as a result of bandit raids, the un- 
finished agrarian reform and this year's inordinately severe winter. The 
government expressed readiness to grant the peasants seeds, fertilizer and 
farm equipment and, whenever necessary, financial aid. It was decided to 
raise the purchase prices of cotton and sugar beets. The right of the 
peasants to own the land and to pass it on to relatives and heirs was fully 
recognized. 

Laws are being drafted on all such matters, aimed at strengthening support 
for the new system and trust in it on the part of the overwhelming majority 
of the population--the peasantry--which largely determines not only the 
condition of the Afghan economy, but the political atmosphere in the coun- 
try. The B. Karmal Government is paying attention to all population 
strata. ‘We must,” Karmal noted, “be concerned with improving the life of 
every family, whether it is that of a peasant, nomad, worker, artisan, 
teacher, employee or merchant. Every patriot must feel free and safe in 
his home.” 

The problem of security remains one of the most urgent. As before, gangs 
of interventionists coming from across the border continue to operate in a 
number of provinces. This problem is being resolved both through the usual 
means--by strengthening the organs in charge of maintaining order--as well 
as through emergency measures. The Revolutionary Council has called upon 
the people to fight murderers, saboteurs and thieves, and "to create volun- 

tary detachments, which together with army and policy subunits must guard 
roads, bridges, mountain passes and transport caravans. They must protect 
town and country and the honor and dignity of the country " 

Yet the fact should not be ignored that in a number of ,»rovinces, and 

occasionally in Kabul itself, there is still a feeling of tension and un- 
expected conflicts break out. The desire of the authoritie: .o organize a 
calm and efficient pace in the country and launch the economic mechanism at 

full strength is encountering obstacles. Obviously, the reasons for this 
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are several. The main one, however, ie the external intervertion of 
imperialist forces and the opposition to the basic objectives of the April 
revolution on the part of domestic reaction allied with them. Currently 
these forces occasionally assume the role of “defenders of olden times" and 
isolationiem, juggling with religious slogans, trying to influence the most 
backward segment of the urban and rural bottom strata, and lead behind them 
the merchante and the petit bourgeoisie. 

The foreign and domestic reaction began to form a united front against the 
new regime in Afghanistan virtually from the moment of the April revolu- 
tion. Landowners, displeased with the agrarian reform, the high nobility 
and some of the clergy joined the opposition. It is precisely they that 
the ruling circles of Pakistan, China, the United States and many other 
countries are trying to use for their own purposes. 

The activities of the counterrevolutionary forces developed in two direc- 
tions. First, the setting up of subversive organizations within the coun- 
try, attracting the members of the most backward population strata and peo- 
ple hurt by the regime. The second was the organization of bases and camps 
for the training of subversive groups mainly on Pakistani and Chinese 
territories. Activities on Chinese territory are concealed from foreign 

journalists. Subversive work against the Democratic Republic of Afghan- 
istan conducted in Pakistan was within the field of vision of the world's 
press, not in the least because the leaders of the Pakistani Government 
themselves made efforts to publicize it for the sake of receiving greater 

help from the United States and other countries. 

Several tens of camps and subversion centers are located on Pakistani 
territory, where saboteurs are being trained and armed for crossing into 
Afghanistan. Today it is known for certain that Pakistanis, Egyptians and 
Saudis, as well as Chinese and Americans are among the instructors in such 
camps. The leaders of six reactionary parties who escapeu from Afghanistan 
have found shelter there as well. 

The United States and its imperialist allies, the reactionary circles in a 
number of Islamic countries, China and all those who are trying to compli- 
cate the circumstances in Afghanistan have launched a subversive anti- 

Afghan cawoaign along a number of lines, ranging for supplies of weapons 
and sendiue interventionists, to conducting false radio propaganda in the 
languages of the ethnic groups inhabiting the country. 

In the summer and autumn of 1979 foreign interference assumed a particular- 

ly threatening nature. Diversionary acts originating on Pakistani terri- 
tory were launched in the area of Jalalabad, where a big irrigation system 
and an electric power plant, both built with Soviet aid, are located, and 
in the provinces of Paktia, [Paktika] and Konarha. The number of saboteurs 
ranged into the thousands as reported by the Afghan press. Furthermore, 
subversive propaganda was waged in Afghanistan, where inflammatory publica- 
tions and leaflets were being disseminated. 
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Under theee clrowmstanees, of the basie of the 1978 Seviet=Afghan Treaty 
and Article 51 of the United Nations Charter, the Afghan Government turned, 
onee again, © the Soviet Union With & Fequest for Military aid for the 
elimination of the external menace, Starting with the April revelution 
Afehanietan hed repeatedly formulated euch 4 fequest, Taking inte consid= 
eretion the sua total of cirewnetances, tn December of 1979 the Soviet 
Geverameat decided te send to Afghanistan 4 Limited military contingent, 
“The ceaseless at@ed intervention and far-reachin: conepiracy of external 
reactionary forces,” Comrade L. 1. Sreshnev ea . " ented « real danger of 
the lose of independence of Afghanistan and it: .- -ereien inte an impeti- 
ailet bridgehead on the southern border of our country. in other words, 
the time came when we could fe lenger fail to respond to the request of the 
Geveroment of friendiy Af@anietan. Any other step would have meant let- 
ting Afghanistan be torn to pleces by imperialion and allowing the aggres~ 
sive forces te repeat here what they had been able to accomplish in Chile, 
for example, where the freede of the people was drowned in blood. Any 
other action would have meant standing idly by while 4 hotbed of serious 
threat to the security of the Sewlet state would develop on our southern 
border.” 

et we mot forget that the Sowiet-Afghan border etretches for over 2,000 
kilometere. Ineuring ite security is a matter of close concern for our 
eoverwment, Which could act impartially see the way, having lost their 
‘aces in iran, the Pentagon and the CIA made no effort to conceal their 
plane for coming closer to our country by setting up 4 friendiy system in 
fabul. 

the Soviet military contingent sent to Afghanistan is limited in terms of 
strength and taske. Ite functions are defined by agreement between the 
parties, based on the task of protecting the territorial integrity, inde- 
pendence snd sovereignty of the Democratic Republic of Afghanistan in the 
fece of external aggressive actions directed by China, the United States 
— Pakieten, tt will be immediately withdrawn from the country the moment 
external interference ls terminated completely, interference which, unfor- 
tunately, ie etill continuing. ”“. . . We ehall be ready to undertake the 
withdrawal of our ferces the moment 4.1 forme of interference from the out- 
cide, directed against the gowermment and people of Afghanistan, have 
‘eaced totally,” Comrade L. 1. Breghnew eaid. “Let the United States 
guarantee this, together with Afghanistan's neighbors, and the need for 
Sowlet military aid will be eliminated. in turn, ae we know, the Afghan 
owettment hae clearly woleod ite intention to aaintain relations of peace 
and friendship with ite neighbors and, particularily, with Iran and 
Pakistan. Waturally, we weleome this position.” 

ignoring the true facts and the wnrequivocal and clear declarations of the 
soviet Untoa, the American Govermment mounted a hysterical anti-Soviet 
ampaien and undertook « number of new and very risky steps aimed at 
agereveating the international circumstances. A concentration of American 
eilitary forces ic taking place, accompanied by lies about a “Soviet 
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threat” in the basin of the ladian Geean, Such coneentration had been 
initiated earlier, ite immediate task wae to exert pressure on the anti- 
imperialiet positions of Iran, assumed ae a result of the people's revelu- 
tien, Alreraft carriers and other 0.5. Navy shipe were moved here from the 
Par Bast and the Atlantic, alone with « detachment ~ 2 China a 
well te inereasing ite aid to anti-Af@han forces. ie supplying bie 
shipments of armaments, ammunii lon and equipment oe ALA. kinde, aimed at 
the conduct of eilitary operations againet Afghanistan. 

The dangerous Gachinations againet Afa@hanietan are continuing. Ae in the 
past, attempts are being made to promote trouble in the country and to 
disturb ite peaceful life. At the end of February a counterrevolut lonary 

by foreign agente, took place in Kabul and 4 number of 
Tt relied on terrorizing snd frightening the population. 

fven thoug. the bandits benefited from the reactionary clerey, they were 
whable to tavwolve in thie adventure 4 considerable number of people. The 
reactionary action failed in the face of the “diecipline of security 
forces, the working class and the youth, according to the correspondent of 
LWUMAN LTE The authorities arrested + oumber of agente, including 16 
Pakietenis and an American and an Heyptian apy. 

The echemes of the enemies of Pakictan are being defeated. The introduc - 
tion of a limited contingent of Sowiet forces was 4 reliable protect ion 
from imperialist intervention. This enabled the new Afghan leadership to 
address iteelf to the solution of constructive probleme, the implementation 
f plans aimed at insuring the normal and peaceful life of the people and 

to pay greater attention to their vital nseede and interests. The Af@han 
people are profoundiy erateful to the Soviet Union for coming to the aid of 
ite southern neighbor at 4 time of difficeity for Afghanistan, and help it 

? 

government ic taking the necessary measures to fully stabilize the eitua- 
tion, tore normal political and economic life in the country and ineure 
ite — to a bright future. 
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PROPLE'S REVOLUTION TN TRAN 

Yosoow KOMANINT Ne 5, Mar 80 pp 79-89 

|Article by Nureldin Kianuri, firet secretary of the Central Committee of 
the Iranian People's Party] 

(Text) The revolution in Iran, the people's antishah and anti-imperialict 
revolution, ie one of the ereat world events of the last third of a century. 

Ite international significance lies in the fact that despite the caleula- 
tione of imperialiem and all ite efforts, the Iranian people's uprising 
courageously overthrew the bastion of American imperialicm and react ion 
thet hed been created by the bosses and mastere of the toppled regime. To 
the @reat astonishment of the imperialiet world, the army that had taken 
25 yeare to create and upon which of billions of dollare of the peops. « 
resources had been expended ceased to exist during the revolution. The army's 
regulat personnel, who had been carefully selected and subjected to various 
teste of loyalty to the 
to be demoralized. Tene of thousands of American advisers and spies were 
foreed to flee the country. The regime, which hed contributed in every way 
to the enrichment of imperialiem, ceased to eni The ion 
liquidated the gain stronghold in our area 
boring peoples’ national liberation movements and of lonage ageinet 
Soviet Union. There is no question that the blow to 

i 
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future, 

The Iranian people's revolution turned 4 new page in the world revolutionary 
sovement's book of valuable experience and made its contribution to it. In 
ail ite charecterietice it ie on 4 par vi 

imperialist revolutionary actions that followed the 
tion, became gore frequent after World War 11, and engulfed the whole world 
in the 1960's and 1970's. Like the other revolutions of 
one revelaed the acuteness of the contredictions both within Iranian society 
and betveen Iranian society and the predatory policy of world imperialier. 

Although the Iranian revolution as «a whole developed and triumphed under 
the leadership of the Shiite clergy, it was essentially an anti-imperialict, 
ant i-monarchiet ead consequently democratic revolution and an important 
event for all progressive humanity. 

%% 



The 1970's turned 4 mew page wot only in the hietery ef the national libera= 
tien @evement, but alee in the fall of imperialiom, whieh te the lest etage 
of capitelion, Although it wae in these yeare that the leaders of Chine 
completely betrayed the cause of eoclalion, threw off their @ask of hype= 
eriey, and @ade their country @ stronghold of the moet blatant reaction, and 
though they were Linked with lmperialiete, feecliet dletaterehipe, every 
hind of Pinochet and Sedat, the UAR and lereel, thie decade wae marked by 
intensified social contradictions in the captitaliet world, « major change 
in the belence of power in the international erene, and « reinforcement of 
the deprived peoples’ struggle against the yoke of tmperialies and reaction, 
whieh struggle led to important victories, 

in the beginning of thie decade the huge predatory armies of the United 
States and ite accomplices suffered a crushing defeat in Indochina and 
especially in Vietnam, thanke to the unparalleled resistance of the heroic 
Vietnamese people relying on the support of a1] progressive, peace-loving 
humanity and the all-around support of the socialist camp ond especially 
of the Soviet Union. This outstanding historic victory weakened the posi- 
tions of imperialiem in Africa, Asia, Latin America and even in Europe. 

In Aftica the peoples of Angola, Mosambique and Guinea-Bissau threw off 
Portuguese rule, which had been supported by all the imperialist powere, 
and chose the socialist way for their countries. In Ethiopia the people's 
revolution broke up the conspiracies of imperialiem and local reaction, and 
ite people chose the socialist path of development. 

In Burope the fascist regimes in Portugal, Spain and Greece fell to the 
ground. 

Qualitative changes ‘n southwestern Acia began with the defeat of the counter- 
revolution in the People's Democratic Republic of Yemen, with the revolu- 
tion of April 1978 in Afghanistan, and with the victory of the Iranian 
revolution. 

The iranian revolution is 4 link in the same chain of qualitative changes 
in the world in the erip of imperialiem. The thrust of the Iranian revolu- 
tion was concentrated on the foundations of imperialiem and ite political, 
economic, @ilitary and cultural domination. 

And like the other revolutions, the Iranian one unmistakably confirmed the 
general lawe of the worldwide revolutionary process. 

Objective Developmental Conditions of the Iranian Revolutionary Movement 

in the last period, especial’y in the beginning of the 1970's, the internal 
contradictions of Iranian society and the contradictions between Iran and 
the imperialist states grew steadily worse. The political and economic 
consequences of the shah's regime and the imperialist domination of the 
country were such that the impoverishment of the Iranian people steadily 
increased despite the unprecedented grovth of national income due to the 

l extraction and the rapid rise of of] prices. The living 
absolute majority of Iranians not only did not improve, 
day 

o1 
the 

but worsened every 
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The silitary poliey of the shah's regime laid «4 heavy burden on irai's 
economy, Out of the $100 billion the government realized [rom sales of ott 
for 5 yeare (1°/2-1977), nearly 840 billion were spent on purchase of arta 
mente and almost ae @uch on Maintenance of an army of 400,000 men armed ti 
the teeth, Meanwhile tense of @illions of urban and rural workers of iran 
were deprived of the elementary necessities, There were net enough food 
products, housing of clothing and the people could not get medical care of 
education, 

The ®ounting pillage of Iran wae unprecedented, it was commonplace for the 
imperialists to obtain yields of 400-500 percent on theit invested capiial, 
The capitalists of the western countries in collaboration with the loeal 
entrepreneurs lent an abnormal one-sided character to Iranian industry 
by making it increasingly dependent upon the imperialist economic «ystem: 
The enterprises that had been created in the country were importing semi- 
finished products from the capitalist countries, The number of branches 
of western banks Increased, and the increased investments in banks, which 
were supposed to be Iranian, actually belonged to the very big foreign 
financial and industrial monopolies. And finally, the @erger of the Iranion 
entrepreneurs’ capital with that of the imperialist financiers directly | 
intensified this dependence and created an insuperable obstacle to develop- 
went of the national economy. 

'ran's agriculture declined because of the treacherous policy of the venal 
regime. The servile regime opened Iran's doore to the American monopolies 
seliing food products, and about $2 billion a year went back to the United 
States in payments for imported foodstuffs. In the course of these trane- 
actions hundreds of millions of dollare fell into the hands of the leaders 
of the regime, from the shah himself and hie family to intermediaries of 
various kinds. The monarchy's antipeasant policy ruined millions of peasants, 
eo that 4 stream of people deprived of agricultural employment flocked to 
the cities. This flow of homeless and jobless peasants remained in the cities 
with 90 means of livelihood and became an explosive force threatening the 
amtinational tod antipopular regime, 

Dissatisfaction with the regime spread to other classes and strata of the 
population. The condition of Iran's working clase steadily deteriorated 
under ruthless exploitation and the sounting pressure of high prices caused 
by inflation. The Iranian workere saw how the wealth wae concentrated in 
the hands of a tiny @inority and how the vast gajority of the people were 
increasingly impoverished. 

in order to suppress this growing dissatisfaction and to provide for further 
plunder of the people, and also to perfore police functions in this area, 
the shah created the SAVAK security service at the direction and with the 
direct aid of the imperialist intelligence organizations (especially the 
CIA of the United States and lerael's Mossad). SAVAK soon became one of 
the most dreadful organizations for the repression of a people that ever 
existed in the capitaliet world. The activity of SAVAK, created expressly 
for t..is punitive purpose, was actually one of the reasons for the further 
spread of popular dissatisfaction. 



The predese of corfuption affected the whele gevernment organieation and 
the nation's entire public life, Plunder of national resources became a 
noreal and legitimate phenomenon in the operations of the government organisa= 
tion, Western culture brought in by the Amerleane wae substituted for the 
national culture, Decadent American ideology infected all activities of 
the lranien upper clasees, Sribery, debauchery and use of narcotics, te 
whieh the @embere of the Pahiavi dynecty were aleo addicted, assumed horri- 
fying proportions. 

The former regime wae quite unable to put owt the fire of dissatisfaction 
of the broad gasses of the urban and rural population, especially that of 
the workers, intelligentsia, youth, siddie classes and the priesthood, 
Intensified repressions |» SAVAK did not extinguish the opposition but in- 
flamed it etill further. Arrests, tortures, triale, executions and secret 
@urdere of thousands of fighters for independence and freedom only made 
increasingly broad strata of the indignant people realize gore clearly that 
the causes of their eicfortunes lurked in imperialist domination and the 
shah's puppet regime. it became evident that hatred of imperialian, especi- 
ally U.S. imperialien, the rotten and corrupt gonarchic regime, and the 
capitalist system inseparable from imperialiem wae growing every day. 

The revolutionary movement in iran grew etronger every day and involved the 
entire people in the couree of ite development. Despite the falee propa- 
ganda about the so-called “revolutionary measures” of the now deposed shah, 
the exploiting clase of big capitaiiete and landowners and the sonarchic 
regime dependent upon it became increasingly teolated and completely lost 
the support of the popular masses on the eve of the revolution. This was 
the gain reason for the victory of the Iranian revolution over one of the 
best armed and most bloodthirety repressive regimes of our era. 

Two Developmental Trende in the Iranian Revolution 

Two political trends arose in the Iranian revolutionary sovement as soon 
as it began to develop. One wae the radical, irreconcilable people's gove- 
@ent and the other wae the opportunistic trend of the Liberal bourgeoisie. 
As the revolutionary govement grew, these two (actions each vied for the 
leading positi~s and took on increasingly definite form. 

The radical faction exp eseed the interests of the indigent sector of the 
population, the classes anc strate that had suffered the oppression of the 
rapacious monarchic regime. The battle was fought within this faction by 
the urban and rural laborers, vorkers, peasants, impoverished peasant emi- 
grants to the cities, the lower etrate of the urban petite bourgeoisie, 
the working intelligentsia, youth and the eilitant priests, sost of vhos 
came from the ranks of the people. These forces wanted to eradicate imperi- 
alist domination from all social activities, political, ailitary, economic 
and cultural. The aims of their struggle were to overthrow the ehah's 
rotter end corrupt regime, to form 4 republic, to deprive the bloodthirsty 
shah of power, and to convict and punish the criminale of SAVAK and all the 
people s oppressors. These forces demanded an end to the pillage of the 
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people by the |} ia capitaliete and landowners, confiscation of their stolen 
wealth and ite return to the many @illions of the popular @asees, the true 
owners of thie wealth, They wanted te radically +eform seciety in order to 
festore the people's violated righte and to eliminate the causes of robbery 
and oppression by capitalists, 

The Iranian people's hatred reached tte limit. They well underetood who 
their internal and external enemies were. Their resolve hardened every day 
to take part in the battles with these enemies until the final victory. 
it wae thie readiness of the people to fight that was expressed by the 
radical trend, 

The second trend was represented by the wealthy strata of the population 
who joined the fighters’ ranke because they too were dissatiafied with the 
domination of imperialist capital, the predatory policy of the monopolies 
compeeted with the shah's regime, and the unbearable repressions. The 
reasone that motivated these strata of the population to join the battle 
did not coineide with the main demande of the embattled people. The well- 
to-do strata of the liberal bourgeoisie were dissatisfied with the dominan e 
of the tgperialietic sonopolies in Iran's economy, and they demanded “sore 
equitable” shares in the plunder of the national resources. ‘Since they 
were aleo dissatisfied with SAVAK's actions against the liberal bourgeoisie, 
who had pained their share of participation in the national administration, 
these strata of society favored “more equitable” political and economic 
‘soperation with the big capitaliete associated with the imperialist mono- 
MOlies. They demanded freedom to expand their entrepreneur activity and 
thelr participation in political affairs. They opposed the mass purchases 
of armamente at the shah's will, but they did not entirely reject military 
cooperation with imperialiem because they thought it guaranteed preservation 
of the capitaliet evyetem and protected them in their struggle with the 
people's revolutionary forces. 

Nod oo the liberal bourgeoisie, in fighting for freedom and the overthrow 
of the oppressive regime, were actually trying to use the revolutionary 
movement in the interests of their own class, that is they were fighting 
to establish 4 constitutional sonarchy within the framework of the capitalist 
“estes. In promoting the slogan of “regulating” contacte with the western 
countries and trying oucwardly to lend them a “more equitable character” 
the liberal bourgeoisie never advocated a complete break with imperialies. 
Throughout the whole 25-year rule of the shah's despotic regime, while the 
steunch fighters for the people's cause who remained alive were either 
‘atled or forced to emigrate, the liberal bourgeoisie, the leaders of 

organizations Like the National Pront or the Movement for Freedom, and some 
religious figures who collaborated with the shah's regime in their time 
enjioved a certain freedom of activity. It was not by chance that U.S. 
impertialiem tried to block the revolutionary movement with their aid. 
Sut the majority of the Iranian people were no longer as submissive as be- 
fore. The popular masses understood the opportuniem of these pseeudorevolu- 
‘tonaries and supported Khomeyni, who many years before had raised the banner 

' irreconcilable opposition to imperialism under the United States’ lead 
apd to the corrupt monarchic regime. 



Khomeyni's Outstanding Hole 

The role of the Ayatollah Khomeyni, whe has been called an imam since the 
victory of the revolution, lies in the fact that he was able te unite the 
revolutionary people's hepes and aspirations in the struggle with the shah's 
regime and, deapite the exploitation of th @asees of many @illions deprived 
for centuries by the ruling clase with the eid of the priests whe served 
it, he helped to direct 4 large part of the religious forces following the 
Shiite theologians to the path of revolution againet the actual enemies, 
the robbere of the people. 

Khomeyni'e @erit aleo lies in the fact that he resolutely and consistently 
resisted the artifices of the liberal bourgeoisie and the conciliatory, 
capitulating faction of the priesthood. He headed the Iranian people's 
struggle and led it to victory, and they undertook the unequal bat le self- 
lesely and with unexampled heroic. 

Realizing the causes of the Iranian people's misfortunes, Khomeyni became 
the evmbol of the people's revolutionary movement of Iran by displaying such 
traits ae determination, implacability and courage. 

The NPI [Iranian People's Party! fully appreciated the importance of Kho- 
meyni's policy and declared iteelf in firm support of it. Our party epeci- 
fied five sain political-social pointe in its policy, which reflect the 
interests of the broad strata of the Iranian population at the present 
stage of the anti-imperialiet, democratic revolution, and ite policy is 
based upon these five pointe, which are ase follows: 

--A decisive and uncompromising effort to rid Iranian society of ite poli- 
tical, economic, military and cultural dependence upon the rule of impertalisns 
headed by the United States; 

--A final and irrevocable rejection of the corrupt system of government and 
the despotic, monarchic regime; 

--An effort to secure political and economic freedome for the people; 

— policy of radical changes in the economic structure of society in order 
to eliminate the domination of the capitalists and big landowners and to 
improve living conditions for miliione of workers; 

~-An effort to combine and unite all the people's true revolutionary forces 
to achieve the national goals of the entire people. 

Khomeyni's historic slogens included an appeal for unification of all the 
forces of the Iranian people. Great demonstrations were held under these 
slogans as vell as strikes involving 411 industrial centers, oil fields, 
railroads and government institutions. Street battles were fought not only 
in the big cities but aleo throughout the emall villages and towns, sweeping 
away like a raging torrent the shah's tanks and machine gune firing upon the 
unarmed people. 



The uprising of 10 and 11 February 1979 can be considered the culmination 
of the victorious revolution of the [ranian people and the start of 4 new 
era in our nacion's histery, 

The uprising in February 1979 was the first time in the history of the 
Iranian revolution that the army actively joined the revolutionary move- 
ment and jointly with the armed revolutionary forces reduced the last bulwark 
threatening the revolution, namely the shah's guard, which was ready to 
erush the revolution without mery. And so the shah's Amorican army did not 
perform ite task, and the insidious plot of American imperialiam to prop 
up the ehah's regime wae a failure. 

The American imperialiete made every effort to save the army with the aid 
of the liberal bourgeoiete and to use it for their own ends some time later, 
as they did in 1953 when they overthrew Dr Mosaddeq. 

The heroic uprising of the armed revolutionary forces and the people on 
10 and 11 February 1979 completely checked this insidious and dangerous plan 

and led to the victory of the revolution. 

The Provisional Revolutionary Government. Two Centers of Power 

The appearance of two centers of power should be noted in the series of 
subjective and objective factore that developed after the victory of the 
revolution. On the one hand, there were the organizations of Khomeyni parti- 
sane like the Aevolutionary Council, the revolutionary committees and tri- 
bunals, the corpse of guards of the Ielamic revolution, and the Union of the 
Destitute. On the other hand, the liberal bourge iste used their resources 

and their people to take over the government organization, and though they 
declared they were following Khomeyni's directives, actually they made every 
effort to obetruct the development of the revolution in depth and to divert 
it from the anti-imperialist path of the people, including use of their 
contacts with big capital for the purpose. But in epite of the existence 
of two powers, the pressure of the revolutionary forces and Imam Khomeyni's 
directives to eliminate the remnants of imperialist rule and the former ruling 
circles of the shah's regime compelled the liberale along with all those 
who had opposed the revolution to take some political and economic measures, 
as well as some to purge the government organization of counterrevolutionary 
elements. 

The American advisers were driven out of the country, various unjust agree- 
ments and treaties with the imperialiet countries were abrogated, and pur- 

chases of armaments in the United Scates and the NATO countries as well as 
contracts costing tene of billione of dollars were canceled. Hundreds of 

accomplices and minions of the shah's regime were arrested, convicted and 
executed, and their fortunes were turned over to the destitute. A great 

many of the enterprie © of the private sector, the private banke and the 
insurance companies belonging to the condemned and the partisans of the 
fallen regime who had fled the country were nationalized. Many adherents 



of the shah's regime holding key positions in the army, police, military 
police and government inet itutione were discharged, These measures, imple= 
mented ageinet the fierce opposition of the Liberal bourgeolele, were important 
achievements of the lrantan revolution, 

Meanwhile, despite the popular aasees' demand to do away with the legacy 
of the monarchy a6 soon ae possible, the representatives of the liberal 
bourgeoisie in the government organization continued to block all measures 
to resolve the difficewlties that had arisen, while trying to undermine the 
revolutionary process wader various preteate. They aleo tried secretly to 
enter into an agreement with the American imperialiete and to prepare poli- 
tical and other conditions for joint actions with them primarily designed 
to save American imperialiem from the shock of the revolution and to direct 
oppression of the people into another channel. To these ende the liberal 
bourgeoisie began to operate hand in glove with the counterrevolution, which 
appeared in a new guise and even penetrated the revolutionary ranks, using 
various geans for this purpose: Terrorist acte were committed against the 
leaders close to Khomeyni (while they were blamed on the forces of the left), 
a fratricidal war was started, religious disputes were aggravated, diversions 
at factories and of] fields and fires in granaries were arranged, and dummy 
nevepapers, parties and political groupe were founded, even with a reli- 
gious coloring like the Republican Party of the Mohammedan People of Iran, 
as vell as liberal organizations (the Radical Movement of Iran etc.). By 
such @eans the representatives of the liberal bourgeoisie, the internal 
reaction and the external imperialiet forces tried to shatter the unity of 
the anti-imperialist forces, and sainly to divert the Iranian revolution 
from ite anti-imperial.et course into an anticommunist and ant isocialiat 
channel. They wove their nete of conspiracies and intrigues in all regions 
of Iran. All these actions were attributed to the forces of the left and 
later readdressed, so to speak, to the socialist countries, whereas actually 
these countries are the true friends of the Iranian people and the Iranian 
revolution. 

The intention of the imperialists headed by American imperialism is becoming 
increasingly clear: Having sustained a telling blow from the Iranian revol.- 
tion, they have been pursuing the policy of impairing the revolutionary 
actions of Khomeyni and hie partisans, and for thie purpose they are exerting 
all kinds of influence upon the liberal bourgeois government that depends 
upon then. 

The liberal bourgeoisie's collaboration with the counterrevolution reached 
ite peak in Auguet 1979. The aim of the conspiracy was to use the distress 
of Iran's national minorities for counterrevolutionary purposes, especially 
in Kurdietan, where it was planned to start a revolt with the aid of the 
United States, lerael and reactionary Arab circles and then, with the support 
of the counterrevolutionary, liberal and compromising elements in the govern- 
ment organization and other organizations, to epread it to other explosive 
areas of the country and the whole country and to undermine the Iranian 
revolution from within. This conspiracy wae very cleverly prepared, and the 
events in Kurdistan were presented ae if the leftiet forces had to do with 
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them and almost the socialist countries, The press, supported by imperialian, 
and the pro-Pexing pseudo-revolutionaries undoubtedly played 4 part in con= 
triving thie conspiracy and also in interpreting the events in Kurdistan, 
From the etart of the military actions in Kurdistan the leftist organizations 
were subjected to fleree attacks, The liberal bourgeoisie took advantage 
of this, the newspaper MARDOM, the central organ of the NPIL, was suppressed 
and the party's headquartere in Teheran and ite provincial branches were 
shut down. The bourgeoisie explained all these actions against the NPT 
by the party's alleged participation in the events in Kurdistan. But the 
NPI knew about the liberal bourgeoisie's conciliatory and treacherous policy 
from the etart of the rise of the revolutionary movement in Iran and ex,osed 
ite intrigues and agreement with the counterrevolution, The analysis our 
party's Central Committee made of all these evente clearly indicated the 
intrigues of the imperialiete and the liberal bourgeoisie and exposed the 
roles of the imperialists and the counterrevolution in the conspiracy. 
Our party recommended a peaceful solution of the Kurdistan problem by nego- 
tiation. 

it must be recognized that Khomeyni's insight played a large part in the 
defeat of thie treacherous plan. He understood the nature of the plot and 
hie correct actions contributed to the very swift conclusion of the fratri- 
cidal war. In spite of the government's opposition, he gave the instruc- 
tions to negotiate with the kurdish revolutionary forces in order to solve 
the Kurdistan problem and to remedy the distress of the people in that pro- 
vince, 

Removal of the Bazargan Government: a Victory of the People's Forces 

The failure of the conspiracy in Kurdistan is to be considered a great 
victory of the Lranian revolutionaries, and it struck a major blow at the 
counterrevolution and the liberal bourgeoisie. It became quite clear that 
all the charges that the NPI, other i eftist forces and especially the soci- 
alist countries had participated in the plot were lies and that actually 
the threads of the plot extended to the internal counterrevolution, the 
United States and Ierael. It became evivent that the na’! lonalities problem 
cannot be solved by arms and repressions and the legal demands of the desti- 
tute national minorities guet be wet. The NPI's warnings about the danger 
of the conspiracies of the counterrevolution in league with the liberal 
opportuniets were aleo borne out. After 40 days the ban on publication of 
the newspaper MARDOM, the NPI's central organ, was lifted and the party's 
normal activity was resumed. Our party's importance as 4 major force sup- 
porting the gains of the Iranian revolution became evident. 

With the fall of the government of Bazargan, who is a big land-owner himself 
and opposed any democratic rural reforms, all Iran was seized by a powerful 
upsurge in the etruggle for agrarian reform for the benefit of the peasants 
with little or no land and for abolition of ownership of land by landlords. 
Unquestionably victory in this battle would be 4 new step in the progress 
of the Iranian revolution. 
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But the counterrevolution and the Liberal bourgeoisie did net give up their 

attempts to reverse the whee! of revolutionary reforms, The shah's invite 
tion to Washington and the Iranian prime minister's meeting in Algeria 
(without notifying Khomeyni) with Breesineki, the initiator and leader of 
all plote against the Iranian revolution, were events that revealed the nature 
of the conspiratorial policy. in hie proclamations in October and November 
1979 imam Khomeyni confirmed the clear orientation of Iran's domestic and 
foreign policy in the direction of the people's irreconcilable and consistent 
anti-imperialiet et ruggle and condemned any actions compromising with American 
imperialism which, by hie definition, ie enemy number one of the Lranian 
people and 411 the underprivileged of the world. 

Khomeyni's meseage to the people of Kurdistan determined for the firet time 
in Iran's history the possible waye of revolutionary solution of the nation- 
alities problem, namely official recognition of the national minorities’ 
right to administrative and cultural self-government ae part of a unified 
Iran and elimination of the causes of their disastrous eituation. 

The intensified anti-imperialiat trend of the revolution was naturally 
accompanied by intensification of the role of the people participating in 
it and by involvement of tense of millions of Iranians in it. The surge of 
the people's struggle against the sinister plane of American imperialien 
delivered another telling blow to its positions not only in Iran but also 
in the whole region. 

It is for thie reason that the United States and ite henchmen in NATO and 
Peking are actively demonstrating hostility to the aime of the Iranian revolu- 
tion and have intensified their activity againet Iran. American iaperialien, 
in addition to coercive political measures, is resorting to an economic 
blockade and other forms of pressure (freezing Iranian assets and cutting 
off exports to Iran) and aaking extensive military preparations in the 
Persian Gulf and the Indian Ocean. 

These political and economic pressures and military preparations, including 
arming the reactionary forces within the country, are undoubtedly for two 
purposes. The main one is, after breaking the resistance of the Iranian 
revolution and doing away with it, to change the political situation in Iran 
to ite own advantage and to replace the present revolutionary government with 
a regime ready to serve U.S. interests. But imperialiem and the counter- 
revolution realize that it is not easy to defeat the Lranian revolution 
under the present circumstances, and eo they tirelessly weave the nets of 
new plots. 

The events of December 1979 in Tabriz are to be considered one of their 
plots. With the aid of the liberals and wih the support of one of the 
famous religious leaders, Ayatollah Sharia'tmadari, the counterrevolution 
tried to convert Tabriz into ⸗ main center of tension and to spread tension 

from there to other regions of Iran. {hanks to the people's vigilance the 
Tabriz plot, headed by the reactionary Republican Part: of the Mohammedan 
People of Iran, ended in failure. 
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The subsequent course of events indicated that some officers devoted to 
the shah's regime participated in them who are atill in the aray and who 
support the connection with Bakhtiar, the last premier of the shah's regime, 
who fled from iran, 

The NPL wae the firet political organization to expose the antirevolutionary 
nature of the events in Tabriz and to point out the United States’ participa- 
tion in thie conspiracy. 

The latest attempte of American imperialism 4.4 the Iranian counterrevolu- 
tion to divert the Iranian revolution from ite national and anti-imperialist 
course vere in connection with the events in neighboring Afghanistan. The 
internal and external enemies of the Iranian revolution, resorting to misin- 
formation and malicious slander, tried to represent these events as if the 
effort of the counterrevolutionary groups associated with American imperi- 
sliem and ite Chinese and Pakistani henchmen to overthrow the revolutionary 
government in Afghanistan had the same significance as the revolutionary 
Ie ‘ec movement in Iran under Khomeyni's leadership. Using these evente, 
they «ted again to change the orientation of the Iranian revolution's 
foreign policy against ite irreconcilable enemy, American imperialiem, and 
to arouse hostility in the Iranian people to the Soviet Union and the soci- 
alist countries, which have supported the lranian revolution and are the 
Mont reliable defenders of the militant revolutionary peoples of Iran. Under 
the cry of “the Mohammecan people of Afghanistan in danger” the imperialists 
are trying to threaten the Soviet Union's security and to save the United 
States from the shocks of the Iranian revolutionary movement. It should be 
noted that some actually revolutionary elements of Iran, who did not know 
all the circumstances of the conspiracy of Hafezollah ‘Amin, who tried to 
draw Afghanistan into the camp of American imperialiem, were influenced at 
firet by this poisonous imperialist propaganda. But the course of events 
revealed the duplicity of the hostile propaganda and indicated the truth, 
and now we see that the Iranian revolutionaries better understand the sig- 
nificance of this counterrevolutionary and imperialist plot covered by the 
false banner of “defense of Islam” in Afghanistan and devised by Washington 
and Peking with the help of their partisans like Sadat, Khaled and Zia-ul- 
liaq. More and more Iranians are now realizing that behind this smoke screen 
American imperialiem is trying firet of all to locate its military bases in 
the area near Iran. The United States is sending ite naval forces, including 
aircraft carriers, into Iran's coastal waters while activating the levers 
of an economic blockade of Iran and preparing counterrevolutionary forces 
for criminal acts. It is no accident that the Mohammedan students, followers 
of Imam Khomeyni's course, who are engaged in exposing the crimes and con- 
spiracies of American imperialism in Iran on the day before the conference 
of the so-called “Islamic states” in Pakistan was convened evaluated this 
assemblage as a plot of American imperialism and as a betrayal of the interests 
of the destitute Mohammedans. 

From the very beginning the NPI exposed this dangerous imperialist plot and 
pointed out that the imperialists and reactionary circles are the worst 

enemies of the revolutions in Afghanistan and Iran. The antifeudal and anti- 
imperialist revolution in Afghanistan, like the people's anti-imperialist 
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and antimonarchist revolution in Iran, delivered a heavy blow te the enemies 
of the popular aasees, to the imperialiet camp, and to the united front of 
the Peking hegemonietes with iaperialiem and reaction, Therefore any attempts 
to weaken the revolutionery foundations of Afghanistan are a direct blow 
to the Lrantan revolutio, ae well, 

The Iranian Revolution |e Expanding ar' Strengthening 

Despite all the intrigues of imperialiem and counterrevolution, political 
and economic pressure, military threate from without and constant conepir~ 
acies from within, de pite the rotten legacy left by the fallen regime and 
the treachery of it« cemainir henchmen, despite the errore in the leader- 
ship of the revolution, and despite all the enormous difficulties the forces 
of the Iranian revolution are expanding and etrengthening. Ratification 
of the constitution, with all ite weaknesses and deficiencies, is an important 
step in thie direction. 

But our people are vigilant and they know the Iranian revolution is still 
threatened by grave danger. American imperialiam and the reactionary forces 
of the region will not be slow to resort to new attacks to mdermine the 
Iranian revolution and restore the past. Groupe of various descriptions 
associated with Peking and having great material resources at their disposal 
are trying to divide the forces leading the struggle against American imperi- 
aliem and ite henchmen in Iran. Their antirevolitior. |. tivity also 
affects a number of organizations and young inexper cea , oupe with leftist 
inclinations that incorrectly approach evaluation o he potentials of the 
revolutionary movement at the present etuge. They h. s revolution by 
following 4 sectarian policy. 

Under these circumstances the main problem today is unification of all 
forces in defense of the revolutionary gains in order to prevent a return 
to the past. The NPI constantly appeale to all national, patriotic and 
anti-imperialiest forces to collaborate under the slogans of “Unity of Words" 
and “Unity of Actions.” 

A consistent and tireless effort to form a unified people's front uniting 
all consistent partisans of Khomeyni's anti-imperialist course and revolu- 
tionary democracy, the true partieane of ecientific socialiem, is the most 
important task of the revolutionaries of Iran. The NPI is making every 
effort to form this front. 

5186 
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UNITED STATES: CORRUPTION IN THE HIGHEST POHRLONWS; LavyYER'?® NoTHS 

Noecow KOMMUWIST in Russian Wo 5, Mar 80 pp 90-100 

[Article by 8. Nikiferew) 

(Text) Unquestionably, the United States ic the leader of the “f 
in the field of crime. In 1975, 11 @tllion crimes were committed 
United Statee--10 percent gore than in 1974, which in turn yielded an 
percent increase over the previows year's indicators, something unparal- 
leled in the hietory of American criminal statietice (see “Unifore Cr 
Report for the United Statee--1976," Washington, 1977, p 37; U.S. we 
WORLD REPORT, 6 1976, » 62). Since then, over 4 three-year per- 
iod=-1976, 1977, 1978--ewery year ower 11 sillion crimes have been record- 
ed=-the same number a6 in the record-setting 1975. 

These figures reflect by far aot the entire American criminality, but only 
so-called “major crimes”--premeditated murder, rape, robberies and thefte. 
Ae to the other types of crime, federal statietice provide only unintelli- 
gible information on related apprehensions, in fine print, at the end of 

“WRI etatietics,” the American publiciet Jessica Mitford beliewes, “is 
cleverly etructured in euch 4 way a6 to drawn attention on the crimes com 
witted by thoee considered dangeroue to the estab! 
residente of ghettos and political free thinkere. These are sensat 
crimes written about ta the prese, frightening and demoralizing the people 
forming solid positions for politicians ready to vote for increased 

ions” (J. Mitford, "Kind and Ueusl Puniehment. The Prison Susi 
sees,” Mew York, 1975, pp 63-64). In fact, car er 
Classified by the FRI) are committed not those who have care and, one 
™y seeume, it ie not euch people who engage in vulgar thefte or robberics. 

the 



the 1968 electoral  eepeian, «' ime wee prorleleed (he govermmes al prebles 
qumber one, it hae nearly doubled ft te eowe Likely, hewewer, that 
federal criminal statietice eed the bourgeote prese in the United States 

are try te foews the attention on the criminality of the “lewer elasses” 
hot oniy the sake of turing pubitc epiaton againet them. They are 
aieo trying, thus, to distract the eeeeee from whet le taking place “on the 
top " Waturaliy, thie fe « peolley, « complex @aneuver, aimed at prevent- 
ing, of slowing down the process of dlellivelomment of the working people 
with the American wey of life. owewer, the ewente coourting ta thie area 
have an important turidical-seclological aspect ae well. 

The “comforting” idea that criminelity ie the exclusive property of the 
“lower classes,” exceptionaliy comentent to the ruling classes, developed 
in ite time and, partialiy, comtiowes to exiet to thie day aot in the least 
because it reflects any reelity whetewer it te wiversally known that the 
tremendous fortunes accumulates oy the Rockefellers, Carnegie, Mellons and 
Du Ponte originated tn vivlence aed ‘reud Ne fierce competitiveness in 
the age of “free capiteaiiew friggered am sepiration toward profite imper- 
Views to moral sermons of the punitive Oreste of the Law, 

@ poll conducted by the HARVARD BUSINES? EFVIEN enone the representatives 
the bueinces worid hae ineieated. gmeny Of thea saree with the fact that 

American business leader ‘ends to lemore 4!) ethical lawe the soment it 
@ question of their direct pertinence to bie work, Profit te hie eatin 

iaterest. “The privileged would rather viet total destruction,” writes the 

known American economic: ©. “albraith, rather then part with « esubstential 
share of their advantages” (TIM, 4 April 197°), © WW), 

Se 

if anything ie changing here. s© we ehall eee, it te the forme and scale of 
criminal activities in business aot the etete apparatus. Corresponding 
facts are becoming ewer e drawing the ever 

greater attention of the public amd the spe ‘ailets 

At the joint ceremonions seseio® of the CPS. Ceetral Commictee, USER 
Soviet and BSF"R Supreme owlet. is boner of the 60th anniversary 

of the Getober Rewolution. “ome ‘« | breshnev pointed out that, “The 
scandalous exposures of s«inieter political sechinations, corruption, atieuse 
of power and gross violations of the ‘ea on the part of leadere of the 
highest place are explioting ifke Sombe in one of another country, prowing 

the decomposition of the ruling clees A record growth of criminality 
completes the picture ~ 

The @ost important result of the (rensition of American capitelien to ite 
@onopoly stage was the ectabilehmes: of the state-monopoly eyetem. Under 
the conditions of thie syetem oot only did the monopolies enter 411 realme 
of govermmental activities, but the state iteelf, from 4 paseive recorder, 

became the subject of active economic control. tn the final seeount, euch 
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interfere.ce hae been and fremaine in the interest of those same monopolies, 
The moet impor ant among theee interests ic the preservation and strength= 
ening Of bourgeois power, Hence the aepiration of the state not only te 
demagogicaily conceal the true nature of occurring secial processes, but to 
depict iteelf as the defender of the national interest. 

The so-called “anti-trust legislation,” whose origine are believed to be 
the 1980 Sherman Act, which proclaimed as criminal and punishable with a 
fine of @ prison sentence aesoctations of conspiracies aimed at reaetricting 
trade, te @ typical example of such efforts. 

However, the real clase orlentation of the law in judicial decisions 
occasionally appeare more clearly than it does in the text of the laws. 
Veing the broad definitions of the Sherman Act, the 0.8. Supreme Court has 
begun to interpret it in the sense that it has in aind not all, but only 
“unreasonable” contracts and associations. The courte willingly adopted 
thie approach and between 1911 and 1940 the Sherman Act was almost never 
applied. Ase 4 result the inetitution of governmental criminal invest iga- 
tions of various types of associations, truste and companies became largely 
compromised. 

In the 1940's the concept of “white-collar crime,” perpetrated by “individ- 
wale worthy of respect, holding high social rank, committed in the process 
of their professional activities,” appeared and epread within American 
aveiology. The of thie term, ted by Professor Satterland, 
who gave it ite name ( te-collar crime”), was, according to 
Prof 4. Mannheim, “to draw attention to the tremendous area of criminal 
behavior weually ignored.” 

Satterland etudied a wide wariety of gonopoly criminal activities: wiolae- 
tions of anti-trust legislation, lawe against falee advertising, legiela- 
tion on Labor relations (protecting hired labor from coercive measures on 
the part of employers) and, finally, violations of patent and authorship 
righte. Eesentially, capitaliet competition te 4 “game without rules,” for 
vhich reason its sepiration to exceed ewen the most generous juridical 
limite and to violate them ie unsurmountabiec. 

fearing in mind the wariety of “objects” and forme of criminal activity of 
American corporations, it is easy to conceive of che ecale of the harm they 
cause. The scale is truly tremendous, for no sore than an insignificant 
percentage of such crimes te exposed. 

Violations of ¢: tminal lewe perpetrated by the b t U.S. industrial and 
commercial corporations greatiy damage the country's population, the 
toiling classes abowe all. “The consequences of white-collar crime,” 
Satterland wrote, “affect society not immediately but over 4 long period of 
time . . . .” (“Sotstologivya Preetupnoet! (Sovremennyye Burchuarnyye 



Teorii)” [Seetolegy of Crime (Contemporary Sourgeote Theortes)), Moscow, 
1966, p 58. Prequentiy American jurlete describe such crimes ae “vietine 
lees crimes.” in fact, their characterietic te that they harm millions of 
people whe, ae 4 rule, de Hot resiive it, Yet thie does not alleviate 
their lives, it hee been eatimated, for example, that a6 4 reault of «a 
single price-fixing*® monopoly conspiracy--the so-called "California agree- 
ment” on prices of electrical equipment=<the losses inflicted on the rank- 
and-file consumer were comperabie to the losses resulting from the criminal 
activities of ail breaking and entering in the United States over ope year. 
Realizing that the financial harm caused by “white-collar crime” cannot be 
detereined, the President's Committee on the Application of the Law and 
Prosecution nevertheless aseumes that it conaiderably exceede the damage 
caueed by “traditional” crimes, such ae robbery and property theft. 

However, “white-collar crime” causes ite greatest harm to public morality. 
the opinion of the President's Committee it has a nefarious influence on 

moral climate of society.” Thinking along this line, it 
conclusion that “white-collar” crimes provide a model for 

Which has @ fatal inflvence on the ethical foundations of law and 
encouraging other business sectors and “physical persons,” 

people in particular, to engage in the commission of a1] ainde of 
crimes, “rationalizing” that everyone should grab what he can. 

ly every sanifestetion of “white-collar crime” contains sercenary 
and gercenery abuse of faith, harming many people, and forcing «4 fum- 
individuals to accept detrimental economic conditions. Had it been 

tion solated instances of thie kind, such ae, for example, “iso- 
fraud, which may be found, even though in emall quantity, 
prectices of any country, we would have had no grounds to 

phenomens within the context of the legal etatue of the 
we saw, the American specialists themselves spare 

neither colore nor words to prove the mase nature and criminality of this 
ime the hare it causes. 

2 Hi Ze 
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The neferious infivence of “white-collar crime” on the goral climate of 
society is caused not only by the fact of the commission of « crime in 
business but ite virtually permanent impunity. Thie is explained by the 
fect that such crimes are not considered threatening to the etate. They 
thresten neither ite existence sor ite policies. The U.S. ruling circles 
consider as more dangerous the attempts on the part of progressive elemente 
to expose “White-coliar crime “ Undertaken on 4 more or lese broad ecale, 
they will inevitably reeult, and partially hawe already resulted, in the 

of the “etebilicing™ myth of the “honest busineseman™ and the 
Gebunking of the inspiring example of the “captains of induetry and com- 
eerce,” supported by favorable propaganda. 

ah agreement atong monopolies to establish a specific 
price level--raieed for the sake of extracting additional profite, or elee 
reduced in order to eliminate competition. 



On a more basi: level, the reason for the impunity enjoyed by businesemen= 
eriminala te the fact that the both the judictary and the administrative 
personnel display toward them — mined feeling of fear and admiration, fear 
because antagonizing businesemen could lower their contributions to the 
next electoral campatan cheet,* the inevitable result of which te electoral 
defeat. Admiration because legislators, judges and legal authorities are 
“eulturally homogeneous” with the violators. Therefore, in the concept of 
such people the entrepreneurs who viclate criminal lawe do not show in the 
least the characteriatics of the popular eteieotype of the criminal. The 
rule here te that the eriminale are never “We,” but alwaye “they.” 

This was the basis for the 1961, then sensational, already mentioned, 
“electric case” in California, involving 4 conspiracy by 29 corporations to 
fix the prices of electrical equipment. All 46 defendante were found 
guilty and the damage caused by their actions was assessed at $500 aillion. 
Of the 10 defendants sentenced to jail, 7’ factually served 30 daye each. 
For the firet time in the history of American justice, highly placed 
representatives of big bueinees, including several corporation vice presi- 
dents, were put behind bare. However, even though the judge considered 
thet higher executives should be held liable for the crime as well, not one 
of them wae tried. 

The incredibly “stern” sentence on the “electric case” gave some people the 
joyful hope that it had 4 warning power. “Were we to succeed, even if only 
onee every ten years, to pase euch sentences in a few trials,” stated at 
that time 4 epokeeman for the Department of Justice, “this would almost 
virtually reseve our economy from 4 malignant tumor... .” ("Task Force 
Report: Crime and Ite Impact--An Assessment,” Washington, 1967, p 110). 
The “energetic” application of the Sherman Act on the “electric case” was 
followed by cale. Thue at the end of the 1966 fiscal year only 18 of the 
115 civil cases handled by the Department of Justice were anti-trust. 

Ae to the “malignant tumor,” one could easily have predicted that “white- 
cc llar crime” would blossom and progress despite any and all juridical acte 
ae long as the base and superetructural phenomena creating it remain. Big 
business, Profeseor Galbraith eaye, is ae inescapable as fate and we must 
stop beliewing in the airaculous power of anti-trust laws and let them die 
peacefully. 

Judging by 411 awatilable facts, — number of corporations share thie view- 
point. Or, rather, they fail to take anti-trust laws seriously. Prociaia- 
ing. in December 1976, the sentence on the case of 47 businesemer prose- 
cuted in accordance with the Sherman Act for the price fixing of cardboard 
containers, Pederal Judge Pareone explained apolgetically that, “I did not 
find this easy. However, the belief prevaile that highly placed individ- 
wale do not bear responsibility for their crimes.” The price-fixing 

"in the United States in the majority of cases judges and prosecutors are 
elected--the author. 



conspiracy of 2) companies, controlling 70 percent of @ nearly $2 billion 
induetry, had exieted for over nearly 40 yeare and the “cardboard case” te 
considered the biggest following the “electric case.” Ase a reault, 15 
defendants were sentenced to jail from... 5 to 60 days. “We hope,” 
stated 4 spokesman for the Department of Justice, repeating what wae eaid 
by the epokeeman of the same department 15 yeare previously, “that thie 
sentence will be @ warning to the entire American business” (NEWSWEEK, 
20 December 1976, p 44). 

Despite the similarity between the “cardboard” and the “electric” case, 
which in ite time triggered 4 sensation, once again it made no impression 
on the public. On the one hand, Americans have long become accustomed to 
such crimes. On the other, the lack of attention which the American prees 
paid to the “cardboard case" had other, gore “natural” reasons: informa- 
tion on the case wae drowned in greater sensations. 

American corporations, which have been able to extend their activities with 
the help of the etate beyond the bordere of the country, see 90 reasons to 
ebetain “as visitors” from a criminal practice which has proved ite advan- 
tages at home. 

. » » A@ the prosecutor in the Tekyo District Court went on reading the 
charges in the case of former Japanese Prime Minister Tanaka, the tradi- 
tional Japanese emile eradualiy disappeared from the face of the defendant. 
Tanaka wae charged with the fact that, ae prime minister, he had received 
from Lockheed, the American areospace company, a bribe of nearly $2 eii- 
lion. In exchange, he helped the Lockheed agent to sell to the “Japanese 
Airline” Trietar air bueee. Tanaka received the money from the agency 
through hie secretary through several means, using methods borrowed from 
detective novele--in telephone boothe, bue stops, hotele or embassy back 
yards. The prosecution charged that, in a talk with Tanaka, in Hawail, in 
September 1972, Nixon, the then U.S. President, told him that he, Nixon, 
would be quite happy if the airplane which would take hie to Japan from the 
United Stetes were Lockheed's Tristar. According to the prosecution, 
Tanaka repeated thie to Osano, the biggest stockholder of JAL, and one 
month later the company decided to purchase the Tristar, declining the 
offers of the Douglas and Boeing companies (see NEWSWEEK, 7 February 1977, 
p 22). 

Naturally, the sain culprite in the scandal, the leading personnel of 
Lockheed, were not prosecuted. The Tanaka case ie merely one of the exan- 
plese of “activities” of an American company abroad. .. . At the other end 
of the world, on the same “basie” one of the “beneficiaries” of Lockheed 
was Prince Bernhardt. the consort of Juliana, the queen of the Netherlands, 
whose “friendship” with company resulted in the lose of all hie official 
positions and “retreat to private life.” Information on “goodwill of fer- 
inge” by the company to 4 cumber of Italian members of parliament reached 
the press. 



The Lockheed story is not an teolated example of criminal activities by 
American monopolies abroad, According to avatlable information, West ing- 
house, Hughes Aircraft, Lytton Industries and others are engaged in similar 
undertakings. 

The bribers are continuing to pile up wealth, However, they are not gain- 
ing advantages only. The doors of telephone boothe are transparent, the 
secret becomes obvious and events are beginning to develop which frighten 
the bouregoisie more than anything elee. The influence of “white-collar 
erime” on public morality ie encouraging a number of people to engage in 
“reatlese action,” and leads to political lossee-<the social alienation 
from bourgeois society of large population groupe. in the firet case, 
“individuals who have taken the road of professional crime," Professor 
Reckless writes, “become convinced that the methods they use to enrich 
themselves are not different in any way from those used by the busineseman, 
the political figure or any other person who succeeds in our decedant 
society through cunning and shrewdness, using such methods to the benefit 
of hie own affaires” (W. Reckless, “The Crime Problem,” New York, 1950, 
p 117). In the second case, population disobedience to the requirements of 
law and order triggere an escalation of coercion on the part of the bour- 
geoie estate, which in turn “could lead to an increase in the deep aliena~ 
tion of very big population from the legal stipulations of society,” 
and so on, one after the other, til,” cautione Professor Allen, “the 
fundamental conditions for the existence of a free society are threatened 
or destroyed. in a period in which so many are showing readiness to dis- 
obey the requirements of law and order, the habitual shortcomings of 
criminal law and ite practical application toward which, for so many 
decades, we have shown such tolerance, assume a new, sinister meaning” 
(Wearings Before the Subcommittee on Criminal Lawes and Procedures,” Pt II, 
Washington, 1971, pp 621-622). 

Thie te realized not only by deeply thinking theoreticians but by some 
business people ae well. This is made clear by a curious document which 
appeared at the end of 1976 as an annoucement in the American presse. in 
this annoucement published by IBM, a computer manufacturing corporation, 
addressed to the entire American business community, the corporation 
emphasizes that ite most important task today is to restore the trust of 
the public in it, undermined by commercial bribery and other abuses, and 
which has declined by a factor of almost four over the past 10 years--from 
55 percent in 1966 to 16 percent at the present. Justifications that "ve 
are like all the others,” the appeale estates, are a means for declining 
responsibility and must be countered by a strict code of “business behav- 
ior” which guet be implemented at all costs. “The restoration of the good 
reputation of business is a task which demands today the constant attention 
on the part of each one of ite participants. Thies is the best means for 
insuring the survival of business tomorrow. Essentially,” IBM entreate 
with a note of despair, “this may prove to be the only means” (U.S. NEWS 
AND WORLD REPORT, 13 September 1976, p 3). 
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The demoralisation of American business te merely one of the manifestations 
of the intensification of the ideologtcal<political ertete of bourgeote 
society mentioned by Comrade L. |. Breahnev in the CC CPSU Accountability 
Report to the 25th party congress. Within the eyetem of etate-monopoly 
capitalion not only business becomes the real content of politics, but 
politics is converted into business. In one case, in order to suceeed in 
the competitive economic struggle, political levers are activated, fre- 
quently through «'.@inal methods. In another, criminal methods are used in 
the competitive struggle for power, which ie considered a kind of political 
“profit.” Ae a result, political corruption sseumes 4 new content. Tt is 
no longer simply the use of political influence for criminal self- 
enrichment, but the uee of criminal methode for the acquisition or preser- 
vation of political influence iteelf. Naturally, such events are not 
visible to outeider potential voters whose notorious “free will” becomes 
the subject of the behind-the-ecenes manipulations. 

All thie wae of little concern to the semberes of the closest retinue of the 
then U.S. President who in June 1972, in the heat of the electoral campaign 
organized the breaking and entering into the headquarters of the Democratic 
Party in Washington's Watergate Hotel, to inetall listening devices and, 
subsequently, took a number of energetic measures to conceal the crime. 

As @ result of the Watergate ecandal high figures in the administration 
were sentenced to jail, while the President himself was forced to resign. 

Both in terme of the .haractere and the political consequences, Watergate 
ie unique, unprecedented. Nevertheless, Listening to the thundering of the 
American press on the subject of thie ewent, one found it hard not to 
develop the impression that this involved 4 certain “super task" as well. 
If it te true that, drawing attention to something, one could thus draw 
public opinion away from a number of other thinge, this offered full proof 
of the statement. However noisy American propaganda might have been on t.© 
subject of Watergate, this could not change che true nature of this politi- 
cal ecands! as one of the manifestations of the “ever more obvious” corrup- 
tion “in the higher echelons of the governmental machinery" mentioned by 
Comrade L. I. Breghnew at the 25th CPSU Congress. 

This is confirged by the numerous data published in that same American 
presse without, naturally, any kind of political eummation. They pertain to 
the recent past, the present and ever. the immediate future and cover 
various areas and levels of activity of the estate sechaniem. “It Did Not 
Start with Watergate,” was the title of the work by the known American 
journalist Lasky. However, it did not end with “Watergate.” In the case 
of former Vice President Agnew criminal proceedings were instigated based 
on abuse data: “Criminal conspiracy,” bribery and extortion he engaged in 
in hie former positions, particularly as governor of Maryland. Aserican 
justice was not so openly rough with him ("resign or elee .. .") as the 
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American presse occasionally presents matters, Were, as in other delicate 
eases of thie “ind, « delicate procedural mechaniem was used=-a “deal”: in 
exchange for @ resignation and for “not challenging” the charges of avoid- 
ing paying hie income taxes, Agnew was sentenced to pay a fine of $10,000 
and turned loose. The juridical tere was “unsupervised probation.” 

Incidentally, a word on enterprising governors. in that same Maryland, 
where Agnew previously ruled, Covernor Mandel (along with five coconepira- 
tore) was charged with ewindling and extortion. According to the indict~ 
ment Mandel wae accused of benefiting from the from the commerical enter- 
prieee of hie friends in exchange for which used hie influence in their 
favor on the legislative inetitutione of the state, The case lasted 1) 
weeks, after which it became clear that one of the jurors had been of fered 
a bribe. The jury wae dismissed and everything was started from scratch. 
In the final account, Mandel was found guilty and sentenced to four years 
in jail. 

The case of Otto Kerner, twice (in 1961 and 1968) elected governor of 
Illinote and, subsequently, a federal appelate judge, presented a dramatic 
example of corruption at the higher echelone of the executive branch. 
Kerner became widely known as chairman of the President's Committee on 
Civil Dieorder, which reached a number of radical conclusions, including 
the fact that American society is clearly eplit into a prospering (white) 
and poor (black) parte. Suddenly, like a thunderclap from 4 clear sky, in 
197) « federal court found Kerner guilty of “criminal conspiracy,” ewin- 
dling, avoiding payment of income taxes and perjury and sentenced him to 
three years in jail (eee TIME, 24 May 1976, p 40). 

The case on Capitol Hill appears to be no better and even worse. A federal 
atand jury in Washington considered the question of passing on to the court 
data on the ties between some 50 congresemen and South Korean interests, 
represented in Washington Seoul intelligence agent Pak Ton Sun. According 
to information which reached the American press and quite eloquent photo- 
graphe published in some periodicals, here again it was a question of that 
same generous bribe taking and shameless bribe offering--in vulgar cash or 
through the wee of the professional services of “ladies.” All in all, 30 
congresemen vere investigated. This large number should not be considered 
seriously. Only three of them were reprimanded for “accepting” soney and 
one, a California democrat (former congressman) R. Hanna, spent a year in 
jafl for accepting bribes. The M-point indictment in this case vas 
dropped for “sincere” testimony given to Congress in mid-August 1979. 

At the beginning of 1977 the popular weekly U.S. NEWS AND WORLD REPORT 
published a table eloquently entitled “Officials for Sale,” showing that in 
eight years, starting with 1969, 15 congresemen were prosecuted with 
resulte as follows: 
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Roncalio, rep, NY 

Henshav, rep, Calif 

Jones, dem, OGhla 

Wyatt, rep, Ore 

Hastings, rep, NY 

Heletocki, dem, NJ 

1973 

1973 

1973 

1974 

1974 

1974 

1975 

1975 

1975 

1976 

1976 

Charges and Reeulte 

Accepted illegal gifte: fined 
$10,000 

Nonpayment of taxes: released on 
“probation” and fined $5,000 

Perjury: sentenced to 6 monthe in 
jail and fined $3,000 

Avoidance of payment of taxes: 
sentenced to 6 months in jail and 

Participant in a conepiracy and 
receiving bribes: sentenced to 
} monthe in jail and fined $10,000 

Member of criminal conepiracy and 
“eonflict of interest”: sentenced 
to 6 monthe in jail and fined $5,000 

Swindle and obstruction of justice: 
given probation and fine of $11,000 

Pound innocent of the charge of 

perjury 

Violation of the financial regula- 
tions of the electoral campaign law: 
2-month jail sentence replaced by a 
$2,000 fine 

Found innocent on charges of crimi- 
nal conepiracy and extortion 

Bribery 

Pailure to declare electoral cam 
paign contributions: fined $200 

Violations of laws and campaign 
finance regulations: fined $750 

Svindling and false statements: 
sentenced to 5 yea:e in jail 

Charged with bribery 



Ae it ie impossible to discuss in detail all the items in thie table, let 
us take a8 an example one of the congresemen, Congreseman Heletocki, demo~ 
erat, wae prosecuted on charges of bribery and obetruction of criminal juse- 
tice. The prosecution claimed that for a fee Heletocki submitted draft 
bills to Congress in favor of foreigners illegally residing in the country, 
fearing deportation. He was defeated at the November 1976 elections. How- 
ever, two months later the federal district court postponed the trial of 
the case for an indeterminate time, having decided that the »ille submitted 
by Heletocki could not be used as proof againat him because of congression- 
al immunity. 

A number of similar examples may be found among other categories of 
officials. According to the Department of Justice, on the basis of federal 
legislation on official abuses alone, since 1970 about 1,600 people have 
been prosecuted. In 1976 alone 337 individuals were prosecuted, compared 
with 255 in 1975. Adding to this data on the higher echelons of state and 
local officiale, the final figures will be considerably higher. The scale 
of the phenomenon may be judged by the fact that the Department of Justice 
now has a section for the struggle against “official corruption,” which 
includes 4 separate group of 20 specialists in the investigation of 
“particularly sensitive” cases involving sembers of Congress. A great deal 
of hope is being placed on thie section, for it is believed that “the 
entire reason” here lies in the impunity of elected or appointed bureau- 
crate who have violated the laws. However, local members of the department 
do not share this optimiem. While not stating this openly, they neverthe- 

less pointed out quite clearly at the nutritive corruption medium. This 
includes areas of contact between big commerical and political business and 
the drawing closer of these functionally different, yet socially ever more 
similar areas. “The system which requires a governmental approval of 
contracts, changes in zoning rates and property assessments for tax pur- 
poses organically creates grounds for the corruption of the state appara- 
tus.” Thie ie the belief of Skinner, a federal district attorney in 
Illinois, a state made notorious by widespread political corruption (U.S. 
NEWS AND WORLD REPORT, 28 February 1977, pp 36-37). 

Naturally, this situation cannot fail to alarm those who must look into the 
future of politics. Therefore, they “take measures." This includes the 
recent decision passed by Congress to substantially increase the salaries 
and other payments to senctore and congressmen. The naive idea that who- 
ever gets more would need less is clearly visible among the reasons for 
this measure. However, the experience gained in the struggle against 
“white-collar crime” proves the opposite. Incidentally, public opinion 
reaction to such measures was unequivocal. “The American electorate,” 
wrote reader |). Hammer to the editors of U.S. NEWS AND WORLD REPORT, “must 
alwaye remember the method used by our Congress in recently raising the 
salaries of ite members. In the past pickpockets were tried. Wow they are 
elected to the Congress.” 

Other “preventive measures” in this area obviously rely on the trust of the 
public. For example, on the basis of a new and considerably stricter code 

116 



of ethics for congresemen, an attempt is being made to force them to inform 
the proper officials of that inetitution, in the greatest detail, of their 
outeide income and “interests” (see NEWSWEEK, 14 March 1977, p 32). Could 
it be that the initiators of all these measures believe that, tomorrow, in 
their quarterly or other reports the congresemen will indicate the amounte 
of bribes received, fearing disciplinary penalties for “contempt of 

" more than they today fear criminal puniehment for bribery or 
other official abuses’ Such assumptions proved to be thoughtless and 
reality, a assumptions with facte, refuted them quickly. At the 

of February 1980 the American radio reported that the FBI hae 
proof to the effect that a number of congresemen, including U.S. Senator 
Williams, Congreseman Lederer and others, were unable to resist the accep- 
tance of general gifte from personators who were, in fact, FPBi agente, for 
abusing their position “in the interest of the contributors.” The contri- 
butore or, simply stated, the bribers, pretended to be Arab “businessmen.” 

The ideological<political crisis of bourgeois society is a multi-tiered 
phenomenon whose individual elements interact and reciprocally influence 
each other. Corruption within the state machinery is an expression of the 
weakened moral norms and is contributing to the further development of the 
process. it encourages the growth of commercial and general penal crime 
and is frequently manifested in criminal abuses of power which, essential- 
ly, represent that same “white-collar crime” in the business of politics, 
undermining bourgeois democratic institutions, bourgeois political parties 
and the democratic process. Under the conditions of the domination of the 
stete-monopoly system, the monopolies are trying to gain advantages in the 
competitive struggle, involving in it the corrupted state apparatus. in 
turn the latter uses the sonopolies for the toeing of the proper line, 
using in the political struggle the same methods which have proved their 
adequacy in the area of economic competition. Today it is not only dollars 
that give power, but power provides abundant dollare as well. 

That is precisely why the prospect for earning sufficient political "“pro- 
fits” in domestic or foreign policy leade to the fact that the bourgeois 
state and its leaders and representatives are ready to violate all human 
laws. Should such profite be substantial, there is no crime they would not 
commit even if threatened with the gallows. 

5003 
CSO: 1802 
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COMRADE KAPSUKAS 

Moscow KOMMUNIST in Russian No 5, Mar 80 pp 101-108 

[Article by P. Grishkyavichue, Communiet Party of Lithuania Central Commit- 
tee first secretary) 

{Text} The great traditions of the struggle waged by the heroic genera- 
tions of revolutionaries of the Leninist guard inspired the Soviet people 
to new accomplishmence for the triumph of communiem. (As the years pase the 
significance of the tremendous ideological, political and spiritual legacy 
they left shines ever more brightly. We always remember Comrade 
L. I. Breghnev's words to the effect that one quet “take the essence of the 
characters tempered by the revolution, take their revolutionary zeal, their 
profound communist convictions, their infinite loyalty to the great cause 
of our party, their flaming romanticiem and unabated hatred for the enemies 
of the revolution; we quest take all thie and apply it to the solution of 
the various probleme of the building of communiem facing use today.” 

One such revolutionary was Vinteas Simanovich Mitekyavichyuse-Kapsukas 
(Mitekevich-Kapeukas)--the loyal student and fellow worker of V. I. Lenin, 
active propagandist of the ideas of ecientific socialiem, one of the 
founders of the Communist Party of Lithuania and member of the Comintern 
Executive Committee. 

Mitekyavichyus (literary pseudonym and party name: Kapesukas) entered the 
path of the proletarian revolutionary at the very turn of the 20th century, 
when the great dawn of the first revolution was rising over Russia. 

Vv. S. Mitekyavichyus was born on 7 April 1880 in Budvechyay Village, 
Vilkavishkekiy Rayon in Lithuania, to a family of peasants. As a high 
school student the adolescent began to actively participate in sociopoliti- 
cal life. Pursued by the czarist authorities, he was forced to leave the 
country. In 1902-1906 Mitskyavichyus attended Berne University. The young 
revolutionary eagerly studied Marxism. tHe became the supporter of the 
political line of Lenin's ISKRA and promoted the idea of the overthrow of 
the autocracy. 
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The year 1903 wae « turning point in Kapeukes’ life. He entered the ranke 
of the Litwantan Social Democratic Party and shared the beliefe of ite 
left-wing. 

Tn the 1905-1907 Russian revolution Kapeukes wae 4 firm fighter againet 
@utocracy. The moment the f. et news of the Bloody Sunday in Petereburg 
was received he published the hoc tographed newepaper KOVA ("Struggle"), 
which described extensively workers’ strikes and protest demonstrations in 
various cities and called for joint actione by the working people against 
crerien. 

In the summer of the revolutionary year 1905 Kapeukas wae one of the moet 
energetic organizers of the agricultural workers’ strikes in Kovenskaya 
Guberniya. Thies wae a new phenomenon in the Lithuanian workere' movement. 

Ae member of the Lithuanian Social Democratic Party Central Committee, 
Kapeukas participated in preparations for the armed uprising in Lithuania 
in December 1905. He did a great deal to involve the peasantry in the 
revolutionary movement. In hie theoretical etudies he dealt extensively 
with the agrerian problem: they provide a thorough analyeie of agrarian 
relations and an angry rebuttal to the defenders of the intereste of the 
big landowners and, particularly, of the A. Smetone, the future fasciet 
dictator of Lithuania. "The land must be expropriated from the landowners 
with no compensation whatever,” Kapeukas wrote in 1906 (Vinteas Kapeukas, 
“Sochineniya” (Works), in Lithuanian, Vol 3, Vil'nyue, 1961, p 37). In the 
article “The Social Democrate and the Agrarian Problem,” he reached the 
conclusion that peasants without or with little land “will join the general 
revolutionary movement only when we begin to fight for their immediate 
interests as well” (ibid, p 253). Thue the author defended Lenin's idea of 
the alliance between the working class and the peasantry in the democratic 
revolution. 

It was precisely at 4 peasant meeting that V. Kapsukas wae detained for the 
firet time by the cearist police, in December 1905. After his last deten- 
tion for revolutionary activities, in May 1907, he spent over six years in 
czerist jaile. Like many revolutionaries, in as auch as he could, he spent 
this time to broaden hie Marxiat education. 

The hard conditions of prison life, particularly in Viledimir, greatly 
damaged Kapeukas health--he contracted tuberculosis of the lunge--without 
breaking his revolutionary spirit. 

In March 1913, after a partial amnesty, Kapeukase was sent to Siberia. How- 
ever, he soon escaped from exile and settled in Krakow in the spring of 
1914. Here he headed the foreign bureau of the Lithuanian Social Demo- 
cratic Party, set up in 1912, and established personal contacts with Lenin 
and the other members of the Bolshevik party central committee. Kapsukas 
paid great attention to the unification of the Lithuanian Social Democratic 
Party with the RSDWP. As early ae December 1908 the Fifth (All-Russian) 
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RAOVP Conference inetructed the Central Comittee “to take further steps to 
fulfill the wiehes of the Lendon congress on the whification of the SDPL 
with the Rep.” 

in the revolutionary newspaper VIL'WIE ("Wave"), which Lenin deseribed ae a 
presse organ with « PRAVDA leaning, Kapeukee published materiale explaining 
the position of the SDPL. Let we note, incidentally, that it wae in that 
paper, in 1914, that Lenin's work “Draft Law on National Equality” wae 
published. Thie was hie firet work published in Lithuanian. The contacts 
between Lenin and the Lithuanian revolutionaries and social democrats in 
Krakow contributed to the maturing of the cadres, who subsequently bec ame 
the organizere of the Lithuanian Communtet Party. 

Lenin diecuseed the outbreak of World War | in the programmatic document 
“The War and the Russian Social Demperate.” Lenin's aanifesto on the 
attitude toward the war became a program for action for all revolutionary 

auen 

rostrum of the State Duma their of 
ceariet authorities. Despite the positions held by 

tiem” (ibid, p 21). 

The war found Kapewkes in Poronine. With 4 great deal of difficulty he was 
able to reach Switeerland and, f . in December 1914, Great Britain. 
Settling in Scotland, he worked 
metal) workere--edited the newspapers SOTSIAL-DINOKRATAS and 
SAREPYAL WIS (“Toller”) and aaiateined close contacts with the political 
emigres--Ruesian Solehevike and Polish and Latvian revolutionary social 
democrate. 

tapeukes’ anti-militearietic sctivities irritated the Britieh authoritics. 
in order to avoid detention, in the summer of 1916 he secretly left for 
Canada from where he crossed into the United States. In Philadelphia he 
— the weekly KOWA (“Struggle”) and the journal WAUYOY!I GADIME ("New 
ra”). 

As an emigre, Kapeukes displayed gost lively interes’ in the revolutionary 
struggle of the Russian proletariat. We did 4 great deal to energize the 
Lithuanian workers’ movement a8 ite structural component. 

At the onset of World War 1, when the threat of the occupation of Lithuania 
by the troops of the Kateer's Germany arose, about 100 workers, employees, 



peasants and students were evacuated from thelr native areas. Many of thee 
settled in Petrograd, Meecow, Voronesh, Tula, Yekaterinoslav, Niswmiy 
Novgorod and other cities. 

On Kapeukes’ suggestion the 2) November 1916 Conference of Lithuanian 
Revolutionary Social Democrats, held in Petrograd, passed « decree on 

the Petrograd organization of the RSDWP. It formed 4 Lithuanian 
in the city and elected 4 rayon committee, 4 representative of which 

of the Petrograd Bolehevik party committee. The procese of 
ormation of Lithuantan Bolehevik organisations wae initiated (initially 
rayons, followed by sections at local party committees). At that time the 
active leadere of the Lithuanian Bolehevike were EK. Rimeha, K. Poshela in 
Tartu, Yu. Kumehe, Yu. Opanskie, the proletarian poet Yu. Yanonte in 
Petrograd, V. Ryakashyue in Moscow and 8. Matueyavichyue in Voronesh. Many 
of them subsequently played « noted role in the revolutionary Lithuanian 
events of . 918-1919. VW. Kapeukae weloomed joyfully the news of the fall of 
the ceariet autecracy. In June 191) he arrived in Petrograd and tamediate- 
ly joined the ranke of the Bolshevik party (at the beginning of the 1920's, 
a8 an active leader of the revolutionary social democrate, hie party sea 
be longevity was acknowledged ae of 1903). The ty eet Kapeukes to 

the Lithuanian rayon of the Petrograd RSDWP(b) organisation ae an 
the weekly TIYESA (PRAVDA), which the Lithuanian Bolehevike had 
publish ae of 12 April 1917. Here he worked hand in hand with 

another noted Lithuanian revolutionary, 72. Angaretie. They gave the paper 
fire Bolehevik direction and actively struggled against bourgeois ideo- 

opportunietic elements. tn 1917 12 of Lenin's works were pub- 
o TIVESA. 

: 
lished 1 

l-city conference of Petereburg Bolehevike elected Kapeukas delegate 
sinth party congress with full woting rights. In his epeech at the 

Lithuanian organisations of the Bolshevik 
and assured the delegates, ". . . In the 

unit TF petit Hi bg 
Kapeukas' words were no different from hie deeds. In September and October 
1917 he wieited Moscow, Khar'kov, Nighniy Novgorod, Voronerh, 

av and Tule addressing meetings of Lithuanian refugees and 
calling upon them to struggle, together with the Ruesian workers, for the 
victory of the revolution. Returning from his trip, in the 3} Nowember 1917 
TIVYESA ieeve, Kapeukas wrote: “Lithuanian social democratic organizations 
have been established everywhere and have established contacts with the 
local RSDOWP (Bolehevik) organizations. ... Such was the case in 
Petrograd, Kronshtadt, Revel’, Moscow, Nizhniy Novgorod, Tula, Voronesh, 

"kov, Yekaterinoslav, Rostov-na-Donw and Irkutsk.” 

On 10 September 1917, at 4 meeting of the Petrograd organization, the 
Lithuanian Bolehevike elected membere of the Provisional Central Bureau of 



Lithuenion Sections of the REDWP(b). On if (23) Getober 1917, in Lenin's 
presence, the S80MP(b) Central Committee a proved the Previcional Central 
Bureau of the Lithuanian Sections, consic ing of Kapeukas, Angaretie and 
Dumeha 

The daily mase-political and organizational work done by the bureau and 
Kapeukas, ite leader, yielded resuite: many thousande of Lithuanian 
refugees took active part in the Getober Revolution. 

V¥. Kapeukes wae granted the honer of being « delegate to the Seoond Con- 
grees of Soviets. In hie speech he warmly supported Lenin's Decree on 
Peace. When the White Guard forces of mounted thelr 
offensive against revolutionary Petrograd, the Military-Revolutionary 
Committee assigned hie, along with other revolution commiseare, to the 
Gatechine front. 

occupied since 1915 by the Kaiser's Germany, it opened real possibilities 
ial and national liberation. Gm 2? (15) Mowember 1917, the govern~ 
the youne Soviet republic proclaimed the “Declaration of the Righte 

of the Peoples of Russia.” A People's 
Affaire wae set up to insure the practical implementat 
national policy. It tneleded national commiceariate. 
8 (21) December 1917, Kapeukae (Ommieser 
affaires. Angeretic became hie deputy. ty Merch 1918 
Commieeartat for Lithuanian Affaire had been eet up in various Ruseian 
cities. With the help of these over 4,000 Lithuanian soldiers 
enrolled in the Red Army and, together with Russian, Ukrainian, Latwien and 

Poliowing the conclusion of the 
of creating 4 communiet party of Li 
mount 4 national-liberation et 
efforte were comprehensively 

article “The Taske of Our Comrades in Lithuania 
27 July 1918, Kapeukas wrote: in 
an autonomous proletarian communiet party, uni 
parties in other countries, rather than with i 
various petit bourgeote Nenshewik social-patriote. .. . 

in the autumn of 1918 Kapeukas visited Vil'nayus twice 
the Soviet delegation on establiehing the 
Cermany. We met with P. fydukyavichyue and other 
party which was being organized, and gave them the 
recommendations. 
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ready for the creation of « communtet party, 

Merstet &. Pydubyaevichyue, ©. Kernewieh and FP. 
with the communtete who had returned from evacuation, 

Congress of the Communtet Party of Lithuente, 
tober 1918, clandestinely, in 
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All theese documents are of major Nietorica! eignificance in the life of the 
Lithuanian people. They marked the restoration of their statehood on a 
few, soviet social base. hie wae made possible thanks to the victory of 
the Creat October Sectaliet Revolution, Wiech broke the chaine of social 
and national oppression. 

Throughout the tempestuous period of the etruggie for the victory of the 
soviet system in Lithuanian and againet the foreign intervention, Kapeukes 
wae in the thick of ewente, heading the rev lutionary mase sovenent . 

Between Secember 1918 and January 1919 soviets were created on moet of the 
territory of Lithuania. They engaged in extensive economic and social 
changes. The big factories and plante and landed estates were given to the 

production wae organ 
1} March 1919 the republic's soviet 
¥. Kapeukas, opening 4 university in Vil ‘ayue 
front of the etruggle against the foreign 

and 4 tolnt government wae formed=-the Council of People’ 
the Lithuantan-Beloruesian S68. 

However, the et ruggie 
with a decisive rebuff 
etrike of Keaunse vorkere 
tural workere in Suwalki 
1919, the rebellion of 

seifless work done by the 

Residing in Smolenet, Kapeukas and other Communiet Party leadere 
published newepapere and pamphiete which were clandestinely shipped to 
Litheenta and dietributed among the commeniete and Komeomol menbers. 

In the course of the entente’s 1920 campaign against Soviet Russia, the Red 
Arey dealt «4 major defeat to the Pileudeki forces. On 14 July 1920 
GC. Gay's cavalry corpe liberated Vil‘ayus. Eapeukes and 4 number of other 



eomeuntet party leaders goved to Vil'ayue where they published the newe= 
peper KOMUNIBTA® and other publleetione which were dieseminated in 
Lithwente. 

end of Auguet 1920, Lo accordance with the Soviet-Lithuentian 12 July 
Peace Treaty, the RSFSR Government yielded Vil'nayue and the Vil ‘nyue 
to bourgeote Lithuania. By permission of the REP(b) Central Comit~ 

Kapeukas remained behind to engage in clandestine 
1920 Vil'ayue and the Vil'‘ayue area were occupied 

defeat of the soctaliet revolution in Lithuanie and the cruel bourgeo'le 
reprisals cowld not fail to influence the goods of the communie 
in clandestinity. The lees stable began to f 
sovement, while « certain imetability affec ; 
Communiet Party wae experiencing « crieie. The solution to the crisie was 
indicated by the Third Congress of the Communiet Party of L 
@et in clandestinity in October 192) in Koenigeburg (React Prussia). 
work of the congress was chaired by Kapeukas, who had arrived clandest ine- 
ly. Im the Central Committee Accountability Report covering the period of 

Lithuania Central Committee. During the final day of 

arrested the delegates, including Kapeukas. 
could be given to the Lithuanian bourgeois police. However, thanke to the 
@esietance of the Soviet Goverment, after serving « for 
illegal etey in the country, they were expelled from Germany and went to 

iversity for Western National Minorities and 
eame time be actively participated in 
of Lithuania Central Committee Politburo. 
ven « major ascignument by the Comintern Executive 

; he became head of the Polich-Baltic 
At the Fifth Comintern Congress, in 1924, he wae elected 
of the Comintern Executive Committee and, at the sixth congress, in 1928, 
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aember of the ewecutive committee, We participated in a number of confer= 
ences and congresses of the Polish Communist Party and its componente=<the 
Communtat Party of Western Belorussia and Western Ukraine and the communiet 
parties of Betonia and Latvia and epoke on the activities of auch parties 
at executive .ommittee plenume and Comintern congresses. He publ ished 
articles in the journal COMMUNIST INTERNATIONAL. 

¥. Kapeukes wae « brilliant journaliet, writer, Literary critic and 
eclentiet, We te the author of numerous studies on the history of the 
revoluttonary movement in Lithuania. Kapeukas' literary legacy includee 
about 2,000 articles published in no less than 80 periodicals. The associ- 
ates of the Lithuanian Branch of the CC CPSU Institute of Marxiem-Leniniem 
have prepared and published a 1l2-volume collection of hie worke. Kapsukas 
summed up the experience of the history of the 1918-1919 revolutionary 
evente in Lithuania in hie gonograph “The First Proletarian Revolution in 
Lithuania and the Soviet Syetem.” Hie work “The Lithuanian Bourgeoisie” is 
4 critictem of bourgeoise-nationalist ideology and fascist regime in 
Lithuania. Kapeukas' semoire and stories are contained in the book “In 
Ceariet Jaile.” 

The working people in Soviet Lithuania deeply revere the memory of the 
noted revolutionary. In 1955 the oldest educational institution in the 
republic-<Vil'nyue University--wae named after him and the city of 
Mariyampol wae renamed Kapeukas. A monument to Kapsukas wae erected in one 
of the squares of the Lithuanian capital in 1962. A printing press in 
Kaunas, 4 sumber of streets in the republic's cities and a number of 
kolkhovee have been named after hin. Kapeukas' life and activities have 
been the themes of suseum exhibitions. 

The centennial of V. S. Mitekyavichyue-Kapsukas' birth will be celebrated 
on the eve of the 40th anniversary of the restoration of the soviet system 
in Lithuania, on 21 July 1980. Soviet Lithuania is steadfastly following 
the path of prosperity, construction, all-round development of economy and 
culture and the shaping of the new man--the builder of a communist society. 
The Lithuanian people owe their achievements to the Soviet system, the 
fraternal family of peoples of our great qultinational country and the 
socialist way of life. 

The ideology of Marxiem-Leniniens has been established in our area forever. 
We have alwaye learned and are learning from Vladimir Il'ich Lenin how to 
work, struggle and adamantly march toward our objective--communienm. We 
draw our forces from the inexhaustible and vivifying source: the Marxist~ 
Leninist doctrine. 

The entire development of Soviet Lithuania, as that of each republic in the 
Soviet etate, is proof of the triumph of the Leninist national policy and 
of the infinite opportunities which have been opened to each nation within 
the indissoluble Union of Soviet Socialist Republics. 



and ite Leniniet Central Committee, 

the working people of the 
or the implementation of the historical 

Congress and the 10th Five-Year Plan. 

fiery revolutionary and loyal eon of the party 
8. Mitekyevichyue-Kapeukes is perpetuated in the communist constructive 

toil of the Lithuanian people. Hie life, revolutionary activities and 
infinite loyalty to the Leniniet ideas and literary legacy are an example 
which calle for living, working and struggling as did Lenin. 



OUTSTANDING LEADER OF THE FRENCH COMMUNISTS 

Moscow KOMMUNIST in Russian No 5, Mar 80 pp 109-118 

[Article by &. Arsen'yev on the 80th anniversary of the birth of Maurice 
Thore:) 

[Text] The French people have raised many outstanding leaders who have 
embodied the best features of the fighters of the international workers’ 
and communist movements of the 20th century. Unquestionably, Maurice 
Thorez belonge to the moet outstanding among them. For 34 years, until hie 
sudden death in 1964, he headed the Communist Party of France, one of the 
biggest and authoritative communist parties in the capitalist Weert. 

Son and grandson of a miner, Maurice Thores began hie labor life early. 
The October Revolution, which triggered in him an ever-present revolution- 
ary enthustase, helped hie to make a definitive choice of careers. In 
March 1919 he entered the socialist party and, together with other inter- 
nationalists, etruggled for ite affiliation with the Third International. 
He welcomed as the victory of internationaliem the decision of the December 
1920 Toure Congress, at which the CPF was founded. 

From that moment on his entire life belonged to the party. He grew and 
matured together with the party. From hie very first steps in the labor 
movement he taught how to think and act soberly, not to renain in the tail 
end of events without, however, yielding to anarchist feelings, which, as 
assessed by V. I. Lenin, greatly harmed the French workers’ sovement. 

He was elected member of the CPF Central Comittee in 1924, at the Lyons 
Congress; in 1925 he was elected member of the Politburo and CC CPF secre- 
tary; at the age of 30 be was elected secretary general of the party. In 
the last @onthe of hie life he was chairman of the CPF. 

Starting with 1932 M. Thorez has been invariably elected a deputy to the 
French National Assembly. 

All of Maurice Thorez' activities are closely linked with the French and 
international workers’ govement at ite new stage, inaugurated by the 



October Revolution, in the period of the organisation of the Communist 
Party vf France and ite transformation into the battle vanguard of the 
French working people. Together with hie fellow fighters and friends 
Marcel] Cavhin, Paul Vaillant-Couturter, Jacques Duclos, Benoit Frachon and 
@any others, Maurice Thores played an outstanding role in linking the 
French workers’ movement with the ideas of ecientific soctaliem and the 
dissemination and propaganda of Marxien-Leninien. 

He was leader of the new, Leniniet type, 4 true son of the Prench working 
people, tempered in the clase struggle for the revolutionary reorganization 
of the world, having earned tremendous authority and respect among the 
communists and working people in the country and in the world communist 
movement. The gore time separates ue from the years when we heard the 
voice of this outstanding revolutionary, the clearer becomes the importance 
of his activities to the French and international workers’ movements. His 
name and personal example inspire, as in the past, the communists in the 
struggle for democracy and socialiem, for strengthening international 
solidarity with all liberation movements and for friendship with the USSR. 

It ie precisely for thie reason that the clase enemy is not abandoning ite 
efforts to cast aspersions on the name of thie impeccable person and comm- 
nist, to cast aepersions on the ideas for which M. Thorez fought together 
with the party. However, these efforte are vain. The French working peo- 

Which Maurice Thorer dedicated his life. 

In the Struggle for a Party of a New Type 

Throughout hie life M. Thores tireless toiled on the creation and consoli- 
dation of a party of a new type, a battle vanguard of the working clases, 
armed with revolutionary theory. 

Lenin, who sade « profound study of the experience of the revolutionary 
hed faith in the forces and possibilities of the Fren. 

working class, who had given « sumber of examples of heroic struggle for 
ial The letter of the Presidium of the Second Comintern 

Congress to oll members of the French Socialist Party stated that, “It can- 
t revolutionary French working class, with ite amazing revo- 

lutionary treditions, culture, readiness for self-sacrifice and splendid 
temperament, would fail to create « powerful communist party at ⸗ time when 
the expiration of the bourgeois eyetem has clearly begun” (V. I. Lenin was 
among the signatories of thie letter). Meamvhile, referring precisely to 
the Prench exemple, two years later Lenin pointed out that the reorganize- 

of parliamentary and reformist party into «4 truly 
revolutionary oarty ie an exceptionally difficult matter. 

Indeed, following the Towre Congress, the CPF continued to suffer from many 
of the social democratic vices. Ideological discord reigned in the party. 
Factions with their own centere remained. Purthermore, toward the middle 
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of the 1920's, the party's leadership was seized by a sectarian group which 
scorned work among the masses. As 4 result, the party's influence declined 
and at the beginning of the 1930's ite membership had been reduced to 
40,000 people. Maurice Thores and his fellow workers, relying on the 
Leniniet ideas and Comintern aid and support, deserve great credit for the 
fact that the French working clase was able to surmount these difficulties 
and to creat a communtet party which was able to properly withetand even 
most severe trials. 

M. Thoree invariably followed Lenin's behest that only a party which “hae 
been able to link iteelf inseparably with the entire life of ite clase and 
through it with the entire masse of the exploited and to instill total trust 
in this clase and thie mase” could hope for success (see “Poln. Sobr. 
Soch.” [Complete Collected Works], Vol 41, p 187). To achiewe thie it was 
necessary to break with the social democratic concepte of the party as 4 
debate club or an organization whose objectives were exclusively geared to 
the electoral atruggle. Ae M. Thores wrote afterwards, an open struggle 
was launched in 1930-1932 leading the entire mass of the communists for a4 
rebirth of the party, the restructuring of ite political and organizational 
work and the strengthening of ite unity. “Down with the Dummies!" and “The 
People Are Beginning to Openly Express Their Views" are the titles of 
articles written by Thorez calling upon the communiste to become the 
leaders of the masses, articles which met with a lively response among 
them. 

M. Thores always saw to it that the working clase indeed played the main 
role in the party and that workers be represented in all its leading 
organs, among the communist deputies and in the editorial rooms of the 
party presse. Ase early as the mid-1920's, following his election as OC CPF 
secretary, the party took a course toward strengthening its influence at 
enterprises and creating party celle in plants, factories, offices and 
achoole, i.e., where the fiercest clase struggle was factually being waged. 
inie line was entirely justified. Since then party work at enterprises has 
remained the focal point of attention of the French communists. At its 
23d congress (May 1979) the CPF had 10,000 organizations in enterprises. 

Emphasizing that the CPF ie a party of the working class both in terms of 
the objectives of the struggle and ite social composition, M. Thorez always 
worked for the party to unify the best elements in the toiling people. The 
French communists are proud of the fact that their party was joined by 
outstanding men of science and culture such as Anatole France, Henri 
Barbuese, Paul Eluard, Paul Vaillant-Couturier, Frederik Joliot-Curie, Paul 
Langevin, Pablo Picasso, Louis Aragon, Fernand Leger and others. M. Thorez 
maintained close friendships with many of then. 

M. Thores played a decisive role in strengthening the party on the basis of 
the Leninist principles of democratic centraliem and in the creation of a 
party with a single will. He energetically struggled against all manifes- 
tations of factionaliem and group forming. He frequently emphasized that 
the party cannot be an association of individual factions and clans. 
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At the same, M. Thores ascribed essential significance to the initiative 
and political activity of all CPF organisations, the development of criti- 
ciom and eelf-criticiom and the participation of party members in the 
formulation and implementation of the decisions of party congresses and of 
other leading organs. He eaid that “criticitem and self-criticiem are the 
very life of the party. They are the breath without which it could not 
exist" (M. Thores, “Iebrannyye Stat'i i Rechi" [Selected Articles and 
Speeches), Politiedat, Moscow, 1966, p 75). 

M. Thores believed that the education, training and selection of party 
cadres is a matter for the entire party and for all ite committees and 
organizations. Need we mention that M. Thores himeelf--a “professional 
revolutionary"--ae he described himself in his autobiography “Son of the 
People,” fully possessed these qualities which he considered decisive for 
party workers. 

Maurice Thorez' most attractive personality features were the concentrated 
expression of the fact that he was a true popular tribune. His fiery 
speeches at party congresses and meetings ond in parliament, and his sharp 
articles in the press were imbued with the spirit of the clase struggle and 
met with profound response among the working people. He could not stand 
high-sounding phrases which concealed meaningless thoughts and drastically 
criticized the amateurs of theatrical gestures and demagogy. His inviole- 
ble rule wae unity of word and action. 

He enjoyed the party's undisputed prestige and respect. However, occasion- 
ally he found himself in the minority in the discussion of one or another 
problem. He worked for the unification of the communists around the party 
course and called upon them openly to acknowledge their errors in order to 
promptly draw the necessary lessons. Thorez firmly rejected the attempts 
of the clase enemy to present the nature display of trust in and respect 
for the party leadere as a cult of personality. "We have collective 
leadership,” he said at the 1956 CPF Plenum. “It ie imperfect. However, 
the unquestionable truth is that the political bureau is a collective 
orgen. .. ." “The formula ‘Maurice Thores’ party’ is faulty .. ." he 
said at the same plenun. 

Like the Bolshevik party, the French communists and, personally, M. Thorez 
strengthened the communist party in the course of a tireless struggle on 
two fronts: againet right-wing and left-wing opportuniem, guided by the 
Leniniat thought that any weakening or ignoring of socialist ideology seans 
the etrengthening of bourgeois ideology. 

Opportuniem operated in the French labor movement in a variety of clothing: 

“left-wing” communists, sectarians, liquidationists, Trotekyites, support- 
ere of the “dampening” of the clase etruggle, preachers of “national 
communion” ... . Exposing opportuniem and ite specific carriers, 
M. Thorez exposed its social roots, which he considered to be the petit 
bourgeois influence on the working class, and the attempts of the class 
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enemy to lead the working people away from the revolutionary path and to 
force them to reconcile themselves with capitalist reality. 

M. Thores aleo noted that the difficulties of thie atruggle are occasional~ 
ly related to the party's successes ae well, for opportuniem can, in 
particula:, be expressed in the pursuit of immediate and imaginary advan- 
tages to the detriment of the basic interestea of the workers’ movement and 
the abandonment of an independent classe policy for the sake of such advan- 
tages. This would mean, he emphasized, the transformation of the party 
into something like an appendix to social democracy, led by the bour- 
geoiste. 

M. Thorez firmly rebuffed thie opportunistic trend. He aiways indicated 
the inadmissibility of a conciliatory attitude toward revisionists, who, 
citing the “freedom of ion of thoughts," are essentially fighting 
againet the party line. do not grant people whose actions within the 
party are coordinated with the attacks mounted by our enemies outside the 
party the right to the ‘freedom’ to disseminate within our ranke their 
subversive anti-communist views," M. Thorez said. “We would rather accept 
the freedom of putting these people outside the party” (op cit, p 386). 

Unity Between Revolutionary Theory and Practice 

A pereon of broad Marxist and general culture, M. Thorez considered that 
one of the party's unavoidable tasks is the profound mastery of revolution- 
ary theory and ite creative development and skillful application in accor- 
dance with specific historical conditions. He constantly turned to the 
works of the Marxist-Leninist classics and was able to read them in the 
original. In an effort to benefit from the entire wealth of Lenin's works 
M. Thorez learned Russian. He always saw in Leniniem an inexhaustible 
source of creative thinking of permanent siynificance to the international 
workers’ movement and a theory and method for the revolutionary transforma- 

tion of the world. 

"No single Marxist worthy of the name," M. Thorez said at the llth CPF Con- 
gress, “could ignore the very rich contribution made by Lenin, who deepened 
and developed Marx' theory. .. . Marxiem-Leniniem and dialectical materi- 
aliem are our compass. It enables us to follow a path which is not aiways 
smooth without losing sight of the main objective: the total liberation of 
the French working class... ." 

M. Thorez’ work iteelf was an example of unity of revolutionary thought 
with practice, proving his outstanding talent as the leader of the workers’ 
movement and major Marxist-Leninist theoretician. 

Setter than anyone else M. Thorez did a great deal to develop and enrich 
Marxiet theory on the basis of the experience of the French workers’ move- 
ment and in accordance with French national and historical characteristics 
and traditions. Yet he never absolutized them, considering it necessary to 
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rely on the joint experience of the entire international workers’ movement. 
“Rech communist party,” M. Thores wrote, “taking into consideration the 
conditions of ite country, ie making ite contribution to the enrichment of 
our theory and, at the same time, sees to it that the theory is not die- 
torted under the pretext of taking local characterieitice into considera- 
tion, characterietice which should neither be ignored nor exaggerated” (op 
cit, pp $81-582). 

The contribution which the French communiste and M. Thores personally have 
made to the development of the Leniniet theory of the allies of the working 
Class ie widely known. 

Heading the party in 1930, M. Thores favored the making of a decisive turn 
in ite policy on the question of work among the masses. The CPF boldly 
took the path of rallying a1] democratic and anti-fasciet forces in the 
struggle against fasciem and the threat of war and gained the extensive 
support of the working people ‘or *'e slogan raised by Thores of “Popular 
Front in the Struggle for Bread, Freedom and Peace.” 

As 4. Thorez frequently emphasized, the Popular Front, to whose creation 
the communiet party made a decisive contribution, was not an electoral 
maneuver or « parliamentary coalition. Both then and in subsequent years, 
foting the importance of 4 political agreement with other left-wing par- 
ties, M. Thorez pointed out that one cannot rely only on an “alliance at 
the top” and that the alliance among leftist forces could be strong only if 

on the powerful support of the working people and is etrength- 
struggle for the clase intereste of the working people and for 
racy and socialiem. Thanks to the Popular Front France became 
which fasciem was given « decisive rebuff. This was of tre- 

international significance and helped to etrengthen the positions 
anti-fasciet forces the world over. At the same time the working 
were able to achieve major social gains: a 40-hour work week, paid 

» Collective contracts, higher wages, and so on. 

fi ig 
rtf i 
: 

ey 2 1 thie Maurice Thores tirelessly called upon the communists, while 
ting unity of action with the other democratic forces, in no case and 
mo pretext to abandon their principles and autonomous class policy or 

ion of their views and independent efforts to organize the 
e of the working people. Despite all the intrigues of the 

enemy and the opportuniets, the party steadfastly followed thie line 
trengthened its positions: by the end of 1937 the CPF had over 

,000 members and had become the biggest political party in France. The 
th Comintern Congress supported and highly rated the CPF policy on the 

question of the Popular Front. 

In his epeech at the 17th CPF Congress, in May 1964, the last for 
M. Thorez, he expressed hie deep faith in the Leninist ideas of the unity 
of the workers’ and democratic movements. 

| 
Litt i 
is 
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M. Theres’ contribution te the development of the question of the meane of 
transition te secialion, on the basie of a epecific study of political 
elreumetances in Prance and the new ratio of forees in the internat tonal 
arena which developed after World War Il, wae an example of hie political 
ianovativenese. M. Thores f tly returned to thie idea and developed 
it. At the Lith OFF Congress (1947) he stated that “the French people, 
rich in great politioal traditions, will find their own way. However, 
history teaches we that there is no way without struggle.” MM. Thoree noted 
that in the peaceful or wielent way to socialien, it will be 4 question of 
@ sharp clase struggle and of the need to insure within it the leading role 
of the working clase and ite vanguard=<the compuniet party. We cautioned 
against Lilustons, pointing out that the gravity of the struggle will 
depend above ail on the opposition of the clase enemy. 

He firmly opposed the attempte of the opportuniste to use the question of 
the variety of waye and meane of transition to socialiem in order to quee- 
tion the significance of the general principles of socialiem and the 
experience of the socialist countries. He pointed out that more favorable 
conditions for the etruggle for a peaceful way to socialiem arose, above 
all, precisely thanke the exietence of the Soviet Union and the other 
socialist countries. “. . . If the path to 
at of the Western countries, will be easier,” M. Thores wrote, “we owe this 
to the sacrifices of the fighters of the Oc 
jem of the Communiet Party and ai 
the daring and sagacity they dieplayed in the course of the long period of 
building socialies. .. .” 

M. Thores’ views on the cooperation among democratic parcies in France in 
the transition te socialiem are aleo of significant 
eal interest. Analysing the ture of 
deployment of clase forces, 
that euch cooperation (communiete 
only in the period of struggle for 
of big capital, but in the building of socialien as well 
tion that the soctaliste make a total break with the policy of clase con- 
ciltation, 

These conclusions were of gajor importance in uniting the progressive 
forces of the country in the etruggle for democracy and social progress. 
M. Thoree frequentiy recalled Lenin's thought that, ". . . In the way 
victorious socialiem is impossible without total democracy, we cannot 

Both in the period of the Popular Front and in the postwar period, together 
with the entire communist party, ™. Thoree firmly stood up in the defense 
of the democratic freedoms earned by the working clase against reactionary 
encroachments and for broadening the rights of democratic parties and trade 
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whions, As sembers of the cabinet, in 1945194), the communtete and, 
personally, M. Thores succeeded in passing « number of measures aimed at 
the democratisation of socioeconomic life and at improving the situation of 
the working peopic. 

ln ecoordance with Lenin's thought, M. Thores called for responding to each 
manifestation of oppression and arbitrariness wherever they occurred and 
whatever clase the affected. We called for rallying the broadest possible 
masses in the struggle for democratic objectives. 

Ne considered exceptionally important to be alwaye guided by 4 clase 
the probleme of democracy. We tirelessly exposed all attempte 

foniete end reformiets to impose the idea of “pure” democracy and 
it ae nonclase category and the bourgeois state ae neutral and i 
underestimating of democratic freedoms by the working clase 
ist conditions, M. Thoree emphasized that true popular rule is 
under socialiem. He admired the achievements of socialist 

Soviet Union and considered them a powerful incentive in 
the working people in capitalist countries. 

: if ait democ 5 
5g etruggiec 

A. Thorer’ worke on probleme euch ae the general crisie of capitel- 
ite festations in France, the nature of the contemporary 

and the position of the French working people, and the policy 
the fielde of ideology and culture remain valuable and topi- 

are hie writinge in defense of dialectical materialies and in 
eubstantiation and development of proletarian internationalien. 

the 

Meany 
en 

for Peace, Patriot, internationaliet 

: | i | 
th the Soviet Union and with the etruggle of the 
and freedom and against faeciem, imperialien and 
solidarity with 411 revolutionary and liberation 
very character of M. Thorer, and any manifeste- 

wity and narrow mindedness wae profoundly alien to 
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in the period of the Popular Pront, heading the CPP, M. Theres made an Gute 
standing contribution to the struggle against war and fasciem. le con= 
denned the France mutiny if Spain a6 an ve act committed by later= 
Aational fasciem and actively participated in 
the Spanish republicans, The cause of the Republic of Spain te cur own 
cause, it te the cause of Pranee, the cause of freedom and 

The French communiete have not forgotten the truly internationaliet lessens 
of the struggle against direct and “sliding” aggression committed by 
imperialiem in fact and concealed behind hypocritical ealle for “noninter- 
vention” and “neutrality.” Ase in M. Theres , today they stand on a4 
clear clase position in terme of the Afghan revolution, exposing imperial - 
ist intrigues and showing their solidarity with the people of Afghanistan 
and the help given to then by the USER, 

of the M. Thoree exposed the attempte ruling Prench and British circles to 
conspire with Hitlerite Germany and to direct ite aggression against the 
Soviet Union. We condemned the Munich conspiracy ae the betrayal of the 
interests of peace and of Prance. Under circumstances of anti-Soviet hye- 
teria, the Prench compuniete adamantly continued their etruggle for 
strengthening the cooperation and alliance between France and the US6R, 
considering this the most important guerantee for Puropean peace and 
security. 

The appeal by %. Thoree and J. Duclos or 10 July 1940 to mount 4 natiomvide 
struggle for the national ealwation of Prance and against Nagiien, rang out 
like like the tocein in 4 terrible year. “Prance, which te losing ite 
blood, wishes to live free and independent. .. . Never will euch 4 great 
mation be 4 pation of slawes. ... Tt te only around the working clase, 
ardent and generous, full of faith and courage, for the future belongs to 
it, it is only around working class, headed by the 
party with a clear conectence, honest and heroic that « 
independence and rebirth of Prance can be created.” The 
filled thie task, performing 4 patriotic and international exploit which 
helped to assert it ae the leading French political party. 

“. Thoree frequently emphasized that the vic 
ble thanke to the Soviet Union and ite decis 
struggle. “The Getober Rewolution,” he said, “rescued France and the 

the 

entire world from fasciet barbarian.” 

At the beginning of 1969, at the peak of li- 
tariste were literally blackmailing the nations with the atom bomb and 
when, a8 M. Thoree said, “World peace was hanging on 4 thread,” he was one 
of the first to draw the perepicacious conclusion that « war is 
fot inevitable and could be prevented. 
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17th CPF Congress, in May 1964, “The history of 
th lendmarke with laportant initiatives launched 

country and actions of @ nat tonal 
of the people.” At decisive times of 
requentiy acted as the saviour of ite 

of Prance,” e604 be at the 
our party le ee udded ae wi 

the 

larly instructive 
agein trying to impose upon Prance, 
defense.” which would aake it dependent 

Theres wae 4 loyal friend of our 
even in moet difficult times. He did 
without solidarity with the fevie 
significance of the USER as 
the etrugglie for peace and against 
we were on the side of the October 
the cauee of the Creat October wae 
life. fwen in the moet complies cf 
aie for etrengthening the friendship 
and for developing cooperation between our countries, 
proper way for strengthening Prance’ internationa! 
niet Party of Prance deserves unquestionable credit 
the past 10 to 15 yeare Sowlet=-Prench cooperation has been actively devel - 
oped and turned into « permanent end dynamic factor of peace and detente. 

in the @idet of the cold war ™. Theres expressed 
popular @asces by making hie hieterical statement 
that “the French people will sewer fight against 
“. Thoree deemed it necessary to rebuff “actively 
on the Soviet sion and to expose the anti-Soviet 
circles. tn 1990 at the 12th CPF Congress he confidently « 
have refuted the dirty slander about the Soviet Union, constantly dissemi 
nated by the warmongers with «4 wiew to concealing 
These scoundrels dare to claim that the Soviet Un peace, 
Whereas in reality the entire policy of the socialiet countries... i# 4 
constant etrugele for peace and the independence of the peoples.” 

“. Thoree attentively studied the experience of real socialien. We was 
varniy and sincerely pleased by the achievements of the Soviet people. He 



ite entire variety, the CPSU experience ie, to the 
resolving 411 ost important probleme at all ite 

" Oppeetag any mechanical duplication whatever and 
lee, he never pitted the experience of the CPF agaeinet that 

tee, justifiably believing thet there neither ie nor 

tlonaliem wae vividly ganifested in hie etruggie for the 
ternetions) commeatiet @govement. Ae member of the 

Rnecutive Committee since 1928 and of the Comintern Rmecutive 
Committee Presidiue since 1935, M. Thores played 4 noted role in the col- 
lective elaboration and creative implementation of 
political line. After the Comintern wae disbanded, under 
ea) conditions, §. Thores called for defending the ideas of unity within 
the communiet govement with even greater energy, and for 
developing cooperation and « comradely exchange of views in a 

ioternationalien. That te precisely why he sharp = 

Meatureliy, it wee not. Relations between the CPSU 
other fraternal parties have slwaye been based on 
teriean internetionalies and reepect for ty. 

clase interests of the CPSU and the CPF, loyalty to the ideas 
ectentific eocialiem, coinciding positions and of 
probleme of our time, with possible differences in the approach to one 
another problem, and gutual desire to etrengthen fraternal relations of 
friendship and solidarity were the features confirmed at the seeting 

Supreme Soviet Presidium chairman, and the CPF, 
, secretary general, in January 1960. History an. 

contemporaneity and the joint struggle for common objectives, past and 
present, laid the solid foundation for cooperation between the CPSU and the 
CPF, to whose development ™. Thores made an invaluable contribution. The 

“speak Thores’ language” on the basic probleme of 
our time, i.e.,they hold class, internationalist positions, develop their 

with the communietse in the USSR and the other socialist coun- 
tries, end strengthen their solidarity with all fighters for peace, demo- 
crecy end eocialian. 

| 7 4 

The Seviet people sacrediy preserve the memory of Maurice Thorez, the out- 
stending revolutionary-internationaliet, the great son of the French toil- 
ing people. 
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CAUSE OF THE PARTY AND THE PROPLE 

Moscow KOMMUNIST in Russian No 5, Mar 60 pp 119-128 

[Review by V. Vaeil'yev and P. Pavlov of the book “Iebrannyye Rechi i 
Stati" (Selected Speeches and Articles) by Yu. V. Andropov, Politiedat, 
Moscow, 1979, 318 pages) 

{Text} All the successes which the Soviet people have achieved in the 
building of communiem and the struggle for the interests of socialiem, for 
peace and social progress and for wrecking the aggressive intrigues of im- 
perialiem are inseparably linked with the activities of the CPSU. 

The party is successfully fulfilling ite role ae the leader of the toiling 
masses and the guiding force of the Soviet society thanks to ite inflexible 
loyalty to Marxiem-Leninies and to the great cause of Lenin, whose 110th 
birthday anniversary will be solemnly celebrated by the Soviet people. it 
wae with Lenin that the victorious proletarian revolution entered the 20th 
century, 4 revolution which opened a new era in universal history. The 
peoples of the members of the socialist comity are marching under the 
bannere of Lenin and Marxiem-Leniniem. The irrepressible movement of man- 
kind toward freedom, justice and social progress is growing. 

Loyalty to the founding Leninist principles of Soviet domestic and foreign 
policy and a creative and ecientific approach to the solution of the prac- 
tical probleme of the building of communiem are manifest in the collective 
thinking of the communists, the decisions of party congresses and Central 
Committee plenums and addresses and works by Comrade L. I. Brezhnev, OC 
CPSU general secretary and USSR Supreme Soviet Presidium chairman, and of 
other leaders of our party and Soviet state. 

The collection of selected articles and speeches by YU. V. Andropov, OC 
CPSU Politburo member and chairman of the Committee for State Security, 
covers topical problems of CPSU domestic and foreign political activities. 

The collection, whose materials cover an extensive period of the author's 
worke written in the course of a variety of leading positions, opens with 
the report submitted by Yu. V. Andropov at the ceremonious session in 
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The party's implementation of ite leading and guiding role greatly depends 
on the hign consctentiousnese and activeness of every party member called 
upon to be ite political fighter, It te precteely thie gost valuable quai- 
ity that characterises the nature of the members of the Leniniet party. 
The collection reminde of the strict requirements facing the party membere, 
whatever their position or sector of work. “In our country, in the Land of 
the Seviete, « communist has alwaye been, and will remain, the leading 
figure in town and country. As Leonid Il'ich Breshnev hase emphasized, he 
hae never had, nor does he have, any benefite or privileges, other than the 
single privilege, single fight and single duty to be the firet to lead the 
attack in triale of war and in times of peace, dedicate more force and 
energy than othere to the common cause and etruggle and work better than 
othere for the triumph of the great ideas of Marxiem-Leniniem. Today, a6 
in the past, the compuniete are , giving examples of selfiese toil 
and intolerance toward carelesenese negligence and the violators of 
labor discipline and socialiet morality. Actively fighting for one's con- 
victions and awakening in the people new strength, firing their hearte with 
my * = © and leading the people are the duties of the communist” 
(pp - : 

The Soviet people consider the party's cause as their own. Thies trust in 
CPSU policy, ae the author pointe out, ie explained by the fact that the 
party hae no interests other than those of the people. Expressing the moet 
profound interests of the working people relying on Marxiet-Leniniet 
theory, the party confidently leade the 
way to the building of communion. Ite 
approval and complete support of the Sovie 
fact that the taeke they face will be implemented, despi 
complexity and ecale. Thies is because both the 
jective conditions to do so and because, in our country, to use 
V. I. Lenin's words, there is @ party under whose leadership we are capable 
of even the greatest accomplishments” (p 236). 

The works in the collection convincingly show the tremendous scale and 
successes of the constructive work done by 
ing the aesignmentse which were clearly and i 
the decisions of the 24th and 25th CPSU congresses. 
the working people of our country accepted ae their 
decisions of the November 1979 OC CPSU Plenum and Comrade L. I 
speech at the plenum, which provided a profound analysis of the resulte of 
the constructive activities of the working peop 
the firet four yeare of the 10th Five-Year Plan, earmarked assignments for 
the further development of the Soviet economy and indicated the specific 

the ful 

i : 

waye and meane for their implementation. 

The purpose of the development of the Soviet economy is 
satisfaction of the material and cultural needs of the working people. 
improving living conditions ie the sain task of all party economic activi- 
ties. The Soviet people can say with full justification that the 
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eesigumente earmarked by the 25th CPSU Congress on upgrading the living 
stendard of the working people are being carried out, In the firet four 
yeare of the five-year plan real per capita inoome rose 14 percent. 
— Coppenastien to constantes to Suslap ob 6 LIS Gane ent cumy pane 
over @illion people are moving into new premices. 

Does thie mean that we have no economic concerns of unresolved probleme! 
Naturally, it does not. Tt wae stated at the November 1979 OC CPSU Plenus 
that resulte in economic construction and, consequently, in the social 
ares, could have been greater. Mention wae made not only of some objective 
4ifficultias but of shortcomings related to the fact that far from every- 
where hee there been « total change toward upgrading work effectiveness and 
quality. The attention of ail party members, a1] labor collectives and 

i 7 J ae yet. 
goode 
However, every 
are being eye 
work of every 
opment of our 

direct consequences the 
way we work. If we went to live better we quet work 
the Leggerde and not tolerate shortcomings” (p 307). 

even 

The author deale extensively with probleme of the further improvement of 
socialiet democracy. Lenin taught that the victory of socialiem and ite 
development and the successful building of 4 communist society would be 
inconceivable without the broadest possible democracy. Socialiem is dem- 
cratic by ite very neture, for it cannot exist or develop without involving 
the broadest possibile population masses in active political creativity and 
the genagement of society and the etate. The experience of our country has 
fully confirmed thie. 

single USSR of the socialist nations and nationalities in the country was 
our great achievement. This makes it possible to eay that “the national 
problem as we inherited it from the past and ae ite exists in the capital- 

countries and will remain one of the gravest and most dangerous prob- 
» hae been fully and definitively resolwed in our country. This is the 

legitimate result of the building of socialiem in the USSR and the imple- 
mentation of the Leninist national policy” (p 198). ‘The Sowiet estate was 
the firet to ineure in practice the political equality of women. The fact 
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that all citieens have been guaranteed access to education and culture, 
which for centuries remained the privilege of a rich minority, te a tremen- 
dous achievement of socialiem. The Soviet estate wae the firet to guarantee 
to all membere of society real political rights. It is preeieely socialien 
that tavelves in state management and in participation in handling social 
affaire millions of working people who act through the party, the soviete, 
the trade unions, the public organisations, the press, together with 
fhationwide discussions of moet important lawe and decisions, and the entire 
socialist way of life. "All these are tremendous accomplishments of the 
Soviet society and tremendous successes in the development of socialist 
democracy. That which has already been accomplished on thie Level has long 
poms socialiam ahead of even the most democratic bourgeois countries" 
(p 12). 

The Soviet people justifiably believe that the new USSR Conetitution has 
become an important political-legal and programmatic document which opened 
broad possibilities for the building of communtem in our country. Not much 
time hae passed since the adoption of the constitution. However, the bene- 
ficial influence which it has on a4)1 sides of social life and the way it 
hae organically become part of the living practice of the building of 
communiem ie already quite clear. The entire Soviet people were the 
drafters of the Pundamental Law of their state. Now, following the enact~- 
ment of the constitution, they are actively implementing ite stipulations. 

“Naturally,” the author pointe out, “we do not believe that the mechanism 
of socialist democracy which exists in our country has reached a limit in 
ite development and advancement" (p 265). Broadening the guarantees of the 
rights of the Soviet citizens, the constitution clearly indicates the basic 
directions of this process, which will continue with the further develop- 
ment of socialist social relations and the enhanced conscientiousness of 
the members of the Soviet society. 

One of the most important directions in the further development and 
advancement of socialist democracy, as stipulated in the decisions of the 
2éth and 25th party congresses, ie the increased role and significance of 
the soviets. Lenin said that “thie is a type of democracy unequalled in 
any other country” ("Poln. Sobr. Soch." [Complete Collected Works), Vol 35, 
p 238). Purther progress in the building of communism also requires the 
upgrading of the role which the trade unions, the Komsomol, the creative 
unions and other public organizations and labor collectives play in all 
governmental and social matters. The Soviet people do not look only at the 
fact that their constitutional rights and freedoms have been broadened and 
enriched. They can aleo see how the guarantees for the exercise of such 
rights and freedoms are being strengthened and how the democratic prin- 
ciples governing relations between the individual and the state are becom- 
ing deeper. 

The Soviet people find no contradiction whatever between their rights and 
their obligations. "We proceed from the fact that the individual gains 
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true freedom whenever ite activities follow the common direction of social 
— (p 264). Tt ds precisely thie that ie characteristic of mature 
eocialion under whose conditions the basic interests of society and the 
individuel coincide. 

The socialist way of life and socialist norms of morality have become long 
and firmly established in our country. “However, thie does not mean in the 
least,” Yu. ¥V. Andropov states, “that we have created an ideal world 
inhabited by ideal people” (p 309). Unfortunately, we still come across 
phenomena alien to socialion such ae malicious violations of labor dieci- 
pline, drugkenness, hooliganien, bribery, theft of socialist property and 
other antisocial actions which hinder the normal life and work of the 
Soviet people. 

The communist party and Soviet state pay great attention to uprooting crime 
and preventing delinquencies. Along with the use of punitive measures, as 
stipulated by the laws, constant efforts to prevent crime are wainly 
emphasised. Waturally, the struggle against antisocial actions and crime 
ie a task facing not only the state organs but the entire society. It is 
the civic duty of all honest Soviet people and labor collectives. The sore 
actively thie task ie implemented, the faster shall we uproot thie evil. 

The dialectics of development of the socialist society is such that the 
broadening of rights and freedoms ie organically linked with upgrading the 
responsibility of the individual to society and the observance of civic 
obligations. Whoever scorns them and violates the laws harms both himeelf 
and those around him, not to speak of the interests of the collective and 
society at large. 

"It ie necessary,” Comrade |. |. Brezhnev pointed out in his speech on the 
draft of the USSR Constitution, “for every Soviet pereon to clearly realize 
thet the main guarentee of his rights is found, in the final account, in 
the power and prosperity of the homeland. Therefore, every citizen must 
feel hie responsibility to society and conscientiously fulfill his duty tc 
the etate and the people.” 

Our party and ite Central Committee pay prime attention to problems of 
ideological and political-educational work, considering the communist 
education of the working people an important front in the struggle for 
communion. Successes in this work greatly determine the course of the 
country's economic, sociopolitical and cultural progress and the strength- 
ening of ite prestige and positions in the world arena. 

Summing up prectical experience and formulating a specific program for 
action in thie area, in ite decree "On Improving Further Ideological and 
Political-Educational Work," the CPSU Central Committee notes tha: °« i- 
slist propaganda, with which today the propaganda of the Beijing 
niste is openly interacting, is engaged in a steady fierce onslay,. - 
ageinet the minds of the Soviet people. One of the most important ta..: of 
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ideological~educational work is to expose the falsehood and lies of bour= 
geoie propagania and the predatory methode of the enemies of socialiam in 
their attempts to poieon the minds of the masses. A number of articles in 
the collection deal with this problem, the problem of imperialiet ideologi-~ 
cal subversion. 

"Ideological subversion,” the author states, “takes place in areas covering 
political, philosophical, legal, moral, aesthetic, religious and other 
views and ideas, i.e., im the realm of ideology, where the battle of ideas 
ie fought. Therefore, a number of features characterizing the ideological 
atruggle are inherent in ideological subversion. However, thie is not a 
conventional ideological struggle which objectively etems from the factual 
existence of two opposite systems. Ideological subversion is, above ali, 
an imperialist subversive activity against socialiem. Ite purpose is to 
weaken the socialist syetem. It ie waged through epecial means and, 
frequently, represents open interference in the domestic affaires of the 
socialist countries. Thies violates the universally recognized norme of 
international law and the socialist laws. The fact that it is waged in the 
ideological field does not change ite subversive and illegal nature. it is 
thie that, in the firet place, determines the sharp and uncompromising 
nature of our struggle against ideological subversion in all its manifesta- 
tions” (p 297). 

In hie time Lenin pointed out that, unable to stop the dissemination and 
the influence of the Marxist doctrine, the enemies of socialism are 
resorting to the most insidious means. “When the bourgeois ideological 
influence on the workere declines, is undermined and weakens,” he pointed 
out, “everywhere and always the bourgeoisie has resorted and will resort to 
most desperate lies and slanders" ("Poln. Sobr. Soch.," Vol 25, p 352). 
This Leninist conclusion not only exposes the reasons which motivate our 
enemies to use subversive means in ideology, but directly points out the 
Most essential among then. 

The Soviet people are justifiably proud of the fact that one of the great- 
est achievements of socialism is the sociopolitical and ideological unity 
of ovr society. Imperialiem too can see this, for which reason it directs 
ideological subversion, above all, toward undermining the unity of our 
society and the closing of ite ranks around the Leninist party. It tries 
to turn the people against socialiem or, at least, to dislocate them 
ideologically, to incite in them feelings of egotiem, mistrust and uncer- 
tainty, to promote indifference to politics, to befog and poison their 
minds with nationalistic prejudices and to weaken their communist convic- 
tions. It is precisely the morally dislocated and politically spineless 
individual, victim of all kinds of disinformation, sensations and rumors 
who become the victim of ideological subversion. 

The materials in the collection prove that there are no social and class 
foundations in the Soviet Union which would trigger anti-Soviet activities. 
However, this does not mean in the least that individuals whose views and 
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actions are conflicting » our morality and lawe could not appear under 
eocialion. Such views and actions may be triggered by a variety of reasons 
euch as insufficient ideological training, religious fanaticiam and 
hationalietic vestiges, personal difficulties and moral decadence, uawill- 
ingness to work, or simply an exaggerated feeling of hurt or mental dietur- i 
The organisers of ideological subversion, which has been essentially raised 
in a number of imperialist countries to the level of estate policy, realise 
that, ecting only from the outside, they would be unable to implement their 
subversive plans. That is why they seek with feverish haste in our country 
and in the other socialist countries renegades who could be adapted to 

thie work. in thie case, it is 4 question of those who are 
the West as the “fighters” for human rights. What are the in 

they fight for’ 

the verbal skin covering bourgeois propaganda, we will easily see 
renegades and their Western protectore would like to obtain the 
slander Soviet reality, disturb the public order and undermine 

very foundations of the socialist society. The Soviet people have 
granted anyone such “rights,” nor will they. Whenever euch 

" for rights formulated their ideas in the labor collective, 
@ collective of workers, rural workers or members of the intelli- 

» invariably they are met with a firm rebuff. Incidentally, this 
yet once again, that such renegades are serving only the 

te of their foreign protectors. They subsist on tips they receive 
as payment for formulating various types of slanderous fabrica- 

t Soviet reality. The bourgeois mase information media have 
for years dragged around the list of the same individuals 

imperialist special services are trying to turn into their paid 
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try to help, dispel their doubts and reconvince people who 
ferent actions are called for whenever some renegades, or as the” 
known in the Weet, “diesidents,” begin to violate our order 
their actions. Legal measures must taken toward such people. They 
pumished in accordance with the stipulations of the Soviet laws. 

also exists various types of renegades who take the path of malici- 
f Soviet reality and, occasionally, direct complicity with the 

special services. Some people in the West consider their 
" as “defense of human rights.” However, the Soviet people have 

granted, nor will they ever erant, anyone the right to harm socitalien 
whose triumph they have sacrificed so many lives and in the building of 

they have invested so much toil. Protecting society from such 
ections is both juet and democratic. This is fully consistent 
Tights and freedoms of the Soviet citizens and with the interests 

and the state” (p 310). 

cou 
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ree of events in the world arena convincingly proves the 
ty to Lenin's ideas in both domestic and foreign policy. "We ; 33 
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are proud,” the auther emphasized, “of the fact that the Great Oetober 
Revolution, our commniet party and our Soviet etate, ae V. 1, Lenin wrote, 
‘have raised the banner of peace, the banner of soctalien in the eyes of 
the entire world.’ Gur party hee been loyal to thie banner for over 60 
yeare” (pp MO-di1), 

The foreign policy of the CPSU and the Soviet state is 4 clase policy in 
terme of principles and objectives. it te 4 clase policy above all because 
it ie based on the interests of the building of soctalien and commnten. 

“Our foreign policy te 4 class policy also because,” the author states, 
“eyetematically, peretetently and sincerely pursuing a policy of peace, the 
party at the same time etands firmly on the positions of proletarian inter- 
hationalion and solidarity with the struggle of the peoples for freedom and 
eoctal progress. There is no contradiction whatever in thie. We do not 
expect that under the conditions of detente the monopoly bourgeoisie and 
the governments executing ite will will take the eide of the revolutionary 
Struggle of the proletariat or the national-liberation etruggie of the 
oppressed peoples. The Soviet Union does not ask the West to do 60. low- 
ever, 80 demands should be of the Soviet state to abandon ite solidarity 
with those fighting exploitation and colonial oppression” (p 17). 

The collection reflects the party's activities aimed at strengthening a11- 
round cooperation with the fraternal socialist countries, united by “common 
oblectivese and interests and unity of ideale and policies” (p 16). the 
close political and economic cooperation within the Wareaw Pact and CEMA is 
4 reliable base for the success of each country and of the entire socialist 
comity and for insuring peaceful conditions for the constructive toil of 
the fraternal peoples. The coordinated policy of the socialist countries 
has become an important factor of social progress and peace. 

The author considers the favorable changes in the world arena which 
characteriged the 1970's, particularly their firet half. These positive 
processes were described as detente. The principles of peaceful coexis- 
tence, on the basie of which autually profitable political, economic and 
cultural relations were developed, aseumed an ever stronger position in 
relations among countries with different social eyetems. The threat of 4 
cuclear-miesile war wae put off. 

History hae aesigned mankind the task of making detente irreversible. Thies 
vae expressed most clearly and consistently by the true Leniniet Leonid 
1L't.® Breghnev, the leader of our party. The Soviet Union and the entire 
socialist comity energetically undertook the solution of this probles. 

The peoples of all cowntries actively supported detente. Even some conser- 
vative politiciane in the Weet developed the understanding that there 
neither was nor could there be any sensible alternative to detente. in 
recent years, however, 4 withdrawal from the positions of political 
realiem, leading to 4 drastic list to the right, hae begun to be felt ever 
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Wieterical changes have taken place in the foreign political pesition of 
our country ee well. tmperialiem hae been foreed to take inte considera- 
tien the real power of the Soviet Union and of the entire socialist comity. 
However, thie does not mean in the least that it hae abandoned ite at tempte 
to turn the course of world developments in ite favor, 

Important conclusions apply to the Cheka organe from euch a domestic and 
international situation. is includes,” Yu, V. Andropow states, “above 
all the conclusion of the inviolable unity, of the powerful unity of our 
socialist society. Under developed socialist conditions there are no clase 
foundations within our country to trigger subversive activities aimed 
againet the Soviet social and governmental system. Today the source of 
threate to the security of the USSR ie abroad. Wence it is from abroad 
that the clase enemy is trying to shift on our territory subversive activi- 
ties and to energize ideological subversion, relying on isolated unstable 
people” (p 275). 

Spies and organizere of ideological subversions and emisesaries of various 
anti-Soviet subversive centere are trying to ferret out our secrete and 
“indoctrinate” the Soviet people suitably. That is why the high political 
vigilance of all Soviet citizens remains, to thie day, an important topical 
requirement. 

The author emphasizes that the guidance of the communist party is 4 pre- 
requisite for the strict observance of the political line in the entire 
work of etate security organs and a prerequisite for ite success. At the 
25th CPSU Congress Comrade L. I. Brezhnev eaid that, “The state security 
organe are doing all their work, under the party's guidance and unabated 
control, on the baeie of the interests of the people and the state, with 
the support of the broad toiling masses and on the basie of the strict 
obeervance of constitutional norms and socialist legality. This, precise- 
ly, is the origin of their strength and the main prerequisite for the 
successful implementation of their functions.” 

In whatever sector they may be working, whether engaged in the struggle 
against enemy intelligence or subversive centers, or protecting the state 
borders of the USSR, the Soviet Chekisete are loyally serving our soialist 
homeland everywhere and always. The Chekist traditions, developed under 
Lenin, and representing today a reliable weapon in the struggle for insur- 
ing the security of our country, are 4 reliable criterion in assessing the 
activities of all state security personnel. “Communist convictions and 
high professionalism, moral purity and loyalty to duty, constant vigilance 
and responsiveness, sensitiveness, faith in the people, a general culture 
and a developed feeling of civic responsibility,” the author states, “is 
the nature of the Soviet Chekiet as Deerzhinskiy saw him and as he is seen 
by the Soviet people today. Such is the way he is raised by the party and 
the Komsomol and by our entire socialist reality” (p 266). 
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